



draft fees and charges

2020/21

Our community our future



Our design rationale for this document is based on a conceptual interpretation of its contents. To symbolise the strategic community approach, we have used segmented shapes to represent the elements of the community that fit into the geographic focus – Ballina. Together, the shapes form the Ballina River map. Every element impacts on the challenges, direction and ultimately the future of its entire form – our community. We hope you enjoy the journey and the view.



Table of Contents

| Abandoned Vehicles |
|--|
| Access to Public Land31 |
| Accredited Certifier and Principal Certifying Authority Fees |
| <u>38</u> |
| Additional Domestic Waste Collection Services29 |
| Advertising Fees (Council Policy) |
| Advertising Signs Fee 43 Advertising/Notification Fee (development) 44 |
| Advertising/Notification Fee (development) 44 |
| Airport Brochure Display Fees3 |
| Alstonville Leisure & Entertainment Centre |
| Amphitheatre Hire 32 Amusement Devices (Private land) 47 |
| |
| Animals - Stock, Cats, Dogs, Traps |
| Appointment of Council as Replacement PCA42 |
| Ballina Byron Gateway Airport 5 Ballina Indoor Sports Centre (BISC) 16 |
| Ballina Indoor Sports Centre (BISC) |
| Ballina Surf Club |
| Banner Pole Fees |
| Bin Changeover Fee |
| Boarding Houses Registration & Inspection Fee 41 |
| Building Certificates |
| Building Services |
| Bulk Water Charges24 |
| Bulk Water Supply 50 |
| Burns Point Ferry36 |
| Bus Stop Advertising |
| Busking Licence |
| Caravan Parks, Camping Grounds & Manufactured Home |
| Estates, Licence Fees |
| Categories of Pricing Policies 1 |
| Cemetery Fees |
| Civil Inspection Fee |
| |
| Commercial Services4 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 Council Meetings 3 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 Council Meetings 3 Credit Card Payments 2 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 Council Meetings 3 Credit Card Payments 2 CWA Hall 13 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 Council Meetings 3 Credit Card Payments 2 CWA Hall 13 Development - Designated - Minimum Fee 44 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 Council Meetings 3 Credit Card Payments 2 CWA Hall 13 Development - Designated - Minimum Fee 44 Development - Modification of a Consent - Local |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 Council Meetings 3 Credit Card Payments 2 CWA Hall 13 Development - Designated - Minimum Fee 44 Development - Modification of a Consent - Local Development - Local |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Facilities 8 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 Council Meetings 3 Credit Card Payments 2 CWA Hall 13 Development - Designated - Minimum Fee 44 Development Application of a Consent - Local Development Application Compliance Fee |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 Council Meetings 3 Credit Card Payments 2 CWA Hall 13 Development - Designated - Minimum Fee 44 Development Application of a Consent - Local Development Application Fee Development Application Fee 44 Development Application Fee (Table 1) 42 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 Council Meetings 3 Credit Card Payments 2 CWA Hall 13 Development - Designated - Minimum Fee 44 Development Application of a Consent - Local Development Application Fee Development Application Fee (Table 1) 42 Development Control Plan Amendments 52 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths 4 Communications 3 Community Event Signage 33 Community Property Investigations 52 Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre 21 Compliance Cost Notice 47 Compliance Investigation Fee 47 Concurrence Fees 46 Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138 Approval or Section 68 Approva Approval or Section 68 Approva 34 Contaminated Land 51 Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee 47 Council May Waive or Reduce Fees 1 Council Meetings 3 Credit Card Payments 2 CWA Hall 13 Development - Designated - Minimum Fee 44 Development Application Fee 45 Development Application Compliance Fee 44 Development Application Fee (Table 1) 42 Development Enquiries 42 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths4Communications3Community Event Signage33Community Facilities8Community Property Investigations52Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre21Compliance Cost Notice47Compliance Investigation Fee47Concurrence Fees46Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138Approval or Section 68 Approva34Contaminated Land51Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee47Council May Waive or Reduce Fees1Council Meetings3Credit Card Payments2CWA Hall13Development - Designated - Minimum Fee44Development Application of a Consent - LocalDevelopment Application Fee45Development Application Fee (Table 1)42Development Enquiries42Development Enquiries42Development not involving the erection of a |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths4Communications3Community Event Signage33Community Property Investigations52Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre21Compliance Cost Notice47Compliance Investigation Fee47Concurrence Fees46Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138Approval or Section 68 Approva34Contaminated Land51Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee47Council May Waive or Reduce Fees1Council Meetings3Credit Card Payments2CWA Hall13Development - Designated - Minimum Fee44Development Application of a Consent - LocalDevelopment Application Fee (Table 1)42Development Control Plan Amendments52Development Enquiries42Development not involving the erection of aBuilding/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths4Communications3Community Event Signage33Community Property Investigations52Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre21Compliance Cost Notice47Compliance Investigation Fee47Concurrence Fees46Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138Approval or Section 68 Approva34Contaminated Land51Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee47Council May Waive or Reduce Fees1Council Meetings3Credit Card Payments2CWA Hall13Development - Designated - Minimum Fee44Development Application of a Consent - LocalDevelopment Application Fee45Development Application Fee (Table 1)42Development Enquiries42Development Enquiries42Development not involving the erection of a8Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land4444 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths4Communications3Community Event Signage33Community Property Investigations52Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre21Compliance Cost Notice47Compliance Investigation Fee47Concurrence Fees46Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138Approval or Section 68 Approva34Contaminated Land51Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee47Council May Waive or Reduce Fees1Council Meetings3Credit Card Payments2CWA Hall13Development - Designated - Minimum Fee44Development Application of a Consent - LocalDevelopment Application Fee45Development Application Fee (Table 1)42Development Enquiries42Development Enquiries42Development not involving the erection of a8Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land44Development Services42 |
| Commercial use of Council Footpaths4Communications3Community Event Signage33Community Property Investigations52Community Swimming Pools – Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville Aquatic Centre21Compliance Cost Notice47Compliance Investigation Fee47Concurrence Fees46Construction Certificate Civil Works or Section 138Approval or Section 68 Approva34Contaminated Land51Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee47Council May Waive or Reduce Fees1Council Meetings3Credit Card Payments2CWA Hall13Development - Designated - Minimum Fee44Development Application of a Consent - LocalDevelopment Application Fee45Development Application Fee (Table 1)42Development Enquiries42Development Enquiries42Development not involving the erection of a8Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land4444 |

| distributed Payments of Direct Debits | ∠ |
|---|---|
| Domestic Waste Collection Charges - Rural | |
| Domestic Waste Collection Charges - Urban | 29 |
| Domestic Waste Exempt Collection Service | |
| Orone Services | 3 |
| Oual Reticulation Application Fee | 41 |
| | |
| Owelling House Fee | |
| Engineering Works | |
| ssential Fire Services | 48 |
| event Application Fees | 31 |
| vents on Public Land | |
| Excess Mass ChargesExternal Consultant Review Fee | 25 |
| External Consultant Review Fee | 47 |
| Filming Application | 32 |
| Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate) | |
| Final Plan Reinspection Fee | 43 |
| Finance Staff Fees | 2 |
| Financial Services | 2 |
| Flat Rock Tent Park | 7 |
| Flood Modelling | 35 |
| Food Premises - Inspection/Registration (Annual) | 50 |
| our Wheel Drive Beach Access Permits | 32 |
| General Trade Waste Activities | |
| GIPA Formal Application Fee | 4 |
| GIPA Informal Application Fee | 4 |
| GIS Charges | 35 |
| GIS Specific Projects or Tasks | 3 |
| Goods & Services Tax (GST) | |
| Historical Building and Development Application File | |
| Coards and Complete | 4 |
| Search and Supply | 4 |
| nformation Access | 4 |
| | 3 |
| nformation Services | |
| nfrastructure Planning | |
| ntegrated Development Fee | 44 |
| nterest On Overdue Rates and Charges | 2 |
| Kentwell Community Centre | <u>9</u> |
| Key Deposit Open Spaces | |
| _andscaping Bond | 47 |
| <u> egionella (cooling water or warm water systems)</u> | 51 |
| ennox Community Centre | 10 |
| Library Fees | 22 |
| | 22 |
| icence to Conduct Commercial Activity on Public Land | <u>აა</u> |
| Licence to Conduct Commercial Activity on Public Land Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves | 35 |
| ocal Directional Signage Within Road Reserves | 35 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) | 35 41 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) | 35 41 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves | 35 41 3 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves | 35 41 3 49 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land | 35 41 3 49 52 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Non-Domestic Collection Charges | 35 41 3 49 52 30 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Non-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges | 35 41 3 49 52 30 30 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Non-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges | 35 41 3 49 52 30 30 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Non-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery | 35 41 30 30 30 26 26 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Non-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery Northlakes Hall | 35 41 3 52 30 26 26 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Mon-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery Northlakes Hall On Site Sewage Management System | 35 41 30 30 30 26 26 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Mon-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery Northlakes Hall Don Site Sewage Management System Don Site Sewage Management System Application & | 35 41 3 49 30 30 26 26 18 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Mon-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery Northlakes Hall Don Site Sewage Management System Don Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees | 35 41 3 49 30 30 26 26 18 9 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Mon-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery Northlakes Hall Don Site Sewage Management System Don Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Dopen Spaces | 35 41 30 26 28 9 48 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Mon-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery Northlakes Hall Don Site Sewage Management System Don Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Dopen Spaces | 35 41 3 49 30 26 26 18 48 41 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Mon-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery Northlakes Hall Don Site Sewage Management System Don Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Deen Spaces Deerations Support Ordinary Rates | 35 41 30 26 28 9 48 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Mon-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery Northlakes Hall Don Site Sewage Management System Don Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Depen Spaces Deperations Support Ordinary Rates Other Building Related Fees | 35 41 3 49 30 26 26 18 9 48 41 30 37 2 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Mon-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery Northlakes Hall Don Site Sewage Management System Don Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Deen Spaces Deerations Support Ordinary Rates | 35 41 3 49 30 26 26 18 9 48 41 30 37 2 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road Reserves Manufactured Home (Construction) Map Printing Market Casual Food Vendors Markets on Public Land Mobile Vending on Public Land Mon-Domestic Collection Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges Northern Rivers Community Gallery Northlakes Hall Don Site Sewage Management System Don Site Sewage Management System Application & Inspection Fees Depen Spaces Deperations Support Ordinary Rates Other Building Related Fees | 35 41 3 49 30 26 26 18 9 48 41 30 37 2 |

| Planning Proposals and Local Environmental Plan |
|--|
| Amendments51 |
| Plans, Strategies and Sundry Booklets51 |
| Plant Hire Charges |
| Plumbing & Drainage Application & Inspection Fees 41 |
| Plumbing & Drainage Compliance Certificate |
| Post Gateway Determination Fees - Stage 351 |
| Pre-Development Assessment |
| Printouts, Publications and Specifications 3 |
| Printouts, Publications and Specifications |
| Private Burials51 Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways 4 |
| Private Structures Within Council Owned Waterways 4 |
| Private Works |
| Private Works |
| 48 |
| Property Rental5 |
| Protection of Environment Operations Act51 |
| Protection of Environment Operations Act 51 Public and Environmental Health 48 |
| Public Health Events |
| Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statutory)50 |
| Public Swimming Pool Water Quality - Registration and |
| Inspection |
| Rates Administration/Refund Fee |
| Rating Information Fees |
| Recycled Water |
| Restoration of Roads & Footpath |
| Review of Decision to Reject Development Application 47 |
| Review of Determination Fee - Development Applications |
| and Modification Applications |
| Richmond Room9 |
| Road Closure/Purchase Application |
| Road Naming (Advertising Fee)34 |
| Road Transfer – Crown road transferred to Council |
| Administration34 |
| Administration |
| Rous Water Supply23 |
| Rural Fire Service40 |
| Section 10.7 Planning Certificates |

| Section 603 Certificate | |
|--|----------------------------------|
| Section 735A Certificate | 41 |
| Sediment and Erosion | |
| Septic Waste Disposal | 25 |
| Signage - Illegal | 49 |
| Sporting Fields | 30 |
| Staff Hourly Rates (Strategic Planning) | 52 |
| Stormwater Management Service Charges | 35 |
| Strategic Planning | |
| Subdivision Fee | 43 |
| Subpoena for Information | |
| Subpoena to give Evidence | |
| Sundry Debtors Late Payment Fee | 3 |
| Swimming Pool Barrier Inspection Program fee | 42 |
| Swimming Pools | 40 |
| Tender Specification - Hard Copy | 37 |
| Tracing Fee | 2 |
| Trade Waste Charge | 24 |
| Underground Petroleum Storage Systems (UPSS) | 51 |
| | |
| Visitor Information Centre | 3 |
| Visitor Information Centre | 3 27 |
| Visitor Information Centre | 27 29 |
| Visitor Information Centre | 27 29 27 |
| Visitor Information Centre | 27 29 27 |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater | 27 29 27 29 |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services | 3 27 27 29 24 |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees | 27 29 27 29 24 26 |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees Wastewater Service Disconnection Fee | 27 29 29 24 26 27 |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees Wastewater Service Disconnection Fee Wastewater Services | 2729292924262741 |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees Wastewater Service Disconnection Fee Wastewater Services Wastewater Services Wastewater Services Wastewater Services | 2729292426272426274141 |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees Wastewater Service Disconnection Fee Wastewater Services Water Water Access Charges | |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees Wastewater Service Disconnection Fee Wastewater Services Water Water Access Charges Water Consumption Charges | |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees Wastewater Service Disconnection Fee Wastewater Services Water Water Access Charges Water Consumption Charges Water Service Capital Connection Fees | |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees Wastewater Service Disconnection Fee Wastewater Services Water Water Access Charges Water Consumption Charges Water Service Capital Connection Fees Water Service Capital Connection Fees | |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees Wastewater Service Disconnection Fee Wastewater Services Water Water Access Charges Water Consumption Charges Water Service Capital Connection Fees Water Services Water Services Wedding Booking Fee | |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees Wastewater Service Disconnection Fee Wastewater Services Water Water Access Charges Water Consumption Charges Water Service Capital Connection Fees Water Services Wedding Booking Fee Weighbridge Certificate - For Registration Purposes | |
| Visitor Information Centre Waste Management Waste Management Collection Services Waste Management Fees & Charges Waste Management Negotiated Fees Wastewater Wastewater (Sewer) Services Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fees Wastewater Service Disconnection Fee Wastewater Services Water Water Access Charges Water Consumption Charges Water Service Capital Connection Fees Water Services Water Services Wedding Booking Fee | |

Categories of Pricing Policies

- A Business/Commercial Prices are established in accordance with the prevailing market.
- **B** Full Cost Recovery Prices are set to cover the total cost of providing the goods or service.
- Partial Cost Pricing Prices are set at what Council considers to be a reasonable cost for the user to bear. The balance of necessary funds is sourced from general revenues.
- **D** Fixed by Legislation Prices are set by legislation.

Council May Waive or Reduce Fees

In accordance with section 610E of the Local Government Act fees or charges may be waived or reduced in accordance with the following criteria:

- A In circumstances where there is commercial hardship suffered by an individual or organisation that will result in loss or reduction to services considered to be important to the entire Shire.
- B To assist charitable or not-for-profit organisations where there is considered to be a benefit to the community of Ballina Shire.

Goods & Services Tax (GST)

Fees and charges are shown with GST included where appropriate.

| Υ | Deemed to be taxable and fee/charge includes GST |
|-------------|--|
| N | Deemed to be non-taxable and fee/charge excludes GST |
| Input Taxed | Fee or charge excludes GST |
| Y/N | Combination of taxable and non-taxable as described |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|--|--|--|--|---|
| Financial Services | • | | - | • | • |
| Ordinary Rates | | | | | |
| (Sections 492, 493, 495, 497, 498, 499, 500 LG Act | t 1993) | | | | |
| Residential Cents in the Dollar | D | \$0.18449 | N | TBA | 26020.0100.10 |
| Residential Base Charge | D | \$549 | N | TBA | 26020.0100.10 |
| Business Cents in the Dollar | D | \$0.85033 | N | TBA | 26020.0100.11 |
| Business Base Charge | D | \$549 | N | TBA | 26020.0100.11 |
| Farmland Cents in the Dollar | D | \$0.15728 | N | TBA | 26020.0100.12 |
| Farmland Base Charge | D | \$549 | N | TBA | 26020.0100.12 |
| Mining Cents in the Dollar | D | \$0.85033 | N | TBA | |
| Mining Base Charge | D | \$549 | N | TBA | |
| Interest On Overdue Rates and Charges | 5 | | | | |
| Interest on Overdue Rates & Charges (Section 566 of LG Act 1993). | D | 7.5% - to 31 March 2020. 0.0% from 1 April to 30 June 2020 | N | 0.0% | 26023.0100.34 |
| Tracing Fee | | | | | |
| Returned Notice. Fee covers initial search only. Extra costs incurred by Council, if any, will be added to the fee. | В | \$40 | N | \$40 | 26028.7817.138 |
| Dishonoured Payments or Direct Debits | <u> </u> | | | | - |
| Distributed Fayinelits of Difect Debits | | | | | |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of | B the paymen | | | | en a payment is mad |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge agains Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of | B the payment the credit | nt amount by the card user at poin | credit ca | ard provider wh | en a payment is mad |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees | B the payment the credit payment se | nt amount by the card user at poinervice used and the | credit ca | ard provider wh | en a payment is mad |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover ad Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and | B the payment the credit payment se | nt amount by the card user at poinervice used and the | credit ca | ard provider wh | en a payment is mad costs incurred by |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments | B the payment so payment so | nt amount by the card user at poin ervice used and the costs. | credit ca t of sale the amou | ard provider when to recover all unt paid. | |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of a by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover ad Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years. | B the payment so a second contractive distribution in the contractive distribution distribution distribution distribution distribution distribution distribution distribution distribution di | nt amount by the card user at poin ervice used and the costs. | credit ca t of sale ne amod | ard provider when to recover all unt paid. | pen a payment is madicosts incurred by |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover adating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years. Section 603 Certificate | the payment to the credit payment so | nt amount by the card user at poin ervice used and the costs. \$55 | credit ca t of sale ne amod | ard provider when to recover all unt paid. | pen a payment is mad costs incurred by 26028.7817.138 |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover adatang information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years. Section 603 Certificate Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the | the payment to the credit payment so | nt amount by the card user at poin ervice used and the costs. \$55 | credit ca t of sale ne amod | ard provider when to recover all unt paid. | 26028.7817.138 |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover adatant that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years. Section 603 Certificate Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the Section 603 Certificate Rates & Charges. Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in | the payment so the credit payment so the cre | nt amount by the card user at point ervice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 | credit ca t of sale ne amou | ard provider when to recover all unit paid. \$55 | 26028.7817.138 |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover ad Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years. Section 603 Certificate Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in addition to Certificate Fee). Rates Administration/Refund Fee Fee covers costs for Council staff to process refundance and come from the ratepayer or payee. | the payment so the credit payment so ministrative B B Minister for D A | ant amount by the card user at point ervice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 or Local Governm \$85 \$50 | N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N | sard provider when to recover all unit paid. \$55 \$8 TBA \$50 | 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7815.138 26028.7815.138 |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover ad Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current | the payment so the credit payment so the cre | ant amount by the card user at point ervice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 or Local Governm \$85 \$50 | nent. | sard provider when to recover all unit paid. \$55 \$8 TBA \$50 | 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover ad Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years. Section 603 Certificate Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in addition to Certificate Fee). Rates Administration/Refund Fee Fee covers costs for Council staff to process refundance and come from the ratepayer or payee. | the payment so the credit payment so ministrative B B Minister for D A | ant amount by the card user at point ervice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 or Local Governm \$85 \$50 | N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N | sard provider when to recover all unit paid. \$55 \$8 TBA \$50 | 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7815.138 26028.7815.138 |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover ad Rating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years. Section 603 Certificate Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in addition to Certificate Fee). Rates Administration/Refund Fee Fee covers costs for Council staff to process refundance thas come from the ratepayer or payee. Administration Refund Fee. Finance Staff Fees | the payment state the credit payment so a second by the credit payment so | ant amount by the card user at point ervice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 or Local Governm \$85 \$50 er of balances bet | N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N | sard provider when to recover all unit paid. \$55 \$8 TBA \$50 ates assessment \$25 | 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7815.138 nts, when an error or 26028.7817.138 |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover adatating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years. Section 603 Certificate Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the Section 603 Certificate Rates & Charges. Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in addition to Certificate Fee). Rates Administration/Refund Fee Fee covers costs for Council staff to process refund request has come from the ratepayer or payee. Administration Refund Fee. Finance Staff Fees Used to compensate Council for staff time. Matters | the payment so the credit payment so ministrative B B Ministrative B B Minister for D A Is or transfer C | ant amount by the card user at point ervice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 or Local Government \$85 \$50 er of balances beto \$25 | Credit cat of sale the amount of the sale the amount of the sale the amount of the sale the s | sard provider when to recover all unit paid. \$55 \$8 TBA \$50 ates assessment \$25 or investing definition of the state o | 26028.7817.138 26028.7814.091 26028.7815.138 26028.7815.138 |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of Rating Information Fees Fee charged under Section 608(2) LGA to cover adatating information (provision of information other than that related to paid and forecast rates and charges) per hour (minimum charge \$10). Copy of Rates & Charges Notice (per notice), information provided free of charge for the current and previous rating years. Section 603 Certificate Council sets the maximum fee as determined by the Section 603 Certificate Rates & Charges. Section 603 Urgency Fee within 24 hours (in addition to Certificate Fee). Rates Administration/Refund Fee Fee covers costs for Council staff to process refund request has come from the ratepayer or payee. Administration Refund Fee. Finance Staff Fees Used to compensate Council for staff time. Matters | the payment state the credit payment so a second by the credit payment so | ant amount by the card user at point ervice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 or Local Governm \$85 \$50 er of balances bet | N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N N | sard provider when to recover all unit paid. \$55 \$8 TBA \$50 ates assessment \$25 | 26028.7817.138 26028.7817.138 26028.7815.138 nts, when an error or 26028.7817.138 |
| Returned or dishonoured payments or direct debits (each instance) includes bank fees, if any. Credit Card Payments Council is charged a fee based on a percentage of by credit card. Council will raise a surcharge against Council. The fee will vary depending on the type of the council. The fee will vary depending on the type of the council. The fee will vary depending on the type of the council of the counci | the payment so the credit payment so ministrative B B Ministrative B B Minister for D A Is or transfer C | ant amount by the card user at point ervice used and the costs. \$55 \$8 or Local Government \$85 \$50 er of balances beto \$25 | Credit cat of sale the amount of the sale the amount of the sale the amount of the sale the s | sard provider when to recover all unit paid. \$55 \$8 TBA \$50 ates assessment \$25 or investing definition of the state o | 26028.7817.138 26028.7814.091 26028.7815.138 26028.7815.138 |

| Communications Printouts, Publications and Specificate GST exempt if Council regulatory information eg non-regulatory information. Photocopies A4 (black and white). Photocopies A3 (black and white). | Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-------------|--|------------|--|----------------------------------|
| Printouts, Publications and Specificat GST exempt if Council regulatory information eg non-regulatory information. Photocopies A4 (black and white). | | | | | |
| GST exempt if Council regulatory information eg non-regulatory information. Photocopies A4 (black and white). | | | | | |
| Photocopies A4 (black and white). | | and Council doc | uments. | GST applies if the | e information is |
| . , , | <u> </u> | | | L . | |
| Photocopies A3 (black and white). | В | \$1 | Υ | \$2 | 26005.7690.233 |
| , | В | \$1 | Y | \$2 | 26005.7690.233 |
| Photocopies A4 (colour). Photocopies A3 (colour). | A | \$2 \$3 | Y | \$3 \$4 | 26005.7690.233 26005.7690.233 |
| Visitor Information Centre Souvenirs cost price plus mark up (approx 60%) marketing - based on market rates. A fee of 33% | | tours and accomn | | n) 11% per bookin | g. Co-operative |
| Disc Golf Hire | | | | | |
| Discs for up to 48 hours. | С | \$10 for up to four discs and \$2 for any additional discs | Y | \$10 for up to four discs and \$2 for any additional discs | 26122.8825.023 |
| Airport Brochure Display Fees | | | | | |
| Ballina Airport - Per 6 month period. | С | \$150 | Υ | \$150 | 26120.8815.023 |
| <u> </u> | | T + 100 | | Y .55 | |
| Council Meetings | | | _ | | |
| Hardcopy of Proceedings (per meeting). | В | \$50 | N | \$50 | 26005.7692.233 |
| DVD of Proceedings (per disk). | С | \$22 | N | \$22 | 26005.7698.233 |
| Drone Services Drone Survey Services (per hour). Drone Aerial Inspections & Photography (per | A | N/A N/A | Y | \$281 \$209 | 26045.7895.138 26045.7895.138 |
| hour). | | 14/7 (| | Ψ200 | 200 10.7 000. 100 |
| Imagery Processing (per hour). | Α | N/A | Υ | \$173 | 26045.7895.138 |
| GIS Specific Projects or Tasks | | | | | |
| Minimum Charge. | Α | \$43 | Υ | \$44 | 26045.7895.138 |
| GIS Specific Projects or Tasks - (per hour). | Α | \$167 | Υ | \$172 | 26045.7895.138 |
| • | | • | | | |
| Map Printing | | I NI/A | | 045 | 00005 7000 000 |
| Large Format Printing - Per Page (A2, A1 & A0). | A | N/A N/A | Y | \$15 \$5 | 26005.7692.233 26005.7692.233 |
| Small Format Printing - Per Page (A4 & A3). | A | IN/A | ĭ | φ5 | 20005.7692.233 |
| | | | | | |
| Information Management | А | \$153 | N | \$157 | 26045.7895.138 |
| Data Extraction & Supply - (per hour). | Α | \$153 | N | \$157 | 26045.7895.138 |
| | _ | 0.07% of value of DA subject to a | N | 0.07% of value of DA subject to a maximum | 26045.7898.138 |
| | e C | maximum fee of \$3,500 | | fee of \$3,600 | |
| Data Extraction & Supply - (per hour). Minimum Charge. Information and Technology Services Fee (chargelevied as part of development applications). | e C | maximum fee | | | |
| Data Extraction & Supply - (per hour). Minimum Charge. Information and Technology Services Fee (charge levied as part of development applications). Information Access | | maximum fee of \$3,500 | and S | fee of \$3,600 | |
| Data Extraction & Supply - (per hour). Minimum Charge. Information and Technology Services Fee (charge levied as part of development applications). Information Access Historical Building and Development For access to pre 2010 building and development | Applicatio | maximum fee of \$3,500 | and S | fee of \$3,600 | 26045.7693.233 |
| Data Extraction & Supply - (per hour). Minimum Charge. Information and Technology Services Fee (chargelevied as part of development applications). Information Access Historical Building and Development For access to pre 2010 building and development | Applicatio | maximum fee of \$3,500 | | fee of \$3,600 | 26045.7693.233 |
| Data Extraction & Supply - (per hour). Minimum Charge. Information and Technology Services Fee (chargelevied as part of development applications). Information Access Historical Building and Development | Applicatio | maximum fee of \$3,500 | | fee of \$3,600 | 26045.7693.233 26045.7693.233 |

| | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-----------------|----------------------|------------|---------|----------------------------------|
| GIPA Formal Application Fee | , | | | · | • |
| Application Fee. | D | \$30 | N | \$30 | 26045.7693.233 |
| Processing Fee - (per hour). | D | \$30 | N | \$30 | 26045.7693.233 |
| Internal Review. | D | \$40 | N | \$40 | 26045.7693.233 |
| Privacy Application Fee | | | | | |
| for applications for personal information under the | PPIPA | | | | |
| Application Fee. | С | \$30 | N | \$30 | 26045.7693.233 |
| Processing Fee - (per hour). | С | \$30 | N | \$30 | 26045.7693.233 |
| Subpoena for Information | | | | | |
| Conduct Fee. | В | \$68 | N | \$69 | 26005.7690.233 |
| After first hour - (per hour). | В | \$68 | N | \$70 | 26005.7690.233 |
| Subpoena to give Evidence | | | | | |
| Conduct Fee (plus other expenses at cost including wages and on costs, travel, accommodation etc). | В | \$68 | N | \$70 | 26005.7690.233 |
| Commercial Services | | | | | |
| Private Structures Within Council Own | ed Water | ways | | | |
| Licence Transfer Fee (to transfer a licence to a new owner). | С | \$136 | N | \$138 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Application Fee (payable on initial application for a licence for a new structure). | С | \$136 | N | \$138 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Annual Licence Fee (when a licence is first issued and then annually). | С | \$112.50 | N | \$114 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Ballina (per m2) Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council for | ootpath is \$ | 100. | | | |
| Area A River St - Martin St to Cherry St. | Α | \$64 | N | \$65 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Area B River St – Cherry St to Moon St. | Α | \$47 | N | \$48 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Area C River St - Moon St to Grant St. | Α | \$29 | N | \$30 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Area D River St - Grant St to Kerr St. | Α | \$27 | N | \$27 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Area E Tamar St - Martin St to Cherry St. | Α | \$26 | N | \$26 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Area F Tamar St - Cherry St to Moon St. | Α | \$27 | N | \$27 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Area G Tamar St - Moon St to Grant St. | Α | \$24 | N | \$24 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Area H Tamar St - Grant St to Kerr St. | Α | \$22 | N | \$22 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Area I Cherry St - River St to Tamar St. | Α | \$32 | N | \$33 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Area J Moon St - Fawcett St to River St. | Α | \$35 | N | \$36 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Area K Moon St - River St to Tamar St. | Α | \$32 | N | \$33 | 26060.1123.235 |
| Lennox Head (per m2) | | | | | |
| Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council for | т. | | | L #00 | 00000 |
| North Precinct - 65-98 Ballina St. | A | \$62 | N | \$63 | 26060.1123.235 |
| | Α | \$43 | N | \$44 | 26060.1123.235 |
| South Precinct - 51-64 Ballina St. | | | | | |
| South Precinct - 51-64 Ballina St. Alstonville per m2 | ootpath is \$ | 100. | | | |
| South Precinct - 51-64 Ballina St. Alstonville per m2 <i>Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council feel</i> | ootpath is \$ | 100. \$32 | N | \$33 | 26060.1123.235 |
| South Precinct - 51-64 Ballina St. Alstonville per m2 Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council feel Alstonville (per m2). All Other Areas per m2 | A | \$32 | N | \$33 | 26060.1123.23 |
| South Precinct - 51-64 Ballina St. Alstonville per m2 Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council feel Alstonville (per m2). All Other Areas per m2 Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council feel feel feel feel feel feel feel fe | A ootpath is \$ | \$32 100. | | | 26060.1123.235 |
| South Precinct - 51-64 Ballina St. Alstonville per m2 Minimum fee for the commercial use of a Council for Alstonville (per m2). All Other Areas per m2 | A ootpath is \$ | \$32 100. \$40 | N N | \$33 | 26060.1123.235 26060.1123.235 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|----------------|--------------------------|----------------|--|--|
| Property Rental | | | - <u></u> | | |
| Premises rented in accordance with market value a | nd rents va | ried from time to | time. R | esidential, industria | al and commercia |
| properties operated as a business. | | | | ooraariiai, irraasiiri | a. a. a. a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a |
| | | | | | |
| Ballina Byron Gateway Airport | | | | | |
| Access Control | | | | <u>.</u> | |
| Access Control Fob. | Α | \$25 | Υ | \$25 | 26100.8459.138 |
| Access Control Bi-lock key. | Α | \$50 | Υ | \$50 | 26100.8460.138 |
| Obstacle Limitation Surface (OLS) Asse | essment | Fee (DA Pro | cess) | | |
| OLS Assessment Fee. | Α | \$250 | Υ | \$254 | 26100.8461.13 |
| RPT Fees and Charges | | | | | |
| Regular (RPT) users - individual airline packages ca | an be nego | tiated by the Ge | neral Ma | nager, subject to (| Council approval. |
| Rex Passengers and Landing Fees. | Α | Individual | Υ | Individual | 26100.4101.13 |
| - | | Agreements | | Agreements | |
| Qantaslink Passengers. | Α | N/A | Υ | Individual | 26100.4008.13 |
| Virgin Pageongere | Λ | Individual | Υ | Agreements | 26100 4402 42 |
| Virgin Passengers. | А | Individual Agreements | l ^r | Individual Agreements | 26100.4102.13 |
| Jetstar Passengers. | Α | Individual | Υ | Individual | 26100.4103.13 |
| - | | Agreements | 1 | Agreements | |
| Fly Pelican Passengers and Landing Fees. | Α | Individual | Υ | Individual | 26100.4150.13 |
| Government Mandated Security Charges - per | Α | Agreements Actual costs | Υ | Agreements Actual costs | 26100.4106.13 |
| arriving and departing passenger (RPT as per individual agreement). | | Actual costs | ' | Actual costs | 20100.4100.13 |
| Terminal Charges | | | | | |
| Passenger service charge - per arriving and departing passengers. | А | \$14 | Υ | \$14.50 | 26100.4105.13 |
| Landing Fees - General Aviation (Fixed | Wing an | d Rotary Wi | ng) | | |
| Landing charge per 1000kg MTOW pro rata per landing per tonne (minimum). | A | \$11 | Υ | \$11.50 | 26100.4105.13 |
| Circuit training (airport management permission required prior to circuit training activities). | A | N/A | Y | 30% of applicable MTOW landing fee | 26100.4105.13 |
| Six months landing charge per 1000kg MTOW pro rata. | А | \$218 | Υ | \$221.50 | 26100.4105.13 |
| Twelve months landing charge per 1000kg MTOW | Α | \$408 | Υ | \$415 | 26100.4105.13 |
| pro rata. | | <u> </u> | | | <u> </u> |
| Landing Fees - Military | | | | | |
| Military fixed and rotary wing landing and aircraft parking fees. | A | N/A | Y | As per agreement negotiated by the Australian Airports Association | 26100.4105.13 |
| Landing Fees - Airport Based Business | Aircraft | | _ | | |
| Annual charge per helicopter per 1000kg MTOW pro rata. | А | \$850 | Y | \$864 | 26100.4105.13 |
| Annual charge per fixed wing aircraft per 1000kg MTOW pro rata. | А | \$900 | Y | \$914.50 | 26100.4105.13 |
| CAGRO | | | - | | |
| Service charge. | Α | Individual | Υ | Individual | 26100.4122.13 |
| - | | Agreements | 1 | Agreements | |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|--------------------------|-------------|---|----------------|
| GA Aircraft Parking | | | | | |
| Light Aircraft Parking fee - per night (light aircraft only with maximum wingspan of 12 metres). | А | \$17 | Y | \$17.50 | 26100.4105.135 |
| Light Aircraft Parking fee - per annum (light aircraft only with maximum wingspan of 12 metres). | А | \$1,015 | Y | \$1,031 | 26100.4105.135 |
| Aircraft Parking on RPT Apron (Bays 1- | • | - (| \ | | |
| Non RPT and charter aircraft - per 24 hours or part to Up to 5,700kg MTOW per 1,000kg pro-rata | nereot (tirs | St 4 nours no cha N/A | arge). Y | \$38.50 | 26100.4105.135 |
| (minimum 1,000kg). | | | | | |
| 5,701kg to 15,000kg MTOW per 1,000kg pro-rata. | A A | N/A | Y | \$25 \$22 | 26100.4105.135 |
| Greater than 15,000kg MTOW per 1,000kg prorata. | А | N/A | Y | \$2Z | 26100.4105.135 |
| Aircraft Parking Fee – (During Maintena | nce) | | | | |
| Maintenance rate for aircraft certified as undergoing maintenance (first two days no charge) per 1000kg MTOW per day. | А | \$6 | Y | Aircraft under maintenance to be relocated & parked at maintenance facility | 26100.4105.135 |
| Airport Terminal Service Desks | | | | | |
| Shuttle Bus Services. | А | Individual Agreements | Y | Individual Agreements | 26100.4115.135 |
| Car Rentals. | Α | Individual Agreements | Y | Individual Agreements | 26100.4107.135 |
| Additional parking spaces each. | А | Individual Agreements | Y | Individual Agreements | 26100.4107.135 |
| Airport Public Car Park | | | | | |
| Lost or damaged ticket fee. | Α | \$70 | Υ | \$70 | 26100.4113.135 |
| Administration fee (refunds). | Α | \$10 | Υ | \$10 | 26100.4113.135 |
| After hours car park call out fee. | Α | N/A | Υ | \$80 | 26100.4113.135 |
| Short Stay Car Parking Per Space | | | | | |
| 0-2 hours. | Α | \$2 | Υ | \$2 | 26100.4113.135 |
| Day Parking (day of issue only). | Α | \$8 | Υ | \$8 | 26100.4113.135 |
| Overnight. | Α | \$14 | Υ | \$14 | 26100.4113.135 |
| Long Stay Car Parking Per Space | | | | | |
| Per night. | Α | \$14 | Υ | \$14 | 26100.4113.135 |
| 12 month car parking charge (paid in advance). | Α | \$2,000 | Υ | \$2,000 | 26100.4113.135 |
| Staff Car Parking Charge | | | | | |
| Staff Parking Permit per annum. | Α | \$10 | Υ | \$10 | 26100.4113.135 |
| Airside Access Charges | | | - | | |
| Visitor Pass (Airline tenants and Ballina Shire Council staff exempt). | А | N/A | Y | \$35 | 26100.4112.135 |
| Airside Supervision Charges (this charge applies to supervision per person, per hour or part thereof) during operating hours. | А | \$100 | Y | \$102 | 26100.4112.135 |
| Operations call out fee (per person, per hour or part thereof, minimum 4 hours). | А | \$125 | Y | \$127 | 26100.4112.135 |
| Management call out fee (per person, per hour or part thereof, minimum 4 hours). | А | \$143 | Y | \$145.50 | 26100.4112.135 |
| Facilitation Fee – provision of Airport staff to supervise airside vehicle access to private charters during operating hours (per hour or part thereof). | A | \$201 | Y | \$204 | 26100.4112.135 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|----------------|---------------|------------|------------|-----------------|
| Facilitation Fee – provision of Airport staff to supervise airside vehicle access to private charters outside operating hours (per hour or part thereof, minimum 4 hours). | A | No charge | Y | POA | 26100.4112.0135 |
| Airside Drivers Licence Charge | | | | | |
| New/Renewal (valid for 12 months). | Α | \$50 | N | \$50 | 26100.4112.135 |
| Replacement Licence. | Α | \$30 | N | \$30 | 26100.4112.135 |
| Airside Vehicle Permit (valid for 12 months). | Α | \$60 | N | \$60 | 26100.4112.135 |
| Car Park Equipment Damage | | | | | |
| Car park Equipment Damage (cost recovery). | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 26100.4112.135 |
| Clean Up Charge | • | | | • | • |
| Minimum (labour only - materials and disposal of waste not included) (per hour or part thereof, minimum 4 hours for after hours response). | A | \$95 | Y | \$96.50 | 26100.4112.135 |
| Special Events Zone Application | | | - | | |
| Special Events Zone Application Charge. | Α | \$250 | Υ | \$254 | 26100.4112.135 |
| Ground Transport Charges (after introd | duction o | f boom gate | es) | • | |
| Taxi service fee - per departing public taxi. | Α | \$2 | ΪΥ | \$2 | 26100.4113.135 |
| Uber service fee. | Α | \$2 | Υ | \$2 | 26100.4113.135 |
| Limousine/Hire Car service fee. | Α | \$2 | Υ | \$2 | 26100.4113.135 |
| Bus - private tours and charters. | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 26100.4113.135 |
| Flat Rock Tent Park | | | | | |
| Tourist site fees are approved and apply for the per | riod from 1 i | February 2019 | to 31 Jani | uary 2020. | |
| Late Departure Fee. | Α | \$15 | Υ | \$15 | 26113.8748.135 |
| Administration Fee. | Α | \$50 | Υ | \$50 | 26113.8748.135 |
| Tourist Sites Accommodation | | | | | |
| Unpowered site per night off peak (based on two people). | Α | \$36 | Y | \$37 | 26113.8748.135 |
| Unpowered site per night peak (based on two people). | А | \$48 | Y | \$49 | 26113.8748.135 |
| Unpowered site per night shoulder (based on two | Α | \$42 | Υ | \$42 | 26113.8748.135 |
| | | | | | |
| people). Extra adult. | A | \$16 | Y | \$16 | 26113.8748.135 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|----------|----------------|---------|------------|---------|---------|
|----------|----------------|---------|------------|---------|---------|

Community Facilities

Community Facilities Hire - Definitions

Commercial Hire

Commercial hire is where the venue is being hired by a commercial entity, for the business objectives of that entity, or by a person or persons with the intention of making a profit.

Regular Community Based Activities (RCBA) – Approximately 25% reduction in commercial hire fee subject to rounding

The RCBA hire rate is intended for regular sessions delivered by instructors e.g. language classes, sports, martial arts, gymnastics, dance, yoga, drama etc. who charge members a minimal fee and only make a small surplus from each session.

To receive the RCBA hire rate, the hirer is required to book in advance, a minimum of two sessions per month, and provide evidence of their suitability to meet this definition.

The RCBA will also cover one-off events such as weddings, birthdays or similar social gatherings, where there is no charge for attending and no financial gain.

Community Hire - Approximately 50% reduction in commercial hire fee subject to rounding

A community organisation is defined as an organisation engaged in charitable or other community-based activity operating under Australian law and not established for the purpose of making a profit.

All payments are to be made at the time of the booking and are subject to availability.

100%, 75% and 25% pricing structure does not relate to Northern Rivers Art Gallery and Ignite Studios.

Cleaning Fees

| Cleaners to attend for off-peak bookings (midnight | С | \$110 | Υ | \$115 | 26080.8672.124 |
|--|---|-------|---|-------|----------------|
| Sunday to midnight Thursday). | | | | | |
| Cleaners to attend for peak bookings (midnight | С | \$270 | Υ | \$275 | 26080.8672.124 |
| Thursday to midnight Sunday). | | | | | |

Damages

Hirers are responsible for leaving venues in a clean and tidy condition. In the event that the facility and or its equipment is damaged or lost, the Hirer will be liable for the associated costs. For charges a credit card pre-authorisation may be processed prior to the commencement of bookings, in lieu of a cash bond.

Booking Cancellation Policy

| С | N/A | Υ | 75% Refunded | 26080.8672.124 |
|---|------------------|--|---|---|
| С | N/A | Υ | 50% Refunded | 26080.8672.124 |
| С | N/A | Υ | Nil Refunded | 26080.8672.124 |
| С | 100% refunded | Y | 75% Refunded | 26080.8672.124 |
| С | 50% refunded | Y | 50% Refunded | 26080.8672.124 |
| С | Nil refunded | Y | Nil Refunded | 26080.8672.124 |
| | C C | C N/A C N/A C 100% refunded C 50% refunded | C N/A Y C N/A Y C 100% refunded C 50% refunded Y | C N/A Y 50% Refunded C N/A Y Nil Refunded C 100% refunded C 50% refunded Y 50% Refunded |

Portable Equipment Hire

| Portable Data Projector / Screen / Speaker (Daily). | С | \$30 | Υ | \$35 | 26080.8672.124 |
|---|---|-----------|---|-----------|----------------|
| Chairs, tables, whiteboard, | С | No charge | Υ | No charge | |

Advertising within Community Facilities (when approved and available)

| | Advertising on LED & Similar Displays. | С | N/A | Υ | POA | 26080.8672.124 |
|--|--|---|-----|---|-----|----------------|
|--|--|---|-----|---|-----|----------------|

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|----------------|---------|------------|---------|----------------|
| General Advertising within a Building Space. | С | N/A | Υ | POA | 26080.8672.124 |
| Richmond Room | | | | | |
| Commercial hire fee - Per Hour. | С | \$100 | Υ | \$105 | 26080.8672.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$75 | Υ | \$79 | 26080.8672.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$50 | Υ | \$53 | 26080.8672.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$350 | Υ | \$378 | 26080.8672.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$260 | Y | \$284 | 26080.8672.124 |
| Community - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$175 | Υ | \$191 | 26080.8672.124 |
| Commercial - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$580 | Υ | \$630 | 26080.8672.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$435 | Υ | \$474 | 26080.8672.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$290 | Υ | \$318 | 26080.8672.124 |
| Northlakes Hall | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$40 | Υ | \$45 | 26084.8583.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$30 | Υ | \$34 | 26084.8583.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$20 | Υ | \$23 | 26084.8583.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$200 | Υ | \$270 | 26084.8583.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$150 | Υ | \$204 | 26084.8583.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$100 | Υ | \$138 | 26084.8583.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% | С | N/A | Υ | \$162 | 26084.8583.124 |
| Discount). Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day | С | N/A | Υ | \$122 | 26084.8583.124 |
| (Incl. 40% Discount). | | | | | |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$83 | 26084.8583.124 |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$32 | Y | \$37 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$24 | Υ | \$28 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$16 | Υ | \$19 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$135 | Y | \$222 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$100 | Y | \$168 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$70 | Υ | \$114 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$133 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$101 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | N | \$68 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Interview Room 2 | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$32 | Υ | \$37 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | C | \$24 | Y | \$28 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | C | \$16 | Y | \$19 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$135 | Υ | \$222 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$100 | Y | \$168 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$70 | Υ | \$114 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$133 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$101 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$68 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 1 | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$32 | Υ | \$37 | 26082.8678.124 |
| | | + | | T | |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|----------------|---------|------------|---------|----------------|
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | C | \$24 | Υ | \$28 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | C | \$16 | Y | \$19 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$135 | Υ | \$222 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$100 | Y | \$168 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$70 | Υ | \$114 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% | C | N/A | Y | \$133 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Discount). Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day | С | N/A | Y | \$101 | 26082.8678.124 |
| (Incl. 40% Discount). Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$68 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 2 | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$40 | Υ | \$45 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$30 | Y | \$34 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | C | \$20 | Y | \$23 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% | С | \$200 | Y | \$270 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Discount). Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day | С | \$150 | Y | \$204 | 26082.8678.124 |
| (Incl. 50% Discount). | | \$150 | Y | \$204 | 20082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$100 | Υ | \$138 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$162 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$122 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$83 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Combined Meeting Rooms | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$60 | Υ | \$65 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$45 | Υ | \$49 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$30 | Υ | \$33 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$285 | Y | \$390 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$215 | Υ | \$294 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$140 | Υ | \$198 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$234 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$176 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$119 | 26082.8678.124 |
| The Foyer | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$34 | Υ | \$39 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$26 | Υ | \$29 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$17 | Υ | \$20 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$234 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$174 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$120 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$140 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$104 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$72 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Lennox Community Centre | | | | | |
| Activities Room | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$36 | Υ | \$41 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | C | \$27 | Y | \$31 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | C | \$18 | Υ | \$21 | 26083.8678.124 |
| | | | | | |

| Fee Name | Pricing | 2019/20 | GST | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|--------------------|---------|----------|---------|----------------|
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% | Policy C | \$230 | Y/N Y | \$246 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Discount). Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$170 | Y | \$186 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$115 | Y | \$126 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% | C | N/A | N | \$148 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Discount). | | | | | |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$112 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$76 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Integrated Meeting Room | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$50 | Υ | \$70 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$38 | Υ | \$52 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$25 | Υ | \$35 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$380 | Υ | \$420 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$285 | Y | \$312 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$190 | Υ | \$210 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$252 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$187 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$126 | 26083.8678.124 |
| | • | | | | |
| Foyer | _ | | • | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$50 | Υ | \$55 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$38 | Υ | \$41 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$25 | Υ | \$28 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$210 | Υ | \$330 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$155 | Υ | \$246 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$105 | Υ | \$168 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$198 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$148 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$101 | 26083.8579.124 |
| The Kitchen | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour (minimum 6 Hour Booking). | С | \$20 | Y | \$25 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour (6 Hour Minimum). | С | \$15 | Y | \$19 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour (6 Hour Minimum). | С | \$10 | Υ | \$13 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$100 | Y | \$150 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$75 | Y | \$114 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$50 | Υ | \$78 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$90 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$68 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$47 | 26083.8579.124 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|----------------|--------------|------------|---------------|------------------|
| Park Lane Theatre | | • | | | |
| Auditorium Only | | | | | |
| Hourly Rate | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour (Minimum 2 Hours) | С | \$110 | Y | \$180 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour (Minimum 2 Hours) | С | \$82 | Υ | \$135 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour (Minimum 2 Hours). | С | \$55 | Υ | \$90 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Half Day | | | | | |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee (6 Hours) - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$410 | Y | \$648 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$310 | Y | \$486 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$205 | Υ | \$324 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Full Day - Day One | | | | | |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$710 | Y | \$1,080 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$535 | Y | \$810 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$355 | Y | \$540 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Combined Auditorium, Kiosk, Meeting Roo | ms Activ | uity Room Ch | nildren's | s Area and He | alth Care Office |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | C | \$1,490 | Y | \$2,132 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$1,115 | Υ | \$1,599 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$745 | Υ | \$1,066 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Combined Auditorium, Kiosk, Meeting Roo | ms, Activ | ity Room for | full day | /. | |
| | | \$1,300 | | \$1,734 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$975 | Υ | \$1,301 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$650 | Υ | \$867 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Additional Charges | | | | | |
| Use of Large Screen & Projector - Per Hour (For Large Bookings Only). | С | \$50 | Y | \$40 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Children's Area | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$34 | Υ | \$39 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$25 | Y | \$29 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$17 | Y | \$20 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$175 | Υ | \$234 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$131 | Y | \$174 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$88 | Υ | \$120 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$140 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$104 | 26083.8579.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$72 | 26083.8579.124 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|---------|------------|---------|----------------|
| Health Care Office | | | , | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$34 | Υ | \$39 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$25 | Υ | \$29 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$17 | Υ | \$20 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$115 | Y | \$234 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$85 | Y | \$174 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$55 | Υ | \$120 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$140 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$104 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$72 | 26083.8678.124 |
| CWA Hall | • | | | • | • |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$34 | Υ | \$39 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | C | \$26 | Y | \$29 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$17 | Υ | \$20 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$175 | Υ | \$234 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$130 | Y | \$174 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$85 | Υ | \$120 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$140 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$104 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$72 | 26083.8678.124 |
| Lennox Head CWA Group. | С | \$0 | Υ | \$0 | |
| Ballina Surf Club | | | | | |
| Jullum Room - Function Room 1 | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$55 | Υ | \$60 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$40 | Y | \$45 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$25 | Y | \$30 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee (6 Hours) - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$220 | Υ | \$216 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$165 | Υ | \$162 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$110 | Υ | \$108 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$270 | Y | \$360 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$205 | Υ | \$270 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$135 | Υ | \$180 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight). | С | \$400 | Υ | \$540 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight). | С | \$300 | Y | \$405 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight). | С | \$200 | Y | \$270 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Gawandii Room - Function Room 2 | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$90 | Υ | \$95 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$70 | Υ | \$71 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$45 | Υ | \$48 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee (6 Hours) - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$360 | Y | \$342 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$270 | Y | \$256 | 26081.8678.124 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|---------|------------|---------|----------------|
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | C | \$180 | Υ | \$173 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$440 | Y | \$570 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$330 | Y | \$426 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$220 | Y | \$288 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight). | С | \$450 | Y | \$855 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight). | С | \$335 | Y | \$641 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight). | С | \$225 | Υ | \$428 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Combined Function Rooms 1 and 2 | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour (2 Hour Minimum). | С | \$110 | Y | \$115 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$80 | Υ | \$86 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$55 | Υ | \$58 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee (6 Hours) - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$500 | Υ | \$414 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$375 | Υ | \$310 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$250 | Y | \$209 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$595 | Υ | \$690 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$445 | Υ | \$516 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$300 | Υ | \$348 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$650 | Υ | \$1,035 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$485 | Y | \$774 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$325 | Y | \$522 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Dirrawong Room - Function Room 3 | | | | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$70 | Υ | \$75 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$50 | Υ | \$56 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$35 | Υ | \$38 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee (6 Hours) - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$280 | Y | \$270 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$210 | Υ | \$202 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$140 | Υ | \$137 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$320 | Y | \$450 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$240 | Υ | \$336 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$160 | Y | \$228 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$350 | Y | \$675 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$260 | Y | \$504 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$175 | Y | \$342 | 26081.8678.124 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|---------|------------|---------|----------------|
| Combined Function Rooms 1, 2 and 3 (A | All Room | ns) | <u> </u> | | |
| Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour (Minimum 2 Hours). | С | \$150 | Y | \$155 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$110 | Y | \$116 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$75 | Υ | \$78 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial - 1/2 Day Hire Fee (6 Hours) - (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$300 | Υ | \$558 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$225 | Υ | \$418 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - 1/2 Day (6 Hours) (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$150 | Υ | \$281 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$740 | Y | \$930 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$555 | Y | \$696 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Community Hire - Full Day (12 Hours) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$370 | Y | \$468 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Commercial Daily Fee - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$800 | Y | \$1,395 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$600 | Y | \$1,044 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Regular Community Based Activities - Set Up Overnight (Full Day Overnight) (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$400 | Y | \$702 | 26081.8678.124 |
| Sports, Functions and Special Events Meeting Room - Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$28 | Y | \$33 | 26087.8678.124 |
| | С | \$28 | Υ | \$33 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room - Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$22 | Y | \$25 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room - Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$14 | Υ | \$17 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room - Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$280 | Υ | \$198 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room - Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$140 | Υ | \$102 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room - Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$210 | Y | \$150 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room - Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$119 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room - Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$90 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room - Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$61 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Multi-Function Hall - Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$40 | Y | \$45 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Multi-Functional Hall - Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$30 | Y | \$34 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Multi-Functional Hall - Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$20 | Υ | \$23 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Multi-Function Hall - Commercial - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$215 | Υ | \$162 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Multi-Function Hall - Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$160 | Y | \$122 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Multi-Functional Hall - Community Hire - 1/2 Day - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$110 | Y | \$83 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Multi-Function Hall - Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$455 | Y | \$270 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Multi-Functional Hall - Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$340 | Y | \$204 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Multi-Functional Hall - Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$225 | Y | \$138 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Sports Hall - Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$50 | Υ | \$55 | 26087.8678.124 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|----------------|---------|------------|---------|----------------|
| Sports Hall - Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$38 | Y | \$41 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Sports Hall - Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$25 | Υ | \$28 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Sports Hall - Commercial - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$270 | Υ | \$198 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Sports Hall - Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount) | С | \$200 | Y | \$148 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Sports Hall - Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$135 | Y | \$101 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Sports Hall - Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$540 | Y | \$330 | 26082.8678.124 |
| Sports Hall - Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$405 | Y | \$246 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Sports Hall - Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$270 | Y | \$168 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Complete Centre - Commercial Daily Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$1,025 | Y | \$1,030 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Complete Centre - Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$770 | Y | \$773 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Complete Centre - Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$510 | Y | \$515 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Weekend Package Deal - Commercial (Per Weekend). | С | \$2,050 | Υ | \$2,055 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Weekend Package Deal - Regular Community Based Activities (Per Weekend). | С | \$1,535 | Υ | \$1,541 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Weekend Package Deal - Community Hire (Per Weekend). | С | \$1,025 | Y | \$1,028 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Kitchen – Commercial Hire Fee - Per Hour. | С | \$20 | Υ | \$25 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Kitchen - Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$15 | Y | \$19 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Kitchen - Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$10 | Υ | \$13 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Kitchen - Commercial Hire Fee - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$100 | Y | \$150 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Kitchen - Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$75 | Υ | \$114 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Kitchen - Community Hire - Full Day (Incl. 50% Discount). | С | \$50 | Υ | \$78 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Kitchen - Commercial Hire Fee - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$15 | Y | \$90 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Kitchen - Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$75 | Υ | \$68 | 26087.8678.124 |
| Kitchen - Community Hire - 1/2 Day (Incl. 40% Discount). | С | \$10 | Υ | \$47 | 26087.8678.124 |

Ballina Indoor Sports Centre (BISC).

Operating Hours: Monday to Thursday 8.30am to 10pm.

Operating Hours: Friday 8.30am to 5pm.

Operating Hours: Saturday & Sunday 8.30am to 4.30pm.

Subject to availability around regular sports programs and other regular bookings.

- The High School Courts are subject to availability and other costs may apply.
- Public Holiday hire will be through special arrangements.
- High School court hire will be subject to availability of the BISC courts and also the school courts availability, usage of the school courts is out of school hours, weekends, public holidays and school holidays.
- Court 2 at the High School is used as a theatre and the school requires a booking three months in advance for clearing of that area. Additional charges may apply.
- Large events require a minimum of three months' notice.
- The use of retractable tiered seating requires booking and payment for court 2 as per the standard court fees.

Court Hire - Weekdays

| - | | | | | | |
|---|---|------|---|-------|----------------|--|
| Single Court - Commercial - Per Hour. | С | \$80 | Υ | \$80 | 26088.7700.138 | |
| Single Court - Commercial - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, | С | N/A | Υ | \$288 | 26088.7700.138 | |
| Incl. 40% Discount). | | | | | | |

| ee Name | Pricing | 2019/20 | GST | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|---------------|-------------|--------------|------------------|--------------------|
| Single Court - Commercial - Full Day (12 Hours, | Policy | N/A | Y/N Y | \$480 | 26088.7700.138 |
| ncl. 50% Discount). | | 1 1 1 / / / | ' | ψ400 | 20000.7700.130 |
| Single Court - Regular Community Based | С | \$60 | Υ | \$60 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Activities - Per Hour. | | | | · | |
| Single Court - Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$216 | 26088.7700.138 |
| ingle Court - Regular Community Based | С | N/A | Υ | \$360 | 26088.7700.138 |
| activities - Full Day (12 Hours, Incl. 50% | | IN/A | l I | φ300 | 20000.7700.130 |
| Discount). | | | | | |
| ingle Court - Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$40 | Υ | \$40 | 26088.7700.138 |
| ingle Court - Community Hire - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, | C | N/A | Y | \$144 | 26088.7700.138 |
| icl. 40% Discount). | | | | · | |
| ingle Court - Community Hire - Full Day (12 | С | N/A | Υ | \$240 | 26088.7700.138 |
| ours, Incl. 50% Discount). | | | | | |
| ouble Court – Commercial - Per Hour. | С | \$152 | Υ | \$152 | 26088.7700.13 |
| ouble Court – Commercial - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, | С | N/A | Υ | \$547 | 26088.7700.13 |
| cl. 40% Discount). | | | | | |
| ouble Court - Commercial - Full Day (12 Hours, | С | N/A | Υ | \$912 | 26088.7700.13 |
| cl. 50% Discount). | | 0.1.1 | | 0444 | 22222 7722 42 |
| ouble Court - Regular Community Based | С | \$114 | Υ | \$114 | 26088.7700.13 |
| ctivities - Per Hour. ouble Court - Regular Community Based | С | N/A | Y | \$410 | 26088.7700.13 |
| ctivities - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, Incl. 40% Discount). | | IN/A | ľ | Φ410 | 20000.7700.13 |
| ouble Court - Regular Community Based | С | N/A | Υ | \$684 | 26088.7700.13 |
| ctivities - Full Day (12 Hours, Incl. 50% | | IN/A | ' | ψ004 | 20000.7700.130 |
| iscount). | | | | | |
| ouble Court - Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$76 | Υ | \$76 | 26088.7700.13 |
| ouble Court - Community Hire - 1/2 Day (6 | C | N/A | Υ | \$274 | 26088.7700.138 |
| ours, Incl. 40% Discount). | | | | · | |
| ouble Court - Community Hire - Full Day (12 | С | \$ N/A | Υ | \$456 | 26088.7700.138 |
| ours, Incl. 50% Discount). | | | | | |
| asual Court Hire - Per Hour, 3 Month Pas | ss & Ann | ual Pass | | | |
| lse of a pass is subject to facility bookings at the tir | | | a is subject | t to any previou | us hookings: these |
| ave priority and the single user must leave the cou | | | | | |
| egistered team activities/matches. Single user hour | | | | | |
| re allowed on the courts. Multiple casual users may | | | | | |
| er Person. | С | \$6 | Υ | \$6 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Month Pass - Child & Concession. | С | \$130 | Y | \$130 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Month Pass - Adult. | С | \$160 | Υ | \$160 | 26088.7700.13 |
| nnual Pass - Child & Concession. | С | \$385 | Υ | \$385 | 26088.7700.13 |
| nnual Pass - Adult. | С | \$440 | Υ | \$440 | 26088.7700.138 |

| 3 Month Fass - Addit. | J | φ100 | | φ100 | 20000.7700.130 |
|--|---|-------|---|-------|----------------|
| Annual Pass - Child & Concession. | С | \$385 | Υ | \$385 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Annual Pass - Adult. | С | \$440 | Υ | \$440 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Court Hire - Weekends | | | | | |
| Single Court - Commercial - Per Hour. | С | \$100 | Υ | \$100 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Single Court - Commercial - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$360 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Single Court - Commercial - Full Day (12 Hours, Incl. 50% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$600 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Single Court - Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$75 | Υ | \$75 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Single Court - Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, Incl 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$270 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Single Court - Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (12 Hours, Incl. 50% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$450 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Single Court - Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$50 | Υ | \$50 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Single Court - Community Hire - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$180 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Single Court - Community Hire - Full Day (12 Hours, Incl. 50% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$300 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Double Court – Commercial - Per Hour. | С | \$180 | Υ | \$180 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Double Court – Commercial - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$648 | 26088.7700.138 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|------------------|-----------------|------------|---------|----------------|
| Double Court – Commercial - Full Day (12 Hours, Incl. 50% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$1,080 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Double Court - Regular Community Based Activities - Per Hour. | С | \$135 | Y | \$135 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Double Court - Regular Community Based Activities - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, Incl. 40% Discount). | С | N/A | Υ | \$486 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Double Court - Regular Community Based Activities - Full Day (12 Hours, Incl. 50% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$810 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Double Court - Community Hire - Per Hour. | С | \$90 | Υ | \$90 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Double Court - Community Hire - 1/2 Day (6 Hours, Incl. 40% Discount). | C | N/A | Y | \$324 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Double Court - Community Hire - Full Day (12 Hours, Incl. 50% Discount). | С | N/A | Y | \$540 | 26088.7700.138 |
| Meeting/Consult Rooms Hire | - | | | | |
| Meeting Room 1 – Commercial - Hourly Rate During BISC Operational Hours. | С | \$40 | Y | \$45 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 1 - Regular Community Based Activities - Hourly Rate During BISC Operational Hours. | С | \$30 | Y | \$34 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 1 - Community Hire - Hourly Rate During BISC Operational Hours. | С | \$20 | Y | \$23 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 2 – Commercial - Hourly Rate During BISC Operational Hours. | С | \$56 | Y | \$61 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 2 - Regular Community Based Activities - Hourly Rate During BISC Operational Hours. | С | \$42 | Y | \$46 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 2 - Community Hire - Hourly Rate During BISC Operational Hours. | С | \$28 | Υ | \$31 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 3 – Commercial - Hourly Rate During BISC Operational Hours. | С | \$36 | Y | \$41 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 3 - Regular Community Based Activities - Hourly Rate During BISC Operational Hours. | С | \$27 | Y | \$31 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 3 - Community Hire - Hourly Rate During BISC Operational Hours. | С | \$18 | Y | \$21 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 1 – Commercial Hire Fee (Per Day). | С | \$256 | Y | \$270 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 1 - Regular Community Based Activities (Per Day). | С | \$192 | Y | \$203 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 1 - Community Hire (Per Day). | С | \$128 | Υ | \$135 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 2 - Commercial (Per Day). | С | \$358 | Υ | \$366 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 2 - Regular Community Based Activities (Per Day). | С | \$268 | Υ | \$275 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 2 - Community Hire (Per Day). | С | \$180 | Υ | \$183 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 3 - Commercial (Per Day). | С | \$230 | Υ | \$246 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 3 - Regular Community Based Activities (Per Day). | С | \$172 | Υ | \$185 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Meeting Room 3 - Community Hire (Per Day). | С | \$115 | Υ | \$123 | 26088.8678.124 |
| BISC Quarterly & Annual Casual User Passes | С | \$0 | Υ | \$0 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Standard casual user - per hour | С | \$6 | Υ | \$6 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Quarterly casual user pass | С | \$65 | Υ | \$65 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Annual casual user pass Northern Rivers Community Gallery A fee of 33% will apply to sales of artworks and cor | C nsignment s | \$280 sales. | Y | \$281 | 26088.8678.124 |
| Ignite Studio - Artist-in-Residence (AiR |) | | | | |
| AiR - Fee paying - open application (weekly). | С | \$50 | Υ | \$50 | 26130.7733.138 |
| AiR - Fee paying - open application (monthly). | C | \$200 | Y | \$200 | 26130.7733.138 |
| AiR - Gallery appointed residency. | С | \$0 | N | \$0 | 26130.7733.138 |
| · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | - | | | | |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|---|--|--|---|--|
| Promotional Advertising Services | , | | | • | • |
| Promotion of third party events, programs services | via Norther | n Pivers Commu | aity Call | leny's (NPCG) soo | rial media, online (|
| print media streams. This service is at the discretion | | | | | |
| always be available. | i oi ivoitiioi | II I (IVCIS COIIIII) | riity Gai | iory management | and may not |
| Social Media - Facebook & Instagram. | С | \$30 | Υ | \$30 | 26130.7717.138 |
| Online single stream: E-News or Website. | C | \$35 | Y | \$35 | 26130.7717.138 |
| Online two streams: E-News and Website. | C | \$55 | Ÿ | \$55 | 26130.7717.138 |
| Print – Annual Program Booklet – 1/3 page 60mm | C | \$55 | Y | \$55 | 26130.7717.13 |
| 1 x 100mm W. | | ΨΟΟ | ' | ΨΟΟ | 20130.7717.130 |
| Print – Annual Program Booklet – 1/2 page 90mm | С | \$70 | Υ | \$70 | 26130.7717.13 |
| 1 x 100mm W. | | Ψ. σ | l ' | Ψ | 201001111110 |
| Print – Annual Program Booklet – Full page | С | \$150 | Υ | \$150 | 26130.7717.13 |
| 180mm H x 100mm W. | | V.33 | ļ ⁻ | ψ.00 | |
| | 1 | | | | • |
| Hire Charges for Gallery Spaces | T - | | 1 | L 00-0 | T |
| Gallery 1 - (8 weeks) Commercial. | С | \$350 | Υ | \$350 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Gallery 1 - (8 weeks) Community. | С | \$250 | Υ | \$250 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Gallery 2 - (8 weeks) Commercial. | С | \$620 | Υ | \$620 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Gallery 2 - (8 weeks) Community. | С | \$520 | Υ | \$520 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Gallery 3 - (8 weeks) Commercial. | С | \$305 | Υ | \$305 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Gallery 3 - (8 weeks) Community. | С | \$200 | Υ | \$200 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Gallery 4 - (8 weeks) Commercial. | С | \$780 | Υ | \$780 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Gallery 4 - (8 weeks) Community. | С | \$675 | Υ | \$675 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Entire Gallery - (8 weeks) Commercial. | С | \$1,855 | Υ | \$1,855 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Entire Gallery - (8 weeks) Community. | С | \$1,480 | Υ | \$1,480 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Entire Gallery - Casual Event Hire* Commercial / | C | \$94 | Y | \$94 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Private Function (hourly). | | Ψ . | l ' | ΨΟΙ | 20100.0070.10 |
| Entire Gallery - Casual Event Hire* Community / | С | \$48 | Υ | \$48 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Not for Profit (hourly). | | V 10 | l ' | Ψ.0 | 20100.0070.10 |
| Entire Gallery - Casual Event Hire* Commercial / | С | \$458 | Υ | \$458 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Private Function (6 hourly). | | Ψ 100 | l ' | Ψ.00 | 20100.0010.10 |
| Entire Gallery - Casual Event Hire* Community / | С | \$230 | Υ | \$230 | 26130.8879.13 |
| Not for Profit (6 hourly). | | | | , | |
| tot for Front (o flourly). | | • | - | - | • |
| | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| Partner Programs | -hosted by | Ballina Shire Cou | ıncil are | adjusted in respe | ect of mutual |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- | | | | | |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted | or waived | for ticketed even | ts but a | commission of 25 | 5% of ticket sales |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to | or waived | for ticketed even | ts but a | commission of 25 | 5% of ticket sales |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. | or waived | for ticketed even | ts but a | commission of 25 | 5% of ticket sales anagement for |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. | or waived be applied | for ticketed event by Northern Rive | ts but a ers Com | commission of 25 munity Gallery ma | 5% of ticket sales anagement for 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. | or waived be applied | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. | ts but a ers Com Y | commission of 25 munity Gallery ma | 6% of ticket sales anagement for 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. | or waived be applied C C | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. 50% discount. | ts but a ers Com Y Y | commission of 25 munity Gallery ma 20% discount. 50% discount. | 5% of ticket sales anagement for 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. | or waived be applied C C C | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 | ts but a ers Com Y Y Y | commission of 25 munity Gallery ma 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this addition | or waived be applied C C C | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 | ts but a ers Com Y Y Y | commission of 25 munity Gallery ma 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events construction of space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this additions | or waived be applied C C C | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 | ts but a ers Com Y Y Y | commission of 25 munity Gallery ma 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events concerning the partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this additional financial year. | or waived be applied C C C | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 | ts but a ers Com Y Y Y | commission of 25 munity Gallery ma 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this addition financial year. Booking Fee | or waived be applied C C C al venue | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space becom | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 | 6% of ticket sales anagement for 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 thire during thi |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events concentration of space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this additional financial year. Booking Fee Fee for Northern Rivers Community Gallery to management of the solution of the section of the | or waived be applied C C C al venue | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space becom | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public ducted in NRCG for public | 6% of ticket sales anagement for 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 chire during the acilities. This serv |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events construction benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this additional financial year. Booking Fee Fee for Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manalist at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community G | or waived be applied C C C al venue | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space becom | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public ducted in NRCG for public | 6% of ticket sales anagement for 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 chire during the facilities. This serves |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this addition financial year. Booking Fee Fee for Northern Rivers Community Gallery to mans s at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community G | or waived be applied C C C al venue | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space becom | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public ducted in NRCG for public | 6% of ticket sales anagement for 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 chire during the during the facilities. This serves |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 30% reduction of space hire fee. 31re Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this addition sinancial year. Booking Fee Fee for Northern Rivers Community Gallery to mans as at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community G Third party program/events (online only). | or waived be applied C C C all venue | for ticketed event by Northern Rive 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become or program booking | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery ma 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public | 6% of ticket sales anagement for 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 thire during the facilities. This serve 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events content that space hire fees for programs and events content that space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 10% reduction of space hire fee. 10% reduction of space hire fee. 11 In Fee Waived. 12 In Fee Waived. 13 In Ancial year. 15 In Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to Manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Gallery to | c C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C | for ticketed event by Northern River 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become program booking agement and may \$8 | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public ducted in NRCG favays be available. \$8 | 6% of ticket sales anagement for 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 thire during the facilities. This serve 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events contract partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 30% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this additional financial year. Booking Fee Fee for Northern Rivers Community Gallery to manals at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community Grind party program/events (online only). Partner program/events (over the counter and online). | c C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C | for ticketed event by Northern River 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become program booking agement and may \$8 \$5 | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public ducted in NRCG favays be available. \$8 | 6% of ticket sales anagement for 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 thire during this facilities. This serve 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this addition financial year. Booking Fee Fee for Northern Rivers Community Gallery to mana is at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community G Third party program/events (online only). Partner program/events (over the counter and online). Northern Rivers Community Gallery - Fi | or waived be applied C C C all venue age event callery mans C C | for ticketed event by Northern River 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become program booking agement and may \$8 \$5 | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 Lable for publication of the publication | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this addition financial year. Booking Fee Fee for Northern Rivers Community Gallery to mana is at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community G Third party program/events (online only). Partner program/events (over the counter and online). Northern Rivers Community Gallery - Fi Ballina Shire Council offers two cost categories, Co. | or waived be applied C C C all venue age event callery mans C C | for ticketed event by Northern River 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become program booking agement and may \$8 \$5 | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 Lable for publication of the publication | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this addition financial year. Booking Fee Fee for Northern Rivers Community Gallery to mana is at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community G Third party program/events (online only). Partner program/events (over the counter and online). Northern Rivers Community Gallery - Fi Ballina Shire Council offers two cost categories, Co- Community Gallery and Ignite Studios @ NRCG. | or waived be applied C C C all venue age event callery mana | for ticketed event by Northern River 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become program booking agement and may \$8 \$5 Space become and may \$8 \$1 \$2 \$3 \$4 \$5 \$5 \$5 \$6 \$6 \$6 \$6 \$6 \$6 \$6 | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for publication of the second of the s | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 chire during the accilities. This servers 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 50% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this addition financial year. Booking Fee Fee for Northern Rivers Community Gallery to mana is at the discretion of Northern Rivers Community G Third party program/events (online only). Partner program/events (over the counter and online). Northern Rivers Community Gallery - Fi Ballina Shire Council offers two cost categories, Co- Community Gallery and Ignite Studios @ NRCG. Community includes: Individual Artists or Artist Grou | or waived be applied C C C all venue age event callery mans C C ire Static mmunity ar | for ticketed event by Northern River 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become program booking agement and may \$8 \$5 In a Commercial, a unity Services, Commercial and by Northern River 1 and | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public ducted in NRCG favays be available. \$8 \$5 ed with the Norther with Groups, Not-formatic street in the street with the s | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 chire during the accilities. This servers 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events concernership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 30% reduction of space hire fee. Hire Fee Waived. Note: Prices only valid should this additionation of the prices of th | or waived be applied C C C all venue age event callery manal C C ire Static mmunity ar ups, Community Department Department | for ticketed event by Northern River 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become program booking agement and may \$8 \$5 In Commercial, a unity Services, Cents (if non-profit | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public ducted in NRCG for each and the Norther ity Groups, Not-forting activity). | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 chire during the duri |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events co- partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 30% reduction of sp | or waived be applied C C C all venue age event callery manal C C ire Static mmunity ar ups, Community Department Department | for ticketed event by Northern River 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become program booking agement and may \$8 \$5 In Commercial, a unity Services, Cents (if non-profit | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public ducted in NRCG for each and the Norther ity Groups, Not-forting activity). | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 chire during thi acilities. This servers 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events construction benefits. Space hire may be discounted would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 10% reduction of space hire fee. | or waived be applied C C C all venue age event callery manal C C ire Static mmunity ar ups, Community Department Department | for ticketed event by Northern River 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become program booking agement and may \$8 \$5 In Commercial, a unity Services, Cents (if non-profit | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public ducted in NRCG for each and the Norther ity Groups, Not-forting activity). | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 chire during thi acilities. This servers 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 |
| Partner Programs Facility space hire fees for programs and events constructed by partnership benefits. Space hire may be discounted by would be applied. Not available on request. Only to specified partner programs and events. 20% reduction of space hire fee. 30% reduction of | or waived be applied C C C all venue age event callery manal C C ire Static mmunity ar ups, Community Department Department | for ticketed event by Northern River 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 space become program booking agement and may \$8 \$5 In Commercial, a unity Services, Cents (if non-profit | s but a ers Com Y Y Y Y e avail | commission of 25 munity Gallery may 20% discount. 50% discount. \$0 lable for public ducted in NRCG for each and the Norther ity Groups, Not-forting activity). | 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 chire during this acilities. This servers 26130.8879.13 26130.8879.13 2617 Rivers |

| Fee Name | Pricing | 2019/20 | GST | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-------------|--------------|------------|--------------|----------------|
| Community - (hourly rate). | Policy C | \$15 | Y/N Y | \$15 | 26130,7733,138 |
| Community (half day - 6 hours / includes 10% discount). | C | \$80 | Ÿ | \$80 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Commercial (half day - 6 hours / includes 10% discount). | С | \$162 | Y | \$162 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Commercial full day (6am - 10pm, includes 10% discount). | С | \$432 | Y | \$432 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Community full day (6am - 10pm, includes 10% discount). | С | \$216 | Y | \$216 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Ignite Artist Studios - Long Term Lease (V | Veekly) | | | | |
| Ignite Studios Special Events Hire | | | | | |
| Locker Room - Workshop Space Commercial full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking). | С | N/A | Y | \$560 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Locker Room - Workshop Space Community full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking). | С | N/A | Y | \$280 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Engine Room - Workshop Space Commercial full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking). | С | N/A | Y | \$700 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Engine Room - Workshop Space Community full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking). | С | N/A | Y | \$350 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Locker & Engine Rooms - Workshop Space Commercial full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking). | С | N/A | Y | \$1,100 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Locker & Engine Rooms - Workshop Space Commercial full week (6am - 10pm last day of booking). | С | N/A | Y | \$550 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Ignite Artist Studios - Long Term Lease (V | Veekly) | | | | |
| Artist Studio 1. | С | \$110 | Υ | \$110 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Artist Studio 2. | С | \$110 | Υ | \$110 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Artist Studio 3. | С | \$100 | Υ | \$100 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Artist Studio 4. | С | \$70 | Υ | \$70 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Engine Room - Workshop Space | | | | | |
| Commercial (hourly rate). | С | \$40 | Υ | \$40 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Community (hourly rate). | С | \$20 | Υ | \$20 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Commercial (half day – 6 hours / includes 10% discount). | С | \$216 | Y | \$216 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Community (half day – 6 hours / includes 10% discount). | С | \$108 | Υ | \$108 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Then standard hourly rate for every addition | onal hour | (or part the | reof) up i | to 14 hours. | |
| Commercial full day (6am – 10pm inc 10% discount). | С | \$576 | Y | \$576 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Community full day (6am – 10pm / inc 10% discount). | С | \$288 | Υ | \$288 | 26130.7733.138 |
| Equipment | | | | | |
| Data Projector (daily). | С | \$30 | Υ | \$30 | 26130.7733.138 |

Fee Name Pricing | 2019/20 2020/21 **GL Code GST Policy** Y/N Community Swimming Pools - Ballina War Memorial Pool and Alstonville **Aquatic Centre** There are reciprocal entry pass arrangements between the Ballina and Alstonville Pool Facilities. **Age Category Definitions** Adult: 18 years and over Senior Card Holders, Student Card Holders, Pensioners/Health Care Card Holders and People with Concession: 2-18 Years (Children under 10 years of age must be accompanied by an adult) Child: Toddlers and babies under the age of two years enter free of charge Babies: Two adults and two children or one adult and three children Family: Adult supervising person(s) with a disability Carer: **Single Entry** Child. С \$4.50 \$4.50 Various Concession. Υ С \$4.50 \$4.50 Various С Υ Adult. \$5.50 \$5.50 Various Spectator (supervising child under 10 years С Ν No Charge No Charge attending swim program). School Teacher / Personal Carer. С No Charge No Charge Supervisor (supervising ordinary pool usage). С \$3 Various \$3 **Ten Ticket Pass** Child. С \$40 \$40 Various Concession. С \$40 \$40 Various Adult. C \$50 \$50 Various 3 Month Pass Child. \$115 \$115 Various Υ Concession. C \$115 \$115 Various Adult. С \$140 Υ \$140 Various Family. C \$300 Υ \$300 Various Additional child under family pass - per child. С \$50 \$50 Various **Full Season Pass** Child. C \$350 \$350 Various \$350 Υ Concession. С \$350 Various Υ Adult. С \$400 \$400 Various Family. С \$880 Υ \$880 Various Additional child under a family pass - per child. С \$110 \$110 Various Other Carnivals - flat fee per person due to exclusive С \$6 Various \$6 Ν Fundraising / Special Events. С POA POA Various Swimming Programs (Normal Hours) - Subject to С Υ No Charge No Charge availability in consultation with Pool Management Company. Learn to Swim (LTS), Special Swim Scheme (SSS) Supervising Adult. No Charge No Charge Υ Child (discount to standard entry fee). \$4 \$4 С Various Pool Hire - Outside normal hours (Paid to Management Company) - Not available during normal hours POA Per lane, per hour. POA Various С POA Υ POA Whole pool, per hour. Various

| Policy Y/N | Fee Name | Pricing 2 | 2019/20 | | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|------------|----------|-----------|---------|--|---------|---------|
|------------|----------|-----------|---------|--|---------|---------|

Library Fees

Council is a member of the Richmond-Tweed Regional Library which operates the public libraries within the shire. Lismore City Council is the administering council for this service. Details of library fees are available by contacting Lismore City Council or visiting one of the local libraries.

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-------------------|---------------------|----------------|---------------------|----------------|
| Water | | | | | |
| Water Charges (Meters will be read and | accoun | ts issued q | uarterly) | | |
| Water Access Charges | | | | | |
| Residential and Non-Residential Customers (Section | n 501 LG | Act 1993) per j | property, per | self contained o | occupancy, per |
| annum. Reduced water access charges are applied | for water | meters utilised | for fire servi | ces. | |
| Charges apply to both Drinking Water and Recycled Recycled Water) is supplied, only the highest charg levied. | | | | | |
| Minimum charge per property. | В | \$204 | N | \$209 | 10000.3500.042 |
| Not Connected / Vacant Land Charge (Properties not connected to the water system but within 225 | В | \$204 | N | \$209 | 10000.3500.04 |
| metres of a water main and able to be connected). 20mm Water Service. | В | \$204 | N | \$209 | 10000.3500.04 |
| 25mm Water Service. | В | \$318 | N | \$326 | 10000.3500.04 |
| 32mm Water Service. | В | \$520 | N | \$534 | 10000.3500.04 |
| 40mm Water Service. | В | \$816 | N | \$837 | 10000.3500.04 |
| 50mm Water Service. | В | \$1,273 | N | \$1,306 | 10000.3500.04 |
| 65mm Water Service. | В | \$2,152 | N | \$2,208 | 10000.3500.04 |
| 80mm Water Service. 100mm Water Service. | В | \$3,269 | N N | \$3,354 | 10000.3500.04 |
| 150mm Water Service. | В | \$5,098 \$11,469 | N | \$5,231 \$11,767 | 10000.3500.04 |
| 200mm Water Service. | В | \$20,390 | N | \$20,920 | 10000.3500.04 |
| Eddinii Walar Garriaa. | | Ψ20,000 | | Ψ20,020 | 10000.0000.01 |
| Water Consumption Charges | | | | | |
| (Section 502 Local Government Act 1993) | Ť | | | | |
| Residential & Non-Residential Drinking Water | В | \$2.29 | N | \$2.35 | 10010.3512.10 |
| Consumption Charge (1kl to 350kl). Residential & Non-Residential Drinking Water | В | \$3.44 | N | \$3.53 | 10010.3512.10 |
| Consumption Charge (351kl and over). | В | φ3. 44 | IN . | φ3.33 | 10010.3312.10 |
| <u> </u> | ļ | | ! | | |
| Rous Water Supply | | | | | |
| The above water charges do not apply to consumer | s connecte | ed and service | d by Rous W | ater Supply. | |
| Water Services | | | | | |
| Charges apply to both Drinking Water and Recycled | d Waste se | ervices. | | | |
| Drinking Water Service Connection (20mm) - dig | С | \$1,190 | N | \$1,210 | 10011.3525.09 |
| to water main (excluding under-boring). | _ | | | | |
| Recycled Water Service Connection (20mm) - dig | С | \$1,190 | N | \$1,210 | 12012.4528.09 |
| to water main (excluding under-boring). Both drinking water and recycled water service | С | \$1,190 | N | \$1,210 | 10011.3525.09 |
| connections in dual reticulation area (20mm) - dig | | \$1,190 | IN | φ1,210 | 10011.3525.09 |
| to water main (excluding under-boring). | | | | | |
| Drinking Water Service Connection (20mm) - dig | В | \$1,035 | N | \$1,052 | 10011.3525.91 |
| to valve within property (excluding under-boring). | | | | | |
| Recycled Water Service Connection (20mm) - dig | В | \$1,035 | N | \$1,052 | 12012.4528.09 |
| to valve within property (excluding under-boring). Both drinking water and recycled water service | С | \$1,035 | NI. | \$1,052 | 10011 2525 00 |
| connections in dual reticulation area (20mm) - dig | | \$1,035 | N | \$1,052 | 10011.3525.09 |
| to valve within property (excluding under-boring). | | | | | |
| Drinking Water Service Connection (20mm) | В | POA | N | POA | 10011.3525.09 |
| (including under-boring). | | | | | |
| Recycled Water Service Connection (20mm) | В | POA | N | POA | 12012.4528.09 |
| (including under-boring). | В | POA | N | POA | 10011.3525.09 |
| Drinking Water Service Connection (>20mm). Recycled Water Service Connection (20mm). | В | POA | N | POA | 12012.4528.09 |
| Removal or disconnection of Drinking Water | В | POA | N | POA | 10011.3525.09 |
| Service. | | | '` | . 5/1 | 10011.0020.00 |
| Removal or disconnection of Recycled Water | В | POA | N | POA | 12012.4528.09 |
| Service. | | | | | |
| Relocation of Drinking Water Service. | В | POA | N | POA | 10011.3525.09 |
| Relocation of Recycled Water Service. | В | POA | N | POA | 12012.4528.09 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|--------------------|-------------|---------------------|----------------|
| Repair Damaged Water Service Meter (minimum). | В | \$98 | N | \$100 | 10012.3540.233 |
| Clear Buried/Obstructed Meter (minimum). | В | \$65 | N | \$67 | 10012.3540.233 |
| Installation of Flow Restrictor for Non-Payment. | В | \$363 | N | \$369 | 10011.3525.091 |
| Water Mains Pressure Certificates. | В | POA | N | POA | 10011.3526.235 |
| Fire Pressure Certificates. | В | \$174 | N | \$177 | 10012.3535.235 |
| Test Water Meter (cost of testing plus \$100 | В | POA | N | POA | 10011.3526.235 |
| administration fee. No cost to applicant if meter | | | | | |
| faulty). Special Water Meter Read. | В | \$81 | N | \$83 | 10011.3526.235 |
| Urgent Special Water Meter Read (additional to | В | \$59 | N | \$60 | 10011.3520.235 |
| above fee). | | φυσ | l IN | φου | 10011.3327.233 |
| Backflow Device Registration. | В | \$92 | N | \$94 | 10012.3535.235 |
| Back-flow Device Test & Certificate. | В | \$318 | N | \$324 | 10012.3535.235 |
| Service Location - Field Identification (minimum). | В | \$195 | N | \$199 | 10011.3526.235 |
| Subsequent hours. | В | \$160 | N | \$163 | 10011.3526.235 |
| Mains Location Diagram (per hour). | В | \$81 | N | \$83 | 10011.3526.235 |
| Jetting Machine - per hour (minimum 2 hours). | В | \$187 | N | \$190 | 10012.3535.235 |
| Water Service Inspection Fee (first hour). | В | \$160 | N | \$163 | 10011.3526.235 |
| Subsequent hours. | В | \$104 | N | \$106 | 10011.3526.235 |
| Automatic Water Reading. | В | POA | N | POA | 10011.3528.234 |
| 'Smart' Metering Installation. | С | \$155 | N | \$158 | 10011.3528.234 |
| 'Smart' Metering Services - Annual Fee. | В | \$21 | N | \$22 | 10011.3528.234 |
| Bulk Water Charges | | | | | |
| Standpipe use and approval - Drinking Water. | В | \$580 | N | \$590 | 10010.3510.102 |
| Standpipe use and approval - Recycled Water. | В | \$177 | N | \$180 | 10010.3510.102 |
| Water Charge per kilolitre - Drinking Water. | В | \$3.74 | N | \$5.90 | 10010.3510.102 |
| Water Charge per kilolitre - Recycled Water. | В | \$0.17 | N | \$0.24 | 10010.3510.102 |
| From July 2017 charging will commence and | | | | | |
| move to the proposed rate over four years. From | | | | | |
| July 2020 the charge will be set at 10% of the price for Drinking Water. | | | | | |
| Standpipe hire bond. | В | \$1,800 | N | \$1,800 | 10010.3510.102 |
| Standpipe hire per week. | В | \$100 | N | \$100 | 10010.3510.102 |
| Water Service Capital Connection Fees Note: Water Service Capital Connection Fees will b water through a Development Approval process. | | by any applicable | contributio | on paid in relation | to supply of |
| Bulk Head-works Connection Fee. | В | As per | N | As per | Various |
| | | relevant | | relevant | |
| | | location in | | location in | |
| | | Developer | | Developer | |
| | | Servicing Plan. | | Servicing Plan | |
| Network Connection Supervision – Water | В | \$308 | N | \$313 | 10012.3535.235 |
| Operator. Network Connection Supervision – Engineer. | В | \$615 | N | \$625 | 10012.3535.235 |
| · | 1 2 | Ψ0.0 | <u>,</u> | ψ020 | 10012.0000.200 |
| Wastewater | | | | | |
| Trade Waste Charge | | | | | |
| Application Fee - Classification A & B. | С | \$123 | N | \$125 | 12012.4527.091 |
| Application Fee - Classification C. | С | \$260 | N | \$265 | 12012.4527.091 |
| Application Fee - Classification S. | С | POA | N | POA | 12012.4527.091 |
| Annual Fee - Category 1. | В | \$95 | N | \$97 | 12010.4510.103 |
| Annual Fee - Category 2. | В | \$195 | N | \$199 | 12010.4510.103 |
| Annual Fee - Category 3. | В | \$638 | N | \$649 | 12010.4510.103 |
| Inspections | 1 _ | T | 1 | 1 | |
| During business hours (8.30am to 4.30pm) in | В | \$155 | N | \$158 | 12010.4510.103 |
| conjunction with Construction Certificate of Trade | | | | | |
| Waste Application. After hours (per hour). | В | \$172 | N | \$175 | 12010.4510.103 |
| אונפו ווטעוס (אבו ווטעו). | I D | φι/Ζ | IN | φιισ | 12010.4010.103 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code | | | |
|--|-------------------|-------------------------|------------|--------------|----------------|--|--|--|
| Pre-purchase. | В | \$217 | N | \$221 | 12010.4510.103 | | | |
| Non-compliance during business hours (per hour). | В | \$138 | N | \$141 | 12010.4510.103 | | | |
| Volume Charge Per Kilolitre – A & B only. | В | \$1.84 | N | \$1.87 | 12010.4510.103 | | | |
| General Trade Waste Activities | | | | | | | | |
| Trade Waste Agreement Transfer (to new owner). | С | \$65 | N | \$67 | 12012.4527.091 | | | |
| Trade Waste Agreement Renewal, where there are minor variations to the approval. | С | \$92 | N | \$94 | 12012.4527.091 | | | |
| Septic Waste Disposal | | | | | | | | |
| Septic Waste Sampling Suite. | В | \$95 | N | \$97 | 12010.4511.103 | | | |
| Classification S Trade Waste Non Compliance | В | N/A | N | \$315 | 12010.4511.103 | | | |
| Fee (7 t 0.00) | | # 400 5 0 | | # 400 | 40040 4544 400 | | | |
| Per load during business hours - (7am to 3.30pm). | С | \$100.50 | N | \$103 | 12010.4511.103 | | | |
| After hours attendant - per hour (minimum 1 hour). | В | \$104 | N | \$106 | 12010.4511.103 | | | |
| Administration charge for non-compliance notice. | В | \$52 | N | \$53 | 12010.4511.103 | | | |

Excess Mass Charges

Excess Mass Charges will be imposed on Category 3 discharges where substances discharged are in excess of the concentration limits in Council's approved conditions. See Council's Trade Waste Policy for details and calculations of excess mass charges and non-compliance excess mass charges. Categories 1 and 2 discharges will be charged a direct to sewer fee where premises do not have adequately sized or maintained pre-treatment.

| Aluminium per kg. | В | \$0.83 | N | \$0.84 | 12010.4511.103 |
|--|---|-----------|------|-----------|----------------|
| Ammonia (as N). | В | \$2.36 | N | \$2.40 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Barium. | В | \$42.33 | N | \$43 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Biochemical Oxygen Demand (BOD5) 300mg/L | В | \$0.83 | N | \$0.84 | 12010.4510.103 |
| (per kl). | | ψ0.03 | IN . | φ0.04 | 12010.4311.103 |
| Boron (kl). | В | \$0.83 | N | \$0.84 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Bromine. | В | \$16.35 | N | \$16.61 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Cadmium. | В | \$380 | N | \$387 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Chloride. | В | No charge | N | No charge | |
| Chlorinated Hydrocarbons. | В | \$41.04 | N | \$41.70 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Chlorinated Phenolics. | В | \$1,643 | N | \$1,670 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Chlorine. | В | \$1.68 | N | \$1.71 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Chromium. | В | \$27.35 | N | \$27.79 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Cobalt. | В | \$16.72 | N | \$16.99 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Copper. | В | \$16.72 | N | \$16.99 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Cyanide. | В | \$82.11 | N | \$84 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Fluoride. | В | \$4.09 | N | \$4.16 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Formaldehyde. | В | \$1.68 | N | \$1.71 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Oil & Grease (Total O & G) - >50mg/L. | В | \$1.47 | N | \$1.49 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Herbicides/Defoliants. | В | \$822 | N | \$836 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Iron. | В | \$1.68 | N | \$1.71 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Lead. | В | \$41.62 | N | \$42.29 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Lithium. | В | \$8.18 | N | \$8.31 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Manganese. | В | \$8.18 | N | \$8.31 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Mercaptans. | В | \$82.11 | N | \$83.42 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Mercury. | В | \$2,737 | N | \$2,781 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Methylene Blue Active Substances (MBAS). | В | \$0.81 | N | \$0.82 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Molybdenum. | В | \$0.81 | N | \$0.82 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Nickel. | В | \$27.35 | N | \$27.79 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Nitrogen (N) (Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen – TKN). | В | \$0.22 | N | \$0.22 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Organoarsenic Compounds. | В | \$822 | N | \$836 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Pesticides General (excludes organochlorines & | В | \$822 | N | \$836 | 12010.4511.103 |
| organophosphates). | | | | | |
| Petroleum Hydrocarbons (non-flammable). | В | \$2.74 | N | \$2.78 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Phenolic Compounds (non-chlorinated). | В | \$8.21 | N | \$8.34 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Phosphorous (Total P). | В | \$7.80 | N | \$7.92 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Polyphorus Aromatic Hydrocarbons. | В | \$16.71 | N | \$16.98 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Selenium. | В | \$57.76 | N | \$58.68 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Silver. | В | \$1.52 | N | \$1.54 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Sulphate (SO4). | В | \$0.18 | N | \$0.18 | 12010.4511.103 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-------------------|---------|------------|---------|----------------|
| Sulphide. | В | \$1.68 | N | \$1.71 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Sulphite. | В | \$1.81 | N | \$1.84 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Thiosulphate. | В | \$0.28 | N | \$0.28 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Tin. | В | \$8.21 | N | \$8.34 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Total Dissolved Solids (TDS). | В | \$0.65 | N | \$0.66 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Uranium. | В | \$8.21 | N | \$8.34 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Zinc. | В | \$16.71 | N | \$16.98 | 12010.4510.103 |
| Suspended Solids (SS) - >300mg/L. | В | \$1.05 | N | \$1.07 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Chemical Oxygen Demand (COD) – 3 x BOD. | В | \$2.49 | N | \$2.53 | 12010.4511.103 |
| Direct-to-sewer fee (per kl). | В | \$16.51 | N | \$16.77 | 12010.4510.103 |

Wastewater (Sewer) Services

Residential

(Section 502 LG Act 1993) (Per property, per self-contained occupancy, per annum).

| Not Connected / Vacant Land Access Charge | В | \$755 | N | \$775 | 12000.4501.043 |
|---|---|---------|---|---------|----------------|
| (Properties not connected to the sewer system but | | | | | |
| within 75 metres of a sewer main and able to be | | | | | |
| connected). | | | | | |
| Residential Wastewater Access Charge. | В | \$1,001 | N | \$1,027 | 12000.4501.043 |

Non-Residential

(Sections 501 & 502 LG Act 1993).

Per property, per water service size, per annum.

Non-Residential wastewater access and usage charges are based on the following formula: SDF x (AC + C x UC).

SDF: Sewerage Discharge Factor. Amount of water consumed that is estimated to return to the

wastewater system.

SDF: varies dependent on activity conducted on property.

AC: Annual Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charge based on size of water meter.

C: Water Consumption measures in kilolitres.

UC: Sewerage Usage Charge per kilolitre.

Customers may request Council to review the SDF allocated to their property. Where a property has a water meter installed that is larger than required for normal use due to the provision of a fire service, the access charge is to be based on the size of the meter required for normal usage.

Non-Residential Wastewater Access Charges

| | 3 | | | | |
|--|---|----------|---|----------|----------------|
| Minimum Wastewater Access Charge. | В | \$755 | N | \$775 | 12000.4502.047 |
| Not Connected / Vacant Land Wastewater | В | \$755 | N | \$775 | 12000.4502.047 |
| Access Charge (Properties not connected to the | | | | | |
| wastewater system but within 75 metres of a | | | | | |
| wastewater main and able to be connected). | | | | | |
| 20mm Water Service. | В | \$755 | N | \$775 | 12000.4502.047 |
| 25mm Water Service. | В | \$1,180 | N | \$1,211 | 12000.4502.047 |
| 32mm Water Service. | В | \$1,935 | N | \$1,985 | 12000.4502.047 |
| 40mm Water Service. | В | \$3,025 | N | \$3,104 | 12000.4502.047 |
| 50mm Water Service. | В | \$4,717 | N | \$4,840 | 12000.4502.047 |
| 65mm Water Service. | В | \$7,972 | N | \$8,179 | 12000.4502.047 |
| 80mm Water Service. | В | \$12,074 | N | \$12,388 | 12000.4502.047 |
| 100mm Water Service. | В | \$18,865 | N | \$19,355 | 12000.4502.047 |
| 150mm Water Service. | В | \$42,444 | N | \$43,548 | 12000.4502.047 |
| 200mm Water Service. | В | \$75,464 | N | \$77,426 | 12000.4502.047 |
| | | | | | |

Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charges

| Non-Residential Wastewater Usage Charge. | В | Fee + (\$2.54 x | N | Fee + (\$2.61 x | 12000.4514.047 |
|--|---|-----------------|---|-----------------|----------------|
| | | C) x SDF | | C) x SDF | |

Recycled Water

From July 2017 charging for Large Commercial Users will commence and move to the proposed rate over four years. From July 2020 the charge will be set at 10% of the price for drinkable water.

| Residential & Non-Residential Recycled Water | С | \$1.83 (80% of | N | \$2.35 (100% | 27001.4518.235 |
|--|---|----------------|---|--------------|----------------|
| Consumption Charge. | | Drinking | | of Drinking | |
| | | Water | | Water | |
| | | standard | | standard | |
| | | tariff). | | tariff) | |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|--|---|--|--|--|
| Large Commercial Users Consumption Charge. | C | \$0.17 (7.5% of Drinking Water standard tariff to be increased to 10% over 3 | N | \$0.24 (10.0% of Drinking Water standard tariff) | 27001.4518.23 |
| | | years). | | | |
| Large Commercial Users Minimum Recycled Water Access Charge. | С | \$113 (allows for 1ML of consumption). | N | \$116 (allows for 1ML of consumption) | 27001.4518.23 |
| Westewater Coming Conital Connection | n Fano | | | | |
| Wastewater Service Capital Connection Note: Wastewater Service Capital Connection Fee water through a Development Approval process. | | duced by an appli | cable con | tribution paid in rel | ation to supply o |
| Bulk Head-works Connection Fee. | В | As per relevant location in Developer Servicing Plan. | N | As per relevant location in Developer Servicing Plan | Various |
| Network Connection Supervision – Water | В | \$308 | N | \$313 | 12014.4520.23 |
| Operator. | <u> </u> | 0045 | | # 005 | 40044 4500 000 |
| Network Connection Supervision – Engineer. | В | \$615 | N | \$625 | 12014.4520.23 |
| Waste Management | | | | | |
| Waste Management Fees & Charges | | | | | |
| | | | | | |
| 100% Sorted Household Recyclables | | | | | |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alum | | | | | |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alum Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. | В | \$96 | Υ | \$98 | |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alum | | | | | |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alum Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. | В | \$96 | Υ | \$98 | |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste | ВВ | \$96 \$250 | Y | \$98 \$254 | |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste) | B B - no liquid | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh | Y Y at charge 2 | \$98 \$254 20kg. | 22283.6820.10 |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. | ВВ | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 | Y | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 | 22283.6820.10 |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste | B B B - no liquid: | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh | Y Y ot charge 2 | \$98 \$254 20kg. | 22283.6820.10 ⁻² |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste | B B e - no liquida B B | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 | Y Y nt charge 2 Y | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste) Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300) | B B - no liquida B B Omm diamet | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no | Y Y At charge 2 Y Y treated ti | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 \$mber) Any green v | 22283.6820.10 ⁻¹ 22283.6820.10 ⁻¹ 22283.6820.10 ⁻¹ |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste) Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed waste) | B B B B B Omm diametaste fee. Mil | \$96 \$250 \$) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 fer, no soil and no nimum weight cha | Y Y At charge 2 Y Y treated ti | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 mber) Any green v | 22283.6820.10° 22283.6820.10° 22283.6820.10° vaste mixed with |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste) Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300) | B B - no liquida B B Omm diamet | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no | Y Y At charge 2 Y Y treated ti | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 \$mber) Any green v | 22283.6820.10° 22283.6820.10° 22283.6820.10° 22283.6820.10° vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10° |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps | B B B B Omm diametaste fee. Mii B | \$96 \$250 \$) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 \$er, no soil and no nimum weight cha | Y Y At charge 2 Y Y Y treated tinge 20kg. | \$98 \$254 \$20kg. \$240 \$270 \$mber) Any green v | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10 |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumnomestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste) Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mixed was the stumps diameter >300m | B B B B Omm diameteste fee. Mit B ed with greet | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight chains \$74 en waste, no soil a | Y Y At charge 2 Y Y Y treated til rge 20kg. Y | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 \$270 \$75 | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 vaste mixed with |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste) Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed waste) Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mix mixed with other material will be charged non sorted | B B B Comm diamentate fee. Min B Comm diamentate fee. Min B Comm diamentate fee Min B Comm diame | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight charts \$74 en waste, no soil aste fee. Minimum | Y Y Y treated tinge 20kg. Y and no tree weight cl | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 mber) Any green v \$75 sated timber). Any marge 20kg. | 22283.6820.10° 22283.6820.10° 22283.6820.10° vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10° green waste |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mixed was the stumps diameter >300 | B B B B Omm diameteste fee. Mit B ed with greet | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight chains \$74 en waste, no soil a | Y Y At charge 2 Y Y Y treated til rge 20kg. Y | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 \$270 \$75 | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10 |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mix mixed with other material will be charged non sorted Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. | B B B Comm diameter aste fee. Min B B Comm diameter bed with greet and mixed was B | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight charts \$74 en waste, no soil aste fee. Minimum \$114 | Y Y Y treated tinge 20kg. Y and no tree weight cl | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 mber) Any green v \$75 sated timber). Any marge 20kg. | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10 green waste |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste) Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mix mixed with other material will be charged non sorted Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. | B B B Comm diameter aste fee. Min B B Comm diameter bed with greet and mixed was B | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight charts \$74 en waste, no soil aste fee. Minimum \$114 | Y Y Y treated tinge 20kg. Y and no tree weight cl | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 mber) Any green v \$75 sated timber). Any marge 20kg. | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10 green waste 22283.6820.10 |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mix mixed with other material will be charged non sorted Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Sorted Scrap Metal (Includes car bodies and white goods). Minimum was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. | B B B B Omm diameterste fee. Min B B B Omm diameterste fee. Min B B B B B Comm diameterste fee. Min B Comm diamete | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight charts \$74 en waste, no soil aste fee. Minimum \$114 e 20kg. | Y Y Y treated tinge 20kg. Y and no tree weight cl | \$98 \$254 \$254 \$269 \$270 \$270 \$75 \$75 \$75 \$75 \$75 \$75 \$75 \$75 \$75 \$75 | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10 green waste 22283.6820.10 |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumnomestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste) Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed waste) Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mix mixed with other material will be charged non sorted. Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Sorted Scrap Metal (Includes car bodies and white goods). Minimum was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed and Bulky Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial waste - no liquids) | B B B B Comm diametrate fee. Min B B Comm diametrate fee. Min B Comm diamet | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weigh \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight charts and soil and no soil and no nimum weight charts are fee. Minimum \$114 e 20kg. \$30 | Y Y Y at charge 2 Y Y treated ti tree 20kg. Y and no tree weight cl Y | \$98 \$254 \$254 \$269 \$270 \$270 \$75 \$75 \$240 \$75 \$75 \$270 \$75 \$270 \$116 \$30.50 | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10 green waste 22283.6820.10 |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumnomestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste) Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mix mixed with other material will be charged non sorted Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Sorted Scrap Metal (Includes car bodies and white goods). Minimum was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed and Bulky Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial waste - no liquids materials containing asbestos). Minimum weight climaterials containing asbestos). | B B B B Comm diameter diaste fee. Minimal B B Comm diameter diaste fee. Minimal B Comm diameter diameter diaste fee. Minimal B Comm diameter diaste fee. Minimal B Comm diameter diaste fee. Minimal B Comm diameter diameter diameter diaste fee. Minimal B Comm diameter diamet | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weight \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight chat \$74 en waste, no soil a ste fee. Minimum \$114 e 20kg. \$30 | treated til rige 20kg. Y and no tre weight cl | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 \$270 \$75 ated timber). Any green varage 20kg. \$116 \$30.50 aste. Penalties will | 22283.6820.10° 22283.6820.10° 22283.6820.10° vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10° green waste 22283.6820.10° 22283.6820.10° be imposed for |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mix mixed with other material will be charged non sorted Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Sorted Scrap Metal (Includes car bodies and white goods). Minimum was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed and Bulky Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial waste - no liquids materials containing asbestos). Minimum weight clipsoft of the station of the | B B B B Comm diametrate fee. Min B B Comm diametrate fee. Min B Comm diamet | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weight \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight chat \$74 en waste, no soil a ste fee. Minimum \$114 e 20kg. \$30 mixed builders and \$230 | treated til rige 20kg. Y and no tre weight cl | \$98 \$254 \$254 \$254 \$270 \$240 \$270 \$75 \$75 \$240 \$30.50 \$30.50 \$30.50 | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10 green waste 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 be imposed for 22283.6823.10 |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed wasted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mix mixed with other material will be charged non sorted Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Sorted Scrap Metal (Includes car bodies and white goods). Minimum was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed and Bulky Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial waste - no liquids materials containing asbestos). Minimum weight clistored - weighed \$/tonne. Unsorted - weighed \$/tonne. | B B B B Comm diametraste fee. Min B Cod mixed war B Cod war | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weight \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight chat \$74 en waste, no soil a ste fee. Minimum \$114 e 20kg. \$30 | treated til rige 20kg. Y and no tre weight cl | \$98 \$254 20kg. \$240 \$270 \$270 \$75 ated timber). Any green varage 20kg. \$116 \$30.50 aste. Penalties will | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10 green waste 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 be imposed for |
| (Paper, cardboard, glass/plastic bottles, steel/alumn Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed Putrescible Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial putrescible waste) Domestic (transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. Commercial (non-transfer station) - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Green Waste (Grass clippings, garden waste, tree loppings <300 other material will be charged non sorted mixed was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Sorted Wood, Trees or Tree Stumps (Tree stumps diameter >300mm thick includes mix mixed with other material will be charged non sorted Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. 100% Sorted Scrap Metal (Includes car bodies and white goods). Minimum was Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. Mixed and Bulky Waste (Mixed domestic and commercial waste - no liquids materials containing asbestos). Minimum weight of Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. | B B B B Comm diametro aste fee. Min B B Cod mixed wa B Cod w | \$96 \$250 s) Minimum weight \$230 \$260 ter, no soil and no nimum weight chat \$74 en waste, no soil a ste fee. Minimum \$114 e 20kg. \$30 mixed builders and \$230 \$260 | treated til rige 20kg. Y and no tree weight cl | \$98 \$254 \$254 \$254 \$240 \$270 \$75 \$75 \$240 \$30.50 \$30.50 \$240 \$270 | 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 vaste mixed with 22283.6820.10 green waste 22283.6820.10 22283.6820.10 be imposed for 22283.6823.10 22283.6823.10 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|--|---|---|--|---|
| 100% Sorted Roof Tiles and Ceramics | · | | | | |
| (Clean, loose tiles only, no bathroom tiles with bac | | Penalties will be | e imposed i | for material cont | aining |
| asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20kg. | J | | | | J |
| Sorted - weighed \$/tonne. | В | \$177 | Υ | \$180 | 22283.6820.101 |
| DWM Kerbside Co-mingled Recyclable | es | | | · | · |
| Internal Charge for Co-mingled Recyclables | В | N/A | Υ | \$318 | 22283.6820.101 |
| Collected at the Kerbside. | | | | V 10 | |
| DWM Kerbside Putrescible Waste | | | | | |
| Internal Charge for Domestic Waste Collected at | В | N/A | Υ | \$337 | 22283.6820.101 |
| the Kerbside. | | | | | |
| Bulk Commercial Waste & Recycling I | _oads | | | | |
| Waste Services is a Commercial Enterprise and | В | N/A | Υ | POA | 22283.6820.101 |
| Council Reserves the Right to Negotiate Gate | - | | | | |
| Fees with Individual Persons or Organisations | | | | | |
| where there is a Commercial Benefit to Council. | | | | | |
| Virgin Excavated Natural Material (VE | NIM) | | | | |
| (Must be pre-booked at least 24 hours in advance | • | ll certification ar | nd test resu | lts) Minimum w | eight charge 20kg |
| All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. | B | POA | Y | POA | 22283.6820.101 |
| <u> </u> | <u> </u> | 1 | | | |
| Soil (not contaminated or VENM) | | | | | |
| (Must be pre-booked at least 24 hours in advance | | esting results to | comply with | h the Waste Gui | delines. Soil only. |
| No boulders, tree stumps). Minimum weight charg | je 20kg. | | | | |
| All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. | В | \$104 | Υ | POA | 22283.6820.101 |
| Contaminated Soil (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b | | mixed with othe | r material. I | Penalties will be | imposed for material |
| | | mixed with other | r material. I | Penalties will be | imposed for material 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 201 | kg. | | | | |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 201 All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge | kg. | | | | |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 200 All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste | kg. B | \$276 | Y | \$270 | 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme se | kg. B B eks to impro | \$276 | Y and safety | \$270 | 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidiate. | kg. B B eks to improsing the cost | \$276 ove work health t of the kits whic | Y and safety h will be ma | \$270 for the safe remade available at | 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidiated. Household asbestos sample test kit. | kg. B eks to improsing the cost B | \$276 ove work health tof the kits whice No charge | Y and safety h will be ma | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidiate. | kg. B B eks to improsing the cost | \$276 ove work health t of the kits whic | Y and safety h will be ma | \$270 for the safe remade available at | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme se bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidial Household Asbestos Sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. | kg. B eks to improsing the cost B | \$276 ove work health tof the kits whice No charge | Y and safety h will be ma | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidial. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres | eks to improsing the cost | \$276 Eve work health of the kits whice No charge \$30 | and safety h will be ma | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidiated. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). | eks to improsing the cost B C | \$276 Eve work health to f the kits whice No charge \$30 | and safety h will be ma | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidial. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). | eks to improsing the cost B C | \$276 Eve work health to f the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 | and safety h will be ma | for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidial. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). | eks to improsing the cost B C | sye work health tof the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 | and safety h will be ma | for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidiated. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). | eks to improsing the cost B C B B B B B B | sye work health to f the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 | and safety h will be made in the safety Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidial. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). | eks to improsing the cost B C | \$276 Eve work health of the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 | and safety h will be many Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidiated. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). | eks to improsing the cost B C B B B B B B | sye work health to f the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 | and safety h will be me Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidia. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). Truck (/tyre with rim). Other (/tyre). | eks to improsing the cost B C | \$276 Eve work health of the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 \$41 | and safety th will be me Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 \$42 | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidiated. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). Truck (/tyre with rim). | eks to improsing the cost B C B B B B B B B B B B B | \$276 Eve work health of the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 \$41 | and safety th will be me Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 \$42 | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidia. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). Truck (/tyre with rim). Other (/tyre). | eks to improsing the cost B C | \$276 Eve work health of the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 \$41 | and safety th will be me Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 \$42 | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidiated. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). Truck (/tyre with rim). Other (/tyre). Refrigerators/Air Conditioners (No degas certificate) (/item). | eks to improsing the cost B C B B B B B B B B B B B | \$276 ove work health tof the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 \$41 POA | and safety h will be may Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 \$42 POA | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidia. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). Truck (/tyre with rim). Other (/tyre). Refrigerators/Air Conditioners (No degas certificate) (/item). | eks to improsing the cost B C B B B B B B B B B B B | \$276 ove work health tof the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 \$41 POA | and safety h will be may Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 \$42 POA | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidia. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). Truck (/tyre with rim). Other (/tyre with rim). Other (/tyre). Refrigerators/Air Conditioners (No degas certificate) (/item). Dead Animals Minimum weight charge 20kg. | eks to improsing the cost B C B B B B B B B B B B B | \$276 Eve work health of the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 \$41 POA | and safety h will be me Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 \$42 POA | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidia. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). Truck (/tyre with rim). Other (/tyre). Refrigerators/Air Conditioners (No degas certificate) (/item). | eks to improsing the cost B C B B B B B B B B B B B | \$276 ove work health tof the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 \$41 POA | and safety h will be may Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 \$42 POA | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidia. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). Truck (/tyre with rim). Other (/tyre). Refrigerators/Air Conditioners (No degas certificate) (/item). Dead Animals Minimum weight charge 20kg. Dead animal(s) - weighed \$/tonne. | eks to improsing the cost B C B B B B B B B B B B B | \$276 Eve work health of the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 \$41 POA | and safety h will be me Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 \$42 POA | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidiated. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). Truck (/tyre with rim). Other (/tyre). Refrigerators/Air Conditioners (No degas certificate) (/item). Dead Animals Minimum weight charge 20kg. Dead animal(s) - weighed \$/tonne. Missed Bin Collection Charge | eks to improsing the cost B C B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B B | \$276 Eve work health of the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 \$41 POA | and safety h will be many Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remorade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 \$42 POA \$48 | 22283.6820.101 Dival and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |
| (Soil with no testing results that hasn't been pre-b containing asbestos). Minimum weight charge 20th All vehicles - weighed \$/tonne. Specific Waste Charge Asbestos Waste The Householders Asbestos Disposal Scheme see bonded asbestos. Ballina Shire Council is subsidia. Household asbestos sample test kit. Household Asbestos Kit. Tyres Car, motor bike (/tyre). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre). Truck (/tyre). Car, motor bike (/tyre with rim). 4 x 4 Light truck (/tyre with rim). Truck (/tyre with rim). Other (/tyre). Refrigerators/Air Conditioners (No degas certificate) (/item). Dead Animals Minimum weight charge 20kg. Dead animal(s) - weighed \$/tonne. | eks to improsing the cost B C B B B B B B B B B B B | \$276 Eve work health of the kits whice No charge \$30 \$12 \$15 \$40 \$14 \$17 \$41 POA | and safety h will be me Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y | \$270 for the safe remade available at No charge \$30.50 \$12.50 \$15.50 \$41 \$14.50 \$17.50 \$42 POA | 22283.6820.101 oval and disposal of the Waste Centre. 22281.6781.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 22283.6820.101 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|-----------------|-----------------|---------------------|-------------------|
| Special Event or Special Services Charge Price available upon application to the Waste Mana- change. | gement Ce | ntre. Prices re | viewed as m | arket rates and c | pperating costs |
| Special Event or Special Services Charge. | В | POA | Υ | POA | 22283.6820.101 |
| Weighbridge Certificate - For Registration | Purpose | s Only | | | |
| Single weighing requiring certificate (includes accou | • | • | te - this facil | ity is not a public | : weighbridge. |
| Weighbridge Certificate. | В | \$37 | Υ | \$38 | 22283.6820.101 |
| Mulch | | | | | |
| Large quantities of mulch - price reviewed to meet demand and operational needs. | С | POA | Υ | POA | 22283.6820.10 |
| Crushed concrete sale per tonne | | | | | |
| Crushed concrete sale per tonne. | В | POA | Υ | POA | 22283.6820.10° |
| Waste Services is a commercial enterprise and Couorganisations where there is a commercial benefit to product. Waste Management Collection Services | o Council e | | | | |
| Domestic Waste Exempt Collection Ser | | otion 106 of | thalos | l Covernmen | ν 4 Δο έ \ |
| Properties that are occupied and for which a DWM service is available but where Council has decided not to provide a collection service (e.g. safety, physical limitations of the property, Multi Unit Dwelling's approved by Council to utilise an alternate service arrangement) must still pay a DWM charge pursuant to section 496 of the LGA. | B | N/A | Y | \$44.50 | 22283.6820.10 |
| Bin Changeover Fee | ı | l | | | |
| Size/capacity changeover fee (first changeover free of charge then all subsequent changes per property per annum per owner/s attracts fee). | В | N/A | Y | \$65 | 22283.6820.10 |
| Domestic Waste Collection Charges - U | rban (Se | ction 496 o | f the Loc | al Governme | nt Act) |
| Wheelie Bin Collection Service - Charges per prope | | | | | s relevant for |
| mixed waste and organics bins up to 240 litres capa Urban Properties - Service provides collection of one mixed bin per fortnight, one recycling bin per fortnight and one organics bin per week. | В | \$393 | N N | \$407 | 22290.0100.04 |
| Vacant Land - Per rateable property where the collection service is available but not utilised. | В | \$43 | N | \$44.50 | 22290.7208.04 |
| Domestic Waste Collection Charges - R Wheelie Bin Collection Service - Charges per prope mixed waste bins up to 240 litres capacity and recyc Rural Properties - Service provides collection of one mixed waste bin per week and one recycling | rty, per sel | f-contained occ | cupancy, pe | | - |
| bin per fortnight. Additional Domestic Waste Collection S | l Sorvices | (Saction 40 |)6 of the 1 | and Cavarra | mont Act |
| Additional Domestic Waste Collection S Additional Domestic Recycling Collection Charge - | B | \$118 | N N | \$122 | 22290.0100.040 |
| Urban and Rural - One recycling bin per fortnight. Additional Domestic Organics Collection Charge - Urban - One organics bin per week. | В | \$234 | N | \$242 | 22290.0100.04 |
| Additional Mixed Waste Collection Charge - Urban - One mixed waste bin per fortnight. | В | \$118 | N | \$122 | 22290.0100.04 |
| Additional Mixed Waste Collection Charge - Rural - One mixed waste bin per week. | В | \$234 | N | \$242 | 22290.0100.04 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-------------------|--------------------|--------------|------------------|--------------------|
| Non-Domestic Collection Charges - Bus | siness, C | Commercial, I | ndustria | l Properties (| Section 501 |
| of the Local Government Act) Optional service provided to non-domestic custome. | rs upon red | quest. Per collect | ion service | , per annum. Cha | arges relevant for |
| mixed waste and organic bins up to 240 litres capac | city and rec | ycling bins up to | 360 litres d | apacity. | |
| Non-Domestic Waste Collection - One mixed waste bin collection per week. | А | \$366 | N | \$379 | 22280.6745.04 |
| Non-Domestic Recycling Collection - One recycling bin collection per fortnight. | А | \$181 | N | \$187 | 22280.6746.04 |
| Non-Domestic Organics Collection - One organics bin collection per week. | А | \$319 | N | \$330 | 22280.6745.04 |

Commercial Waste Services sell new and second-hand mixed waste and recycling bins. Sales also include parts such as lids, wheels and axles. The sale of bins is a commercial service. Prices are reviewed as market rates and cost of goods vary. The price to purchase bins or parts may be obtained by contacting the Waste Services Section of Council.

Open Spaces

Sporting Fields

Fees and charges are normally not imposed for regular use of sporting fields by local bodies and schools in recognition of the level of community input into their provision. However users must leave the fields in a clean and tidy condition - if Council has to have any field cleaned, then the last user must pay the cost thereof.

Special events and outside bodies seeking use of fields may be charged as assessed by the General Manager in accordance with Council guidelines, having regard to location whether local or outside body, purpose, sponsorship, size of event and community involvement.

| community involvement. | | | | | |
|---|---|-----------|---|-----------|----------------|
| Wedding Booking Fee | | | | | |
| Wedding Booking Fee. | В | \$76 | Υ | \$78 | 22231.5260.138 |
| Disabled Swing & Toilet Mlak Key | | | | | |
| Disabled Swing & Toilet MLak Key. | С | No charge | Υ | No charge | |
| Key Deposit Open Spaces | | • | • | · | • |
| Refundable (per hire period). | В | \$50 | N | \$50 | 22231.5263.138 |
| Mobile Vending on Public Land | | | | | |
| Application Fee. | Α | \$105 | N | \$110 | 20005.1130.138 |
| Annual Fee (Roads and Car Parking Permit). | Α | \$350 | N | \$360 | 20005.1130.138 |
| Annual Fee - Location Specific Permit (will apply to any permits not issued through an expression of interest process). | А | \$2,500 | N | \$2,550 | 20005.1130.138 |
| Cemetery Fees | | | | | |
| Reservations - All Cemeteries | | | | | |
| Plot Reservation - Non Refundable. | Α | \$547 | Υ | \$557 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Niche Wall Reservation - Non Refundable. | Α | \$547 | Υ | \$557 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Memorial Gardens Reservation - Non-Refundable. | Α | \$547 | Υ | \$557 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Other Fees | | | | | |
| Transfer of Interment Right Licence. | Α | \$74 | N | \$76 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Penalty Fee - applies when burial exceeds allocated time (per hour). | Α | \$143 | Y | \$146 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Monument Application Fee. | Α | \$171 | N | \$174 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Ceramic Photo Fee (5 x 7cm oval). | Α | \$198 | Υ | \$202 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Additional fee for weekend burial/after hours. | Α | \$676 | Υ | \$688 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Large Niche Plaque. | Α | \$502 | Υ | \$512 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Small Niche Plaque. | Α | \$478 | Υ | \$486 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Extra Line on Niche Plaque. | Α | \$29 | Υ | \$30 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Extra Line on Lawn Plaque. | Α | \$33 | Υ | \$34 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Extra Line on Book Plaque. | Α | \$29 | Υ | \$30 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Extra Line on Garden Plaque. | Α | \$29 | Υ | \$30 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Additional costs for colour on Plaques. | Α | \$43 | Υ | \$44 | 22250.5973.119 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|---|---|------------------------|--|------------------------------|
| Bronze Frame. | Α | \$53 | Υ | \$54 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Extra Motif on Plaque. | Α | \$43 | Υ | \$44 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Bas Relief Motif. | Α | \$51 | Υ | \$52 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Burials - All Cemeteries | • | • | • | • | |
| First Interment - Adult. | Α | \$3,627 | Υ | \$3,686 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Second Interment - Adult. | Α | \$2,070 | Υ | \$2,104 | 22250.5973.119 |
| First Interment - Adult - Alstonville (includes plaque). | Α | \$4,994 | Υ | \$5,074 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Second Interment - Adult - Alstonville (includes plaque). | А | \$2,617 | Y | \$2,659 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Placement of Ashes in New Allotment. | Α | \$3,119 | Υ | \$3,169 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Provision of Lawn Cemetery Plaque. | Α | \$1,367 | Υ | \$1,389 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Provision of Additional Plaque Plate or Page. | Α | \$546 | Υ | \$555 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Child Under 5 Years (All burial & associated fees). | A | 50% of adult cost. | Υ | 50% of adult cost | 22250.5973.119 |
| Niche Walls | | | | | |
| Large Niche (includes plaque) + placement of ashes. | А | \$1,150 | Υ | \$1,170 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Small Niche (includes plaque) + placement of ashes. | А | \$1,100 | Υ | \$1,118 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Bronze Vase. | Α | \$144 | Υ | \$147 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Mixing of Ashes. | A | \$137 | Y | \$140 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Removal of Plaque & Ashes. | A | \$268 | Y | \$273 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Removal and Relocation of Plaque & Ashes. | A | \$459 | Y | \$467 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Remove existing plaque and re-fix new plaque. | A | \$262 | Y | \$267 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Removal of Plaque. | A | \$181 | Y | \$184 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Placement of Ashes – Memorial Gardens & | A | \$1,150 | Y | \$1,170 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Walks. Placement of Ashes in any Existing Grave. | A | \$270 | Y | \$275 | 22250.5973.119 |
| | IA | Ψ210 | <u> </u> | ΨΖΙΟ | 22230.3973.119 |
| War Grave Plaques | 1 - | | 1 | 1 | |
| Small Niche Plaque. | Α | \$577 | Υ | \$587 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Large Niche Plaque. | Α | \$605 | Υ | \$615 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Placement of Plaque and Ashes. Access to Public Land | Α | \$141 | Υ | \$144 | 22250.5973.119 |
| Fee charged for access to public land to enable wor of house. | rk to be ca | rried out on private | e land eg ti | rucks cross reser | ve to access rear |
| Application Fee. | В | \$205 | N | \$210 | 22231.5260.138 |
| Bond – Light weight vehicles and traffic volume. | В | \$2,000 | N | \$2,000 | Trust (604) |
| Bond – Medium weight vehicles and traffic volume. | В | \$5,000 | N | \$5,000 | Trust (604) |
| Bond – Heavy weight vehicles and traffic volume. | В | \$10,000 | N | \$10,000 | Trust (604) |
| Events on Public Land | • | • | • | | |
| Event Application Fees | | | | | |
| Commercial Users. | В | \$430 | N | \$440 | 22231.8810.235 |
| Non Profit Groups. | В | No charge | N | No charge | |
| Amusement Devices Application Fees (per device) not including small inflatable devices. | С | \$117 | N | \$120 | 22231.8810.235 |
| Commercial Users Ground Rental Fees In such circumstances a charge shall be applied by the range of \$500-\$10,000 depending on the scale be a not for profit group which is either an incorpora which have no entry fee are also exempt. All other a fee as determined by the General Manager or deleg Low Impact Event (minimal impact on amenity and | Council. T of the ever ited associa applicants | nt. Applicants eligi ation or similar en will be treated as o | ble for the tity. Comm | ground rental fee percially run comm I users and will pa \$500 to | exemption must nunity events |
| surrounds and less than 2,000 anticipated participants). | | \$2,000. | | \$2,000 | |

| A A A | \$2,001 to \$5,000. \$5,001 to \$10,000. | Y | \$2,001 to \$5,000 \$5,001 to \$10,000 | 22231.8810.235 22231.8810.235 |
|-------|---|--|--|----------------------------------|
| A | \$5,001 to \$10,000. | Υ | \$5,001 to | 22231.8810.235 |
| | | | | I |
| | | | | |
| Α | by Council. | Y | To be quoted if undertaken by Council | 22231.8810.235 |
| | To be quoted if undertaken by Council. | N | To be quoted if undertaken by Council | 22231.8810.235 |
| В | \$245 | N | \$242 | 22231.8810.235 |
| В | | N | | Trust |
| В | \$1,000 | N | \$1,000 | Trust |
| В | To be estimated by Council. | Y | To be estimated by Council | 22231.8810.235 |
| В | \$65 | Υ | \$70 | 22231.8810.235 |
| В | To be estimated by Council. | N | To be estimated by Council | 10010.3510.102 |
| s | | | | |
| С | \$110 | N | \$120 | 22231.5267.091 |
| | \$65 | N | \$70 | 22231.5267.091 |
| | | | <u> </u> | 22231.5267.091 |
| С | \$15 | N | \$18 | 22231.5267.091 |
| | | | | |
| В | \$300 | Υ | \$300 | 22231.8810.235 |
| | · | | | Trust |
| | | | | Trust |
| В | POA | Υ | POA | 22280.6745.101 |
| | | | | |
| | | | | |
| D | No charge | N | No charge | 22231.8810.235 |
| | - | | | · ——— |
| D | \$150 | N | \$150 | 22231.8810.235 |
| | | | | |
| D | \$300 | N | \$300 | 22231.8810.235 |
| | | | | |
| D | \$500 | N | \$500 | 22231.8810.235 |
| | B B B B B C C C C C D D D | A To be quoted if undertaken by Council. B \$245 B \$500 to \$2,000. B \$1,000 B To be estimated by Council. B \$65 B To be estimated by Council. S C \$110 C \$65 C \$45 C \$15 B \$300 B \$150 B \$POA D No charge | A To be quoted if undertaken by Council. B \$245 N B \$500 to N \$2,000. B \$1,000 N B To be estimated by Council. B \$65 Y B To be estimated by Council. S C \$110 N C \$65 N C \$45 N C \$15 N B \$300 Y B \$150 N B \$70 N B \$150 N C \$150 N | A |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|----------------------------------|-------------|---------------------------------|----------------|
| Private | | • | | | , |
| When a production is filming on private property or areas not controlled by Council, Council may impose an application fee for the approval of parking plans or unit base plans. | В | \$155 | N | \$155 | 22231.8810.235 |
| Major Revision of Application | | | | | |
| Major revision to the filming application will incur an additional 75% of the original application fee. | В | 75% of original application fee. | N | 75% of original application fee | 22231.8810.235 |
| Assessment of Traffic Control Plans – I | Fee | | | | |
| Low Stop/Go traffic control on a local or council managed road. | В | \$107 | N | \$110 | 22231.8810.235 |
| Medium Stop/Go traffic control on a multi-laned or state road police consultation, RTA consultation. | В | \$312 | N | \$320 | 22231.8810.235 |
| High Road closures, police consultation, RTA consultation. | В | \$420 | N | \$430 | 22231.8810.235 |
| Inspection Fees | | | | | |
| Environmental site induction (per hour). | В | \$65 | N | \$70 | 22231.8810.235 |
| Environmental Site Inspection before, during and/or after filming (per hour). | В | \$65 | N | \$70 | 22231.8810.235 |
| After work hours inspection fee (per hour). | В | \$130 | N | \$140 | 22231.8810.235 |
| Bonds | | | | | |
| Category 1 - lightweight vehicles, low traffic | D | \$2,000 | N | \$2,000 | Trust |
| volume and minimal infrastructure on reserve. Category 2 - medium weight vehicles, medium traffic volume and medium infrastructure on reserve. | D | \$5,000 | N | \$5,000 | Trust |
| Category 3 - heavy weight vehicles, heavy traffic volume and heavy infrastructure on reserve. | D | \$10,000 | N | \$10,000 | Trust |
| Category 4 - significant disturbance to reserves with major infrastructure requirements and long term occupation. | D | To be set at time of need. | N | To be set at time of need | Trust |
| Licence to Conduct Commercial Activit | v on Pul | olic Land | | • | |
| Typically relates to ongoing activities such as surf s | • | | os, stand-เ | up paddle boarding | g. |
| Application Fee | | | | | |
| Application Fee. | В | \$170 | N | \$175 | 22231.5259.138 |
| Commercial Activity Fees | | 1 4 | | 1 **** | |
| Low impact. | В | \$135 | N | \$140 | 22231.5259.138 |
| Medium impact. | В | \$615 | N | \$630 | 22231.5259.138 |
| High impact. | В | \$1,065 | N | \$1,080 | 22231.5259.138 |
| Banner Pole Fees Applies to pull-down banners located at Canal Bridg Kerr/Swift Streets intersection. | ge, Coast F | Road, Fishery Cre | ek Bridge, | Angels Beach Ro | oundabout & |
| One banner pole. | С | \$115 | N | \$120 | 22231.8837.235 |
| Additional banner pole in same location. | C | \$20 | N | \$25 | 22231.8837.235 |
| Community Event Signage | | | | | |
| Not for profit community organisations. | | No charge | N | No charge | |
| Commercial organisations - per location per week. | С | \$50 | N | \$60 | 26120.8837.235 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|----------------|--------------------|--------------|----------------------|------------------|
| Infrastructure Planning | | • | | | |
| Construction Certificate Civil Works or | Section | 138 Approval | or Sec | tion 68 Approv | /al |
| Assessment of engineering plans and specifications certificate/approval. The project value is determined | s (subdivisi | ions, road widenin | g and oth | ner civil works) and | issue of |
| costs. The project value excludes GST. | | | | | |
| Project Value \$200,000 or less. | В | \$185 + 1% | Υ | \$190 + 1% | 22010.2421.13 |
| Project Value \$200,001 to \$1M or less. | В | \$840 + 0.85% | Υ | \$860 + 0.85% | 22010.2421.13 |
| Project Value >\$1M. | В | \$1,360 + 0.65% | Υ | \$1,395 + 0.65% | 22010.2421.13 |
| Application for Ground Anchors / Foundations within Public Road or Reserve. | А | \$10,400 | Υ | \$10,600 | 22010.2421.13 |
| Ground Anchors / Foundations Bond (per street / reserve frontage refundable only if anchors / foundations are removed. | A | \$20,800 | Υ | \$21,320 | Trust |
| Civil Inspection Fee | | | | | |
| Site inspections, compliance assessment of works a 68 Approval. | approved b | y Construction Ce | ertificate o | or Section 138 App | roval or Section |
| Project Value \$200,000 or less. | А | 2% | N | 2% | 22010.2421.13 |
| Project Value \$200,001 to \$1M or less. | Α | 1.65% | N | 1.65% | 22010.2421.13 |
| Project Value >\$1M. | Α | 1.35% | N | 1.35% | 22010.2421.13 |
| Road Transfer – Crown road transferred | d to Cou | ncil Administ | ration | | |
| Road Transfer – Crown road transferred to Council administration. | В | \$255 | N | \$262 | 22010.2414.13 |
| Roads & Public Space Hoarding & Tem | porary F | encing | | | |
| Weekly Rate per lineal metre of hoarding or | Α | \$3 | N | \$3.10 | 22010.2414.13 |
| fencing >3m above ground level. | | | | | |
| Application. | В | \$125 | N | \$130 | 22010.2414.13 |
| Weekly Rate per lineal metre of hoarding or fencing. | A | \$6 | N | \$6.20 | 22010.2414.13 |
| Road Naming (Advertising Fee) | | | | | |
| Fee to cover local newspaper advertising and NSW Government Gazette Notices (per road name) | В | \$380 | N | \$390 | 22010.2420.13 |
| Road Closure/Purchase Application | | | | | |
| Stage 1 - Initial application (includes site | В | N/A | N | \$400 | 22010.2420.09 |
| inspection, service investigations and road status search). | | | | | |
| Stage 2 - Application processing (including authority notifications, Council reporting, advertising, review of submission & gazette notice). | В | \$850 | N | \$850 | 22010.2420.09 |
| Bus Stop Advertising | | <u>-I</u> | | | |
| J Poles (per pole per 6 months). | Α | \$380 | N | \$390 | 26060.8503.22 |
| J Poles (per pole per 12 months). | A | \$705 | N | \$723 | 26060.8503.22 |
| Shelters (per shelter per 6 months) - for shelters not included in Council's current advertising and | A | \$930 | N | \$954 | 26060.8503.22 |
| maintenance contract. Shelters (per shelter per 12 months) - for shelters not included in Council's current advertising and maintenance contract. | A | \$1,660 | N | \$1,702 | 26060.8503.22 |
| Plan Printing Charges | | | | | |
| · ·ai·· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | | | | |
| Oce 9400 Printer/Plotter | | | | | |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code | |
|---|-------------------|---------|------------|---------|----------------|--|
| Roll 1 (840mm wide) plain paper Colour per lineal metre. | В | \$32 | N | \$33 | 22010.2426.138 | |
| A1 (finished sheet size) plain paper B&W. | В | \$21 | N | \$22 | 22010.2426.138 | |
| A1 (finished sheet size) plain paper Colour. | В | \$22 | N | \$23 | 22010.2426.138 | |
| Roll 2 (420mm wide) plain paper B&W per lineal metre. | В | \$30 | N | \$31 | 22010.2426.138 | |
| Roll 2 (420mm wide) plain paper Colour per lineal metre. | В | \$31 | N | \$32 | 22010.2426.138 | |
| A2 (finished sheet size) plain paper B&W. | В | \$18 | N | \$19 | 22010.2426.138 | |
| A2 (finished sheet size) plain paper Colour. | В | \$20 | N | \$21 | 22010.2426.138 | |
| GIS Charges (Refer to GIS Charges for Specific Projects or Tasks) | | | | | | |

| GIS Charges | | | | | |
|--|---------|-----------------------------------|---|----------------------------------|-----------------|
| (Refer to GIS Charges for Specific Projects or Task | s) | | | | |
| Engineering Works | | | | | |
| Stormwater Management Service Charg | ges | | | | |
| Council resolved to levy the maximum charge in ac LG (General) Regulation 2005. Some properties are | | | | | se 125AA of the |
| Per rateable property categorised as business per 350m2 of impervious area or part thereof. | D | \$25 | N | \$25 | 22100.2950.040 |
| Per rateable strata unit categorised as business as per business property (above) with the charge divided based on unit entitlement subject to \$5 minimum charge. | D | \$5 | N | \$5 | 22100.2950.040 |
| Per rateable property categorised as residential. | D | \$25 | N | \$25 | 22100.2950.040 |
| Per strata lot categorised as residential. | D | \$12.50 | N | \$12.50 | 22100.2950.040 |
| Local Directional Signage Within Road | Reserve | es | | | |
| Per Sign. | В | \$500 | N | \$510 | 22100.2950.040 |
| Restoration of Roads & Footpath | | | | | |
| Pricing reflects nature of service and recovery basis. | В | POA | N | POA | 22155.4351.180 |
| Flood Modelling | | | | | |
| Use of Ballina Flood Study Model by third parties (quotation from consultant plus 15%). | В | POA | N | POA | 22101.2955.166 |
| Private Works (Section 67 LG Act) | | | | | |
| Labour. | Α | Actual cost plus 72.5%. | Υ | Actual cost plus 72.5% | Various |
| Plant Hire. | А | Private hire rate set by Council. | Υ | Private hire rate set by Council | Various |
| Stores & Materials. | А | Actual cost plus 15%. | Υ | Actual cost plus 15% | 22151.4212.134 |

 Fee Name
 Pricing Policy
 2019/20 GST Y/N
 2020/21 GL Code

Burns Point Ferry

Single and weekly tickets can be purchased from the Operator on the ferry.

Season tickets (annual, quarterly) and books of 25 single tickets can be purchased from Council's Customer Service Centre at 40 Cherry Street, Ballina.

A single ticket is valid for one ferry crossing of the Richmond River.

Weekly tickets are valid for seven consecutive days, starting on the date of purchase.

Quarterly tickets are valid for the periods 1 July to 30 September, 1 October to 31 December, 1 January to 31 March, and 1 April to 30 June.

Quarterly tickets are only available for motorcycles, agricultural tractors, and vehicles less than 3 tonnes carrying capacity. Quarterly tickets purchased in the month prior to a quarterly period commencing will be charged for a 4 month period i.e. the quarterly ticket charge plus 1/12 of the annual ticket charge.

Annual tickets are valid from 1 July to 30 June.

Annual tickets are only available for bicycles, motorcycles, agricultural tractors, and vehicles less than 3 tonnes carrying capacity.

Discount on Ferry Season Tickets

A 50% discount is available to pensioner or health care card holders on quarterly and annual tickets purchased from Council's Customer Service Centre.

The discount can only be applied to a ticket purchase if an eligible card (listed below) is presented together with vehicle registration papers in the same name as the card holder. Both the card and registration papers must be valid on the date of purchase.

The following cards are eligible: Pensioner Concession Card, Commonwealth Seniors Health Card, Ex-Carer Allowance (Child) Health Care Card, Foster Child Health Care Card, Low Income Health Care Card, Department of Veteran Affairs Health Card.

| nealth Card. | | | | | |
|--|----------|-----------------|----|----------|----------------|
| Bicycles | حاجيية ا | tial at above a | | | |
| School children on bicycles are exempt from paying Bicycle - Single Ticket. | B | \$1 | Υ | \$1 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Bicycle - Annual Ticket. | C | \$54 | Ϋ́ | \$55 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Cycles | 1 - | 1 * - | | | |
| Motor Cycle - Single Ticket. | С | \$3 | ΤΥ | \$3 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Cycle - Weekly Ticket. | С | \$30 | Υ | \$30 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Cycle - Quarterly Ticket. | С | N/A | Υ | \$49 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Cycle - Annual Ticket | С | \$160 | Υ | \$163 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles | | | | | |
| Motor Vehicles (<3T Carrying Capacity) - Single Ticket. | С | \$6.50 | Y | \$6.50 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles (<3T Carrying Capacity) - Weekly Ticket. | С | \$60 | Y | \$60 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles (<3T Carrying Capacity) - Quarterly Ticket. | С | N/A | Y | \$89 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles (<3T Carrying Capacity) - Annual Ticket. | С | \$320 | Y | \$325 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles (3 - 10T Carrying Capacity) - Single Ticket. | С | \$14.50 | Y | \$14.50 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles (3 - 10T Carrying Capacity) - Book of 25 single tickets). | С | \$362.50 | Y | \$362.50 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles (>10T Carrying Capacity - Truck Only) - Single Ticket. | С | \$16.50 | Y | \$16.50 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles (>10T Carrying Capacity - Truck Only) - Book of 25 Single Tickets. | С | \$412.50 | Y | \$412.50 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles (>10T Carrying Capacity - Truck & Dog Trailer) - Single Ticket. | С | \$23.50 | Υ | \$23.50 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles (>10T Carrying Capacity - Truck & Dog Trailer) - Book of 25 Single Tickets. | С | \$587.50 | Y | \$587.50 | 22200.4000.116 |
| Motor Vehicles (>10T Carrying Capacity - Truck & Dog Trailer) - Annual Ticket. | С | \$1,500 | Y | \$1,525 | 22200.4000.116 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-------------------|-------------------|-------------|------------------|-----------------------|
| Waiver of Ferry Fees Charges | | | | | |
| Vehicles from the following organisations are exem | pt from ferr | v charges: Pol | ice, Ambula | nce, NSW Fire a | and Rescue, State |
| Emergency Services, Ballina Marine Discovery Cer | | | | , | , |
| - · | | | | | |
| Trailers | | | | | |
| A trailer or caravan ticket must be purchased with a | | | | ere a valid seas | on ticket is displaye |
| in the towning vehicle, whereby only the trailer or ca | | | | #0.50 | 00000 4000 44 |
| Box or boat trailer (1 or 2-axle) - Single Ticket. | С | \$6.50 | Y | \$6.50 | 22200.4000.11 |
| Caravan (1 or 2-axle) - Single Ticket. | С | \$8.50 | Υ | \$8.50 | 22200.4000.11 |
| Agricultural Tractors | | | | | |
| Agricultural Tractor - Quarterly Ticket. | С | N/A | Υ | \$49 | 22200.4000.11 |
| Agricultural Tractor - Annual Ticket. | C | N/A | Y | \$163 | 22200.4000.110 |
| - | , - | 1 | | ¥.55 | |
| Administration Fee | | | | | |
| Administration fee for the replacement or | С | N/A | Y | \$8 | 22200.4000.11 |
| amendments to weekly, quarterly and season | | | | | |
| tickets. | | | | | |
| Plant Hire Charges Plant hire rates - Price on Application (POA) based | l on interna | l plant hire rate | , wages, ov | erhead, on cost | and profit. |
| P47002 Excavator 22t. | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 22260.6364.12 |
| P148001, P49001 Excavator 20 tonne. | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 22260.6364.12 |
| P17, P125 Low Loader. | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 22260.6364.12 |
| P40001, P268001 Grader. | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 22260.6364.12 |
| P36001 Loader 924K CAT. | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 22260.6364.12 |
| P39 Loader 73kw IT14G CAT. | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 22260.6364.12 |
| P55001, P59001, P315001 4WD backhoe 432E | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 22260.6364.12 |
| CAT. | | | | | |
| P58002 Tractor & Reach Mower. | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 22260.6364.12 |
| P62001, P64001, P266001 Tractor plus slasher. | Α | POA | Y | POA | 22260.6364.12 |
| P360001, P230001, P238001, P192001, | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 22292.7248.12 |
| P193001, Side Lift Waste Compactors. | | BO 4 | | DO 4 | 20000 7040 40 |
| P30001 Hook lift truck (hire times commence with | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 22292.7248.12 |
| departure/terminate depot). | | DOA | Y | DOA | 22220 0404 20 |
| P208 Hire of 262 KVA Generator (per hour plus | Α | POA | Y | POA | 32320.6401.20 |
| transport). P209 Hire of 200 KVA Generator (per hour plus | Α | POA | Y | POA | 32320.6401.20 |
| transport). | ^ | FUA | ' | FUA | 32320.0401.20 |
| P253 Hire of 150 KVA Generator (per hour plus | Α | POA | Υ | POA | 32320.6401.20 |
| | 1 | 1 | Ι΄. | . 0, (| 02020.0101.20 |
| transport). | | | | | |
| | L | | • | | |
| Tender Specification - Hard Copy Price varies depending on size of document and | В | \$0-400 | N | \$0-400 | 26005.7690.23 |

| Fee Name | Pricing | 2019/20 | GST | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|--|---|--------------------------------------|---|---|
| T de Name | Policy | 2010/20 | Y/N | 2020/21 | GE 0000 |
| Building Services Note: any prescribed fees set by the NSW Govern | nment may | be subject to char | nge. | | |
| Accredited Certifier and Principal Cert | tifying A | uthority Fees | | | |
| Residential (Class 1 & 2) New Building occupancies, multi-unit dwellings). Includes associated ancillary buildings and stilike). | • | | | , | • |
| Construction Certificates and Complying Deve | elopment C | ertificates where | building | work is propose | ed. |
| Includes appointment of Council as Principal Cert Certificate, Critical Stage Inspections, Occupation (excludes plumbing and drainage inspections). | | | | e or Complying De | evelopment |
| Up to \$50,000. | В | \$1,250 | Y | \$1,345 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| \$50,001 to \$250,000. | В | \$1,250 + \$5.34/\$1,000 above \$50,000 | Y | \$1,345 + \$5.74/\$1,000 above \$50,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| \$250,001 to \$1,200,000. | В | \$2,320 + \$1.06/\$1,000 above \$250,000 | Y | \$2,493 + \$1.14/\$1,000 above \$250,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| Over \$1,200,000. | В | By quotation | Y | By quotation | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| *Complying Development Certificates where no building work is proposed. Includes appointment of Council as Principal Certifying Authority, Complying Development Certificate, Final Inspection only, registration of certificates. (excludes any required Occupation Certificate). | В | \$350 | Y | \$377 | 21021.1468.062 |
| *demolition, bed & breakfast, home busin change of use. | ness, stra | ta/torrens sub- | division, | temporary str | uctures, |
| Residential (Class 1 & 2) Alterations a Non-habitable Separate Buildings and Structures Construction Certificates and Complying Develop Includes appointment of Council as Principal Cert Certificate, Critical Stage Inspections, Occupation (excludes plumbing and drainage inspections). | (Class 10) ment Certifi ifying Autho | (eg. pools, sheds, cates where building prity, Construction | carports, ing work is Certificate | retaining walls, fe s proposed. | nces, and the like). |
| Up to \$10,000. | В | \$200 + \$42/\$1,000 | Y | \$215 + \$45/\$1,000 | CC 21020.145262 |

| (excludes pluffibling and drainage inspection | JIIS). | | | |
|---|--------|--|---|---|
| Up to \$10,000. | В | \$200 + Y \$42/\$1,000 | \$215 + \$45/\$1,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| \$10,001 - \$25,000. | В | \$620 + Y \$28/\$1,000 above \$10,000 | \$665 + \$30/\$1,000 above \$10,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| \$25,001 to \$250,000. | В | \$1040 + Y \$4.18/\$1,000 above \$25,000 | \$1117 + \$4.50/\$1,000 above \$25,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-------------------|--|------------|--|---|
| \$250,001 - \$1,200,000. | В | \$1980 + \$2.90/\$1,000 above \$250,000 | Υ | \$2129 + \$3.12/\$1,000 above \$250,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| Over \$1,200,000. | В | By quotation | Υ | By quotation | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| **Complying Development Certificates where no building work is proposed. Includes appointment of Council as Principal Certifying Authority, Complying Development Certificate, Final Inspection only, registration of certificates. (excludes any required Occupation Certificate). | В | \$350 | Υ | \$377 | 21021.146862 |

Non-residential New Buildings (Class 3-9).

Non-residential Alterations Additions to Non-residential Buildings (Class 3 to 9).

Includes associated ancillary buildings and structures (Class 10) (e.g. sheds, pools, retaining walls, fences and the like). Construction Certificates and Complying Development Certificates.

Includes appointment of Council as Principal Certifying Authority, Construction Certificate or Complying Development Certificate, Critical Stage Inspections, Occupation Certificate, registration of certificates.

(excludes plumbing and drainage inspections).

| (excludes plumbing and drainage inspections). | | | | | |
|---|---|--|----------|--|---|
| Up to \$10,000. | В | \$600 + \$42/\$1,000 | Υ | \$615 + \$43/\$1,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| \$10,001 - \$25,000. | В | \$1020 + \$15.66/\$1,000 above \$10,000 | Υ | \$1045 + \$16.13/\$1,000 above \$10,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| \$25,001 - \$100,000. | В | \$1255 + \$5.13/\$1,000 above \$25,000 | Υ | \$1287 + \$5.28/\$1,000 above \$25,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| \$100,001 - \$250,000. | В | \$1640 + \$3.60/\$1,000 above \$100,000 | Υ | \$1683 + \$3.71/\$1,000 above \$100,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| \$250,001 - \$1,200,000. | В | \$2180 + \$3.20/\$1,000 above \$250,000 | Y | \$2240 + \$3.30/\$1,000 above \$250,000 | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| Over \$1,200,000. | В | By quotation | Υ | By quotation | CC 21020.145262 CDC 21021.146862 |
| ***Complying Development Certificates where no building work is proposed. Includes appointment of Council as Principal Certifying Authority, Complying Development Certificate, Final Inspection only, registration of certificates. (excludes any required Occupation Certificate). | В | \$450 | Υ | \$484 | 21021.146862 |

^{***}demolition, strata sub-division, temporary structures, change of use, first use of premises, fire alarm communication link.

| | | - 416 | |
|----|-----------|------------|-----------|
| | \square | / `^ v+ı+ı | A 0 + A 0 |
| ош | uniu | Certifi | Cales. |

(Clause 260 EPA&A Reg)

| (Clause 260 EPA&A Reg) | | | | | | | |
|--|---|-------|---|-------|----------------|--|--|
| Additional Fees may be payable in accordance | D | N/A | N | TBA | 21020.1459.062 | | |
| with Clause 260 (3A) and (3B) of the EP&A Act. | | | | | | | |
| Class 1 or 10 Building. | D | \$250 | N | \$250 | 21020.1459.062 | | |
| Buildings Up to 200m2. | D | \$250 | N | \$250 | 21020.1459.062 | | |

| Fee Name | Pricing | 2019/20 | GST | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|---------|--|----------|---|----------------|
| Buildings 200m2 – 2000m2. | Policy | \$250 + | Y/N N | \$250 + | 21020.1459.062 |
| Buildings 200112 – 20001112. | | \$0.50c/m2 above 200m2 | IN | \$0.50/m2 above 200m2 | 21020.1439.002 |
| Buildings Over 2000m2. | D | \$1,165 + \$0.075c/m2 above 2000m2 | N | \$1,165 + \$0.075/m2 above 2000m2 | 21020.1459.062 |
| Additional Inspection Fee. | D | \$90 | N | \$90 | 21020.1459.062 |
| Urgency Fee – (if access available) within 72 hours. | В | \$45 | N | \$45 | 21020.1459.062 |
| Copy of Certificate Fee. | D | \$13 | N | \$13 | 21020.1459.062 |
| Other Building Related Fees | | - | - | - | |
| Section 138 Roads Act Application Fee (footpath and gutter crossing fee relating to Development Applications for residential dwellings). | В | \$180 | N | \$185 | 21020.1451.062 |
| Section 138 Roads Act application fee (footpath and gutter crossing fee relating to industrial and commercial developments). | В | POA (refer to Civil Services s138) | N | POA (refer to Civil Services s138) | 22010.2421.138 |
| Section 138 Roads Act Application Fee (small-scale roadside stalls). | В | \$120 | N | \$125 | 22010.2421.138 |
| Registration of Complying Development Certificates submitted by private certifiers (per certificate – occupation or construction certificate). | D | \$36 | N | \$36 | 21020.1460.062 |
| Order to be issued on behalf of private certifier. | В | \$220 | N | \$240 | 21020.1451.062 |
| Inspection of dwelling before relocation. | В | \$245 | N | \$250 | 21020.1451.062 |
| Miscellaneous building and/or plumbing inspection report (hourly, minimum ½ hour). | В | \$245 | N | \$265 | 21020.1451.062 |
| Pre DA/CDC lodgement meeting and associated inspection (hourly). | В | \$245 | Υ | \$125 | 21020.1451.062 |
| Written Flood Level Floor Height Information. | В | \$120 | Υ | \$60 | 21022.1479.062 |
| Final Inspection letter for old building applications. | В | \$110 | N | \$115 | 21022.1479.062 |
| Amended Construction Certificate (minor modification). | В | \$150 | N | \$160 | 21020.1452.062 |
| Compliance Certificate (including single inspection fee). | В | \$225 | N | \$245 | 21020.1453.062 |
| Occupation Certificate. | В | \$225 | N | \$245 | 21020.1454.062 |
| Objections to application of regulations and local policies (section 82 LG Act 1993). | В | \$140 | N | \$145 | 21022.1479.062 |
| Other amended Construction Certificates (significant modifications). | В | \$270 | N | Refer to CC & Inspection fees based on additional cost of works | 21020.1452.062 |
| Plumbing & Drainage Compliance Certificate (including one inspection). | В | \$225 | N | \$230 | 21020.1453.062 |
| Additional Inspection Fee per inspection. | В | \$225 | N | \$245 | 21020.1452.062 |
| Long Service Leave Levy (Council collects fees on behalf of Long Service Payment Corporation. Council receives a commission. | D | 35% of estimated development cost | N | 35% of estimated development cost | |
| Swimming Pools | | | | | |
| Pool fencing exemption application fee. | D | \$250 | N | \$250 | 21020.1463.062 |
| Record of pool approval advisory letter. | В | \$65 | Υ | \$70 | 21020.1463.062 |
| Pool Resuscitation chart (cost recovery). | В | \$20 | Υ | \$21 | 21020.1463.062 |
| Rural Fire Service | | | | | |
| Bushfire Attack Level (BAL) assessment fee including report. | В | \$380 | Υ | \$390 | 21020.1462.062 |
| Document, plan, map copying fee. | В | \$50 | N | \$52 | 21020.1462.062 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-------------------|----------------|------------|---------|----------------------------------|
| Boarding Houses Registration & Inspe | ection Fe | е | <u> </u> | | · |
| Registration and Initial Inspection Fee. | В | \$245 | N | \$250 | 21020.1457.062 |
| Additional Inspection Fee. | В | \$145 | N | \$150 | 21020.1457.062 |
| Manufactured Home (Construction) | | - | - | - | • |
| Inspection and Certificate of Completion. | В | \$245 | N | \$250 | 21020.1452.062 |
| Re-inspection for Certificate of Completion. | В | \$190 | N | \$195 | 21020.1452.062 |
| Plumbing & Drainage Application & In | spection | • | | 1 + | |
| All residential, commercial, industrial new buil | • | Iterations and | additions | | |
| Section 68 Plumbing/Drainage application fee | В | \$195 | N | \$200 | 21020.1455.062 |
| Plumbing & Drainage Inspection Fees | - Reside | ntial | | | |
| Minor Plumbing and Drainage Works (e.g. one | В | \$260 | N | \$265 | 21020.1455.062 |
| fixture). \$0 - \$50,000. | В | \$430 | N | \$445 | 24020 4455 062 |
| \$50,001 - \$400,000. | В | \$620 | N | \$640 | 21020.1455.062 21020.1455.062 |
| \$400,001 - \$1,000,000. | В | \$990 | N | \$1,020 | 21020.1455.062 |
| Exceeding \$1,000,000. | В | POA | N | POA | 21020.1455.062 |
| - | | • | <u>+</u> | 1 0/1 | 21020.1100.002 |
| Plumbing & Drainage Inspection Fees Minor Plumbing & Drainage Works (e.g. one | T B | N/A | N | \$265 | 21020.1455.062 |
| fixture). | | | 1, | Ψ200 | 21020.1100.002 |
| \$0 - \$50,000. | В | N/A | N | \$480 | 21020.1455.062 |
| \$50,001 - \$400,000. | В | N/A | N | \$830 | 21020.1455.062 |
| \$400,000 - \$1,000,000. | В | N/A | N | \$1,390 | 21020.1455.062 |
| Exceeding \$1,000,000. | В | N/A | N | POA | 21020.1455.062 |
| On Site Sewage Management System | Applicat | ion & Inspe | ction Fee | S | |
| Section 68 Application per individual system. | С | \$195 | N | \$210 | 21040.1636.097 |
| Inspection Fee (two inspections) minimum per | C | \$330 | N | \$336 | 21040.1636.091 |
| system. | | | | | |
| Issue of Approval to Operate. | С | \$67 | N | \$70 | 21022.1478.062 |
| Plumbing & Drainage Compliance Cer | tificate | | | | |
| Plumbing & Drainage Compliance Certificate. | В | \$145 | N | \$150 | 12012.4526.091 |
| Wastewater Services | | | | | |
| Wastewater Diagram – Copy. | В | \$95 | N | \$98 | 12012.4526.091 |
| Urgency Fee (within 24 hours) – additional to ordinary fee. | В | \$40 | N | \$45 | 12012.4526.091 |
| Wastewater Plan | - | • | | | • |
| Administration Fee | В | \$65 | N | \$70 | 12012.4526.091 |
| Dual Reticulation Application Fee | | | | | |
| Audit Certificate. | В | \$235 | N | \$241 | 21020.1453.062 |
| Wastewater Service Disconnection Fe | e | | | | |
| Disconnection Fee (e.g. when demolition requires capping off of sewer and water). | В | \$160 | N | \$165 | 12012.4526.091 |
| Section 735A Certificate | | • | • | | |
| Outstanding Notices under LGA. | В | \$165 | N | \$170 | 21022.1479.062 |
| Appointment of Council as Replaceme | ent PCA | | | | |
| Excluding Inspections (minimum or by quotation). | В | \$260 | Υ | \$280 | 21020.1452.062 |
| Exercising mapeonona (minimum or by quotation). | טן | ΨΖΟΟ | <u> </u> | ΨΖΟΟ | 21020.1402.002 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-------------------|--|------------|---|------------------|
| Development Services | - | • | | | |
| Development Enquiries | | | | | |
| Written Response - sliding charge dependent on complexity of the matter and time taken to provide response. | С | POA | N | POA | 21001.1309.138 |
| Minimum charge. | С | \$85 | N | \$90 | 21001.1309.138 |
| Swimming Pool Barrier Inspection Pro | gram fe | e (including is | sue of p | ool complian | ice certificate) |
| Initial Inspection - (Compliance Certificate Application) Clause 19 (a) of the regulation. | D | \$150 | Υ | \$150 | 21001.1463.062 |
| Second Inspection - (Compliance Certificate Application) Clause 19 (b) of the regulation. | D | \$100 | Υ | \$100 | 21001.1463.062 |
| Additional Inspection - (Compliance Certificate Application) Clause 19 (b) of the regulation. | D | \$100 | Υ | \$100 | 21001.1463.062 |
| Initial Inspection (New Owner) Clause 19 (a) of the Regulation. | D | \$150 | Υ | \$150 | 21001.1463.062 |
| Second Inspection (New Owner) Clause 19 (b) of the Regulation. | D | \$100 | Υ | \$100 | 21001.1463.062 |
| Additional Inspection (New Owner) Clause 19 (b) of the Regulation. | D | \$100 | Υ | \$100 | 21001.1463.062 |
| Development Application Fee (Table 1) | | | | | |
| Up to \$5,000. | D | \$110 | N | \$110 | 21000.1300.061 |
| \$5,001 - \$50,000. | D | \$170 + an additional \$3 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost | N | \$170 + an additional \$3 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) of the estimated cost | 21000.1300.061 |
| \$50,001 - \$250,000. | D | \$352 + an additional \$3.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$50,000 | N | \$352 + an additional \$3.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$50,000 | 21000.1300.061 |
| \$250,001 - \$500,000. | D | \$1,160 + an additional \$2.34 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000 | N | \$1,160 + an additional \$2.34 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000 | 21000.1300.061 |
| \$500,001 - \$1,000,000. | D | \$1,745 + an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000 | N | \$1,745 + an additional \$1.64 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000 | 21000.1300.061 |

| 1,000,001 - \$10,000,000. D \$2,615 + an additional \$1,44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 \$1,000,000. D \$1,5875 + an additional \$1,44 for each \$1,19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 \$1,000,000 \$1,000,000. D \$1,5875 + an additional \$1,19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost estimated cost estimated cost estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost estimated cost exceeds \$1,000,000 \$1,0 | Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|--|-------------------------|---|---------------------------------------|---|--|
| Additional S1.19 for each S1.000 (or part S1.000 (or part S1.000 (or part S1.000 (or part of \$1,000 by which the estimated cost | 1,000,001 - \$10,000,000. | | additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds | | additional \$1.44 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds | 21000.1300.061 |
| Additional NSW Government 'Plan First' levies may apply to certain Development Applications lodged with local approval authorities. Advertising Signs Fee The fee payable for development for one or more advertisements is set out below: Additional for each advertisement in excess of D \$93 N \$93 21000.1300.1 one; or (a) Fee. D \$285 N \$285 21000.1300.1 (b) The fee calculated in accordance with the Table D Fee calculated in accordance with the Table D Fee calculated in accordance with the Table Subdivision Fee The maximum fee payable for development involving the subdivision of land is calculated in accordance with the table be additional lot additional lot below: No New Road. D \$665 + \$65 per N \$665 + \$65 21000.1305.1 per additional lot lot per additional lot lot lot lot lot lot lot lot lot lo | More than \$10,000,000. | D | additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds | N | additional \$1.19 for each \$1,000 (or part of \$1,000) by which the estimated cost exceeds | 21000.1300.061 |
| Additional for each advertisement in excess of one; or (a) Fee. D \$285 N \$285 21000.1300.1 (b) The fee calculated in accordance with the Table to Clause 246B of the EPA Reg, whichever is greater. Subdivision Fee The maximum fee payable for development involving the subdivision of land is calculated in accordance with the Table between Payable for development involving the subdivision of land is calculated in accordance with the table between Payable for development involving the subdivision of land is calculated in accordance with the table between Payable for development involving the subdivision of land is calculated in accordance with the table between Payable for development involving the subdivision of land is calculated in accordance with the table between Payable for development involving the subdivision of land is calculated in accordance with the table between Payable for development additional lot No New Road. D \$330 + \$55 per additional lot D \$330 + \$55 per additional lot Strata. D \$330 + \$65 per additional lot per additional lot Note: If two or more fees are applicable to a single development application (such as to subdivide land and to carryout work an erect a building on one or more lots created by the subdivision), the maximum fee payable for the development is the sur those fees. Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate) D \$50 per lot (for the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 Final Plan Reinspection Fee The fee payable for each re-inspection for lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 Z1000.1306.1 | Additional NSW Government 'Plan First' levies may authorities. Advertising Signs Fee | | · | | ntions lodged with | local approval |
| one; or (a) Fee. (b) The fee calculated in accordance with the Table to Clause 246B of the EPA Reg, whichever is greater. D Fee calculated in accordance with the Table to Clause 246B of the EPA Reg, whichever is greater. Subdivision Fee The maximum fee payable for development involving the subdivision of land is calculated in accordance with the table be New Road. D \$665 + \$65 per additional lot per additional lot lot No New Road. D \$330 + \$53 per additional lot Strata. D \$330 + \$55 per N \$330 + \$53 per additional lot Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate). D \$50 per lot (for the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 Final Plan Reinspection Fee The fee payable for each re-inspection for incomplete consent works at the time of | | | | | 400 | I a 4 a a a 4 a a a a a 4 |
| (b) The fee calculated in accordance with the Table to Clause 246B of the EPA Reg, whichever is greater. D Fee calculated in accordance with the Table size greater. Subdivision Fee The maximum fee payable for development involving the subdivision of land is calculated in accordance with the Table be New Road. D \$665 + \$65 per additional lot per additional lot per additional lot size additional lot lot lot lot lot lot lot lot lot lo | | | · | | | |
| Table to Clause 246B of the EPA Reg, whichever is greater. In accordance with the Table Calculated in accordance with the Table | | | ' | | | 21000.1300.061 |
| The maximum fee payable for development involving the subdivision of land is calculated in accordance with the table be New Road. D \$665 + \$65 per additional lot \$665 + \$65 per additional lot \$1000.1305.19 per additional | Table to Clause 246B of the EPA Reg, whichever | D | in accordance | N | calculated in accordance | 21000.1300.061 |
| New Road. D \$665 + \$65 per additional lot lot Per additional lot Per additional lot lot Per additional lot Per lot Per additional lot Per additional lot Per lot Per additional lot Per additional lot Per lot | Subdivision Fee | | | | | |
| No New Road. D \$665 + \$65 per additional lot lot Per additional lot Per additional lot lot Per additional lot Per additional lot lot Per additional lot Per lot (for each additional lot) Per lot (f | | na the sub | division of land is | calculated | l in accordance w | ith the table below |
| Strata. D \$330 + \$65 per additional lot Note: If two or more fees are applicable to a single development application (such as to subdivide land and to carryout work an erect a building on one or more lots created by the subdivision), the maximum fee payable for the development is the sur those fees. Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate) Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate). D \$50 per lot (for the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 Final Plan Reinspection Fee The fee payable for each re-inspection for incomplete consent works at the time of D \$295 N \$300 21000.1306.1 | | | \$665 + \$65 per | | \$665 + \$65 per additional | 21000.1305.061 |
| Note: If two or more fees are applicable to a single development application (such as to subdivide land and to carryout work an erect a building on one or more lots created by the subdivision), the maximum fee payable for the development is the sur those fees. Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate) Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate). D \$50 per lot (for the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot | No New Road. | D | | N | per additional | 21000.1305.061 |
| If two or more fees are applicable to a single development application (such as to subdivide land and to carryout work an erect a building on one or more lots created by the subdivision), the maximum fee payable for the development is the sur those fees. Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate) Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate). D \$50 per lot (for the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min | Strata. | D | | N | per additional | 21000.1305.061 |
| Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate). D \$50 per lot (for the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 Final Plan Reinspection Fee The fee payable for each re-inspection for incomplete consent works at the time of S50 per lot (for the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 \$21000.1306.0 | If two or more fees are applicable to a single development a building on one or more lots created by the | opment ap subdivisio | plication (such as n), the maximum | to subdivi fee payabl | de land and to ca e for the develop | rryout work and/o ment is the sum o |
| the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 Final Plan Reinspection Fee The fee payable for each re-inspection for incomplete consent works at the time of the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - min \$100 The first 4 lots (for each addition | Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate) | | | | | |
| The fee payable for each re-inspection for incomplete consent works at the time of | Final Plan Fee (Subdivision Certificate). | D | the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) - | N | the first 4 lots) then \$30 per lot (for each additional lot) | 21000.1306.061 |
| The fee payable for each re-inspection for incomplete consent works at the time of | Final Plan Reinspection Fee | | - | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | |
| | The fee payable for each re-inspection for incomplete consent works at the time of | С | \$295 | N | \$300 | 21000.1306.061 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|----------------------|------------|----------------------|------------------|
| Development not involving the erection | n of a Bu | uilding/Carryir | ng out c | of Work or the | Subdivision |
| of Land | | | | | |
| The fee payable for development not involving the the demolition of a building or work (ie change of use entertainment' (PoPE). | | | | | |
| Development not involving the Erection of a Building/Carrying out of Work or the Subdivision of Land. | D | \$285 | N | \$285 | 21000.1304.061 |
| Dwelling House Fee | | | | | |
| The fee payable for development involving the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less. | D | \$455 | N | \$455 | 21000.1300.061 |
| Integrated Development Fee | • | - | • | | • |
| The consent authority shall forward the fee to the a the approval body. | pproval bo | ody with the reque | st for the | general terms of t | he approval from |
| The consent authority may charge an additional processing fee for each approval authority. | D | \$140 | N | \$140 | 21000.1300.061 |
| The fee payable to each approval authority. | D | \$320 | N | \$320 | 21000.1300.061 |
| Development - Designated - Minimum I | ee | - | | - | - |
| Fee is payable in addition to any other fees for designated development. Additional fees are payable for development that requires advertising. | D | \$920 | N | \$920 | 21000.1300.061 |
| Development Application Compliance | Fee | | | | |
| Fee based on value of project. | 1.0 | 40/ -f | LNI | 00/ -f | 04000 4405 000 |
| Building. | С | .1% of project value | N | .2% of project value | 21020.1465.062 |
| Development. | С | .1% of project value | N | .2% of project value | 21000.1303.061 |
| Advertising/Notification Fee | • | - | - | - | • |
| In addition to any other fees payable a fee is payable Council shall refund so much of the fee paid for additional shall r | | | | | ent. |
| (i) In the case of designated development. | D | \$2,220 | N | \$2,220 | 21000.1301.061 |
| (ii) In the case of nominated integrated development, threatened species development or Class 1 aquaculture development. | D | \$1,105 | N | \$1,105 | 21000.1301.061 |
| (iii) In the case of prohibited development. | D | \$1,105 | N | \$1,105 | 21000.1301.061 |
| (iv) In the case of development for which a community participation plan requires notice to be given otherwise than as referred to in paragraph (i), (ii) & (iii). | D | \$1,105 | N | \$1,105 | 21000.1301.061 |
| Advertising Fees (Council Policy) | | | | | |
| The fee for advertising of a development application in accordance with Council's established advertising policy. | С | \$366 | N | \$375 | 21000.1301.061 |

| Fee Name | Pricing | 2019/20 | GST | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|----------|---------|---------|-----|---------|---------|
| | Policy | | Y/N | | |

Development - Modification of a Consent - Local Development Application Fee

The fee for an application under Section 4.55(1A) of a development consent or under Section 4.56(1) of the Act in respect of a modification that Council is satisfied is of minor environmental impact is 50% of the fee for the original application or \$645 whichever is the lesser.

The fees for an application under Section 4.55(2) or Section 4.56(1) of the Act in respect of a modification of a development consent that Council is satisfied is not of minor environmental impact:

- a) if the fee for the original application was less than \$100, 50% of that fee; or
- b) if the fee for the original application was \$100 or more:
 - (i) in the case of an application with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, 50% of the fee for the original development application; and
 - (ii) in the case of an application with respect to a development application that involves the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction of \$100,000 or less, \$190; and
 - (iii) in the case of an application with respect to any other development application, as set out in the table to this clause plus an additional amount of not more than \$665 if notice of the application is required to be given under Section 4.55(2) and Section 4.56(1) of the Act.

| Section 4.55(2) and Section 4.56(1) of the | | Φ 7 4 | L | Φ 7 4 | 04000 4000 001 |
|--|----------|------------------|----------|------------------|----------------|
| The fee for an application under Section 4.55(1) | D | \$71 | N | \$71 | 21000.1300.061 |
| of the Act for the modification of a development | | | | | |
| consent. | | Ф Г.Г. | l N | . | 04000 4000 004 |
| Up to \$5,000. | D | \$55 | N | \$55 | 21000.1300.061 |
| \$5,001 - \$250,000. | D | \$85 + an | N | \$85 + an | 21000.1300.061 |
| | | additional | | additional | |
| | | \$1.50 for each | | \$1.50 for each | |
| | | \$1,000 (or part | | \$1,000 (or | |
| | | of \$1,000) of | | part of \$1,000) | |
| | | the estimated | | of the | |
| | | cost | | estimated cost | |
| \$250,001 - \$500,000. | D | \$500 + an | N | \$500 + an | 21000.1300.061 |
| | | additional | | additional | |
| | | \$0.85c for | | \$0.85c for | |
| | | each \$1,000 | | each \$1,000 | |
| | | (or part of | | (or part of | |
| | | \$1,000) by | | \$1,000) by | |
| | | which the | | which the | |
| | | estimated cost | | estimated cost | |
| | | exceeds | | exceeds | |
| | <u> </u> | \$250,000 | ļ | \$250,000 | |
| \$500,001 - \$1,000,000. | D | \$712 + an | N | \$712 + an | 21000.1300.061 |
| | | additional | | additional | |
| | | \$0.50c for | | \$0.50c for | |
| | | each \$1,000 | | each \$1,000 | |
| | | (or part of | | (or part of | |
| | | \$1,000) by | | \$1,000) by | |
| | | which the | | which the | |
| | | estimated cost | | estimated cost | |
| | | exceeds | | exceeds | |
| #4.000.004 #40.000.005 | <u> </u> | \$500,000 | _ | \$500,000 | 04000 4655 55 |
| \$1,000,001 - \$10,000,000. | D | \$987 + an | N | \$987 + an | 21000.1300.061 |
| | | additional | | additional | |
| | | \$0.40c for | | \$0.40c for | |
| | | each \$1,000 | | each \$1,000 | |
| | | (or part of | | (or part of | |
| | | \$1,000) by | | \$1,000) by | |
| | | which the | | which the | |
| | | estimated cost | | estimated cost | |
| | | exceeds | | exceeds | |
| NA | <u> </u> | \$1,000,000 | ļ., | \$1,000,000 | 04000 4000 00: |
| More than \$10,000,000. | D | \$4,737 + an | N | \$4,737 + an | 21000.1300.061 |
| | | additional | | additional | |
| | | \$0.27 for each | | \$0.27 for each | |
| | | \$1,000 (or part | | \$1,000 (or | |
| | | of \$1,000) by | | part of \$1,000) | |
| | | which the | | by which the | |
| | | estimated cost | | estimated cost | |
| | | exceeds | | exceeds | |
| | | \$10,000,000 | | \$10,000,000 | |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|---------|------------|---------|----------------|
| Concurrence Fees | | | | • | |
| (i) the fee payable to each concurrence authority. | D | \$320 | N | \$320 | 21000.1300.061 |
| (ii) the consent authority may charge an additional processing fee for each concurrence authority. | D | \$140 | N | \$140 | 21000.1300.061 |

Review of Determination Fee - Development Applications and Modification Applications

The fee for a request for a review of a determination under Section 8.2 of the Act is:

- (a) in the case of a request with respect to a development application that does not involve the erection of a building, the carrying out of a work or the demolition of a work or building, 50% of the fee for the original application.
- (b) in the case of a request with respect to a development application that involves the erection of a dwelling house with an estimated cost of construction \$100,000 or less, \$190.
- (c) in the case of a request with respect to any other development application, as set out in the table to this clause, plus an additional amount of \$620 if notice of the application is required to be given under Section 8.2 of the Act.
- (d) the fee for an application under Section 8.2(1)(b) for a review of a decision is 50% of the fee that was payable in respect of the application that is the subject of the review.

| Up to \$5,000. | D | \$55 | N | \$55 | 21000.1300.061 |
|-----------------------------|---|--------------------------------------|---|--------------------------------------|----------------|
| \$5,001 - \$250,000. | D | \$85 + an additional \$1.50 for each | N | \$85 + an additional \$1.50 for each | 21000.1300.061 |
| | | \$1,000 (or part | | \$1,000 (or | |
| | | of \$1,000) of | | part of \$1,000) | |
| | | the estimated | | of the | |
| | _ | cost | | estimated cost | |
| \$250,001 - \$500,000. | D | \$500 + an | N | \$500 + an | 21000.1300.061 |
| | | additional \$0.85c for | | additional \$0.85c for | |
| | | \$0.85c for each \$1,000 | | \$0.85c for each \$1,000 | |
| | | (or part of | | (or part of | |
| | | \$1,000) by | | \$1,000) by | |
| | | which the | | which the | |
| | | estimated cost | | estimated cost | |
| | | exceeds | | exceeds | |
| | | \$250,000 | | \$250,000 | |
| \$500,001 - \$1,000,000. | D | \$712 + an | N | \$712 + an | 21000.1300.061 |
| | | additional \$0.50c for | | additional \$0.50c for | |
| | | each \$1,000 | | each \$1,000 | |
| | | (or part of | | (or part of | |
| | | \$1,000) by | | \$1,000) by | |
| | | which the | | which the | |
| | | estimated cost | | estimated cost | |
| | | exceeds | | exceeds | |
| | | \$500,000 | | \$500,000 | |
| \$1,000,001 - \$10,000,000. | D | \$987 + an | N | \$987 + an | 21000.1300.061 |
| | | additional for | | additional \$0.40c for | |
| | | \$0.40c for each \$1,000 | | \$0.40c for each \$1,000 | |
| | | (or part of | | (or part of | |
| | | \$1,000) by | | \$1,000) by | |
| | | which the | | which the | |
| | | estimated cost | | estimated cost | |
| | | exceeds | | exceeds | |
| | | \$1,000,000 | | \$1,000,000 | |
| More than \$10,000,000. | D | \$4,737 + an | N | \$4,737 + an | 21000.1300.061 |
| | | additional \$0.27c for | | additional \$0,27c for | |
| | | each \$1,000 | | each \$1,000 | |
| | | (or part of | | (or part of | |
| | | \$1,000) by | | \$1,000) by | |
| | | which the | | which the | |
| | | estimated cost | | estimated cost | |
| | | exceeds | | exceeds | |
| | | \$10,000,000 | | \$10,000,000 | |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|---|-------------------|------------------|----------------|-----------------|------------------------------------|
| Note | - - | - | - | • | • |
| Where an application for review of determination un | nder Secti | ion 8.2 of the E | PA Act 1979 |) has been succ | cessful the application |
| fee for the review shall be reimbursed as a matter | of Council | policy. See Co | ouncil resolut | ion at ordinary | meeting 22/2/2001, |
| Minute No. 18484. | | | | | |
| Pre-Development Assessment | | | | | |
| Meeting with Development Panel (per meeting - up to one hour). | С | \$380 | Y | \$390 | 21001.1309.138 |
| Site Inspection by Panel member (per hour or part thereof). | С | \$215 | Y | \$220 | 21001.1309.138 |
| External Consultant Review Fee | • | • | | - | |
| External consultant review and/or reporting in relation to a development application (by agreement). | С | N/A | N | At Cost | 21000.1300.061 |
| Review of Decision to Reject Developn | nent Ap | plication | | | |
| (a) Estimated cost of development is less than \$100,000. | D | \$55 | N | \$55 | 21000.1300.061 |
| (b) Estimated cost of development is \$100,000 or more, and less than, or equal to, \$1,000,000. | D | \$150 | N | \$150 | 21000.1300.061 |
| (c) Estimated cost of development is more than \$1,000,000. | D | \$250 | N | \$250 | 21000.1300.061 |
| Section 10.7 Planning Certificates | | | | | |
| Certificate under Section 10.7(2) of the Act. | D | \$53 | N | \$53 | 21000.1307.061 |
| Additional fee for any advice given under Section 10.7(2 & 5) of the Act. | D | \$133 | N | \$133 | 21000.1307.061 |
| Urgency fee to 10.7(2) produce Section 10.7 Certificate within 48 hours (additional to certificate fees). | С | \$72 | N | \$74 | 21000.1308.138 |
| Urgency fee to 10.7(2 & 5) produce Section 10.7 Certificate within 48 hours (additional to certificate fees). | С | \$95 | N | \$97 | 21000.1308.061 |
| Copy of Certified Plan/Document Fee | • | - | - | - | • |
| Certified copy of a document, map or plan referred to in Section 10.8(2) of the Act. | D | \$53 | N | \$53 | 21000.1309.138 |
| Landscaping Bond | | | | | |
| Refundable upon satisfactory completion. | ı | Ι. | | | |
| Per residential unit. | С | \$230 | N | \$235 | Trust |
| Per industrial unit. Busking Licence | С | \$565 | N | \$570 | Trust |
| 3 months. | I C | \$26 | NI | \$28 | 22224 0040 0225 |
| 3 months. | C | \$26 | N N | \$28 \$75 | 22231.8810.0235 22231.8810.0235 |
| Compliance Cost Notice | 10 | ΨΙΖ | Į IN | ΨΙΟ | 22231.0010.0233 |
| Fee for the serving of an Order. | D | \$1,000 | N | \$1,000 | 21001.1310.222 |
| Fee for the serving of a notice of intention to give an Order. | D | \$500 | N | \$500 | 21001.1310.222 |
| Amusement Devices (Private land) | | | | | |
| Amusement Devices Application Fees (per device) not including small inflatable devices. | С | \$112 | N | \$115 | 21001.1310.222 |
| Compliance Investigation Fee | | | | | |
| Fee in relation to development compliance regulating functions (per hour) - Per Officer. | С | \$195 | N | \$200 | 21001.1310.222 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|-----------|------------|---|-------------------|
| Essential Fire Services | | | | | |
| Written Response to inquiry for required Essential Fire Services Investigation - sliding charge dependent on complexity of matter and time taken to provide response (per premises). | С | POA | N | \$120 plus \$60 per development application file reviewed | 21001.1482.062 |
| Fire Safety / Essential Services Engineering Site Inspection (File Review, Site Inspection & Report Preparation). | С | N/A | N | \$230 | 21001.1482.062 |
| Essential fire services annual notification, registration & reporting service program. | В | \$80 | N | \$85 | 21001.1458.062 |
| Caravan Parks, Camping Grounds & M | anufact | ured Home | Estates, L | icence Fees | |
| Initial or continuation of an approval to operate (Section 68) - per site. | В | \$11 | N | \$12 | 21001.1482.062 |
| Annual inspection - per site. | В | \$6 | N | \$7 | 21001.1482.062 |
| Amendment of S68 approval to operate. | | \$195 | N | \$200 | 21001.1482.062 |
| Replacement approval to new proprietor. | В | \$90 | N | \$95 | 21001.1482.062 |
| Relocatable homes, holiday cabins and associated structures - installation notice assessment - per site. | В | \$195 | N | \$200 | 21001.1482.062 |
| Relocatable homes, holiday cabins and associated structures - installation inspection - per site. | В | \$145 | N | \$150 | 21001.1482.062 |
| Plus Ranger / Environmental Health Officer Compliance and Administration Costs. Professional Services Fee | С | \$194 | N | \$197 | 21080.1950.0222 |
| Professional Services Fee | | | | , , | . , |
| Fee for service in relation to Environmental Health inspection associated with a Development Applicat | | | | | iai premises imai |
| Hourly Rate. | C | \$194 | N | \$197 | 21042.1645.138 |
| On Site Sewage Management (OSSM) | 1 - | Ι Ψ.σ. | | | |
| OSSM Fee – applicable to all non-sewered properties with improvements (e.g. septic tank). Section 608(2) Local Government Act 1993. | С | \$61 | N | \$65 | 21040.1637.091 |
| OSSM Inspection fee (single inspection) and for any additional inspections. | С | \$165 | N | \$168 | 21040.1636.091 |
| Pre-purchase inspection fee and report. | С | \$590 | N | \$600 | 21040.1636.091 |
| Registration of OSSM system for approval to operate on change of ownership. | С | \$67 | N | \$70 | 21040.1639.091 |
| On Site Sewage Management System A | Applicat | ion | | | |
| Issue of Approval to Operate per system - Domestic. | С | \$67 | N | \$70 | 21040.1639.091 |
| Issue of Approval to Operate per system - Non Domestic. | С | N/A | N | \$210 | 21040.1639.091 |
| OSSM Written Enquiry. | С | N/A | N | \$70 | 21040.1639.091 |
| Inspection Fee (two inspections) minimum per system. | С | \$330 | N | \$336 | 21040.1636.091 |
| Fee for Peer Review (as required). | В | At Cost | N | At Cost | 21010.1636.091 |
| Commercial Trade Waste System per registration. | С | \$100 | N | \$100 | 21040.1636.097 |
| Commercial Trade Waste System per inspection. | С | \$165 | N | \$168 | 21040.1636.097 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|--|------------|-------------|-----------------|
| Animals - Stock, Cats, Dogs, Traps | | | | | |
| Straying Stock | | | | | |
| Impounding Fee. | В | At Cost | N | At Cost | 21080.1950.222 |
| Notification Fee. | С | \$61 | N | \$62 | 21080.1950.222 |
| Fees for delivery to pound. | В | At Cost | N | At Cost | 21080.1950.222 |
| Daily sustenance for impounded stock. | В | \$46 | N | \$47 | 21080.1950.222 |
| Animal Traps and Collars | • | <u>. </u> | <u>-</u> | | • |
| Small Animal Trap. | В | No charge | N | No charge | |
| Refundable deposit. | В | \$75 | N | \$76 | 19755.9867.9800 |
| Dangerous Dogs | <u> </u> | 1 * | | 1 *** | |
| Dangerous Dog Collar. | В | \$85 | Υ | \$86 | 21081.1957.124 |
| Dangerous Dog Warning Sign. | В | \$52 | Y | \$53 | 21081.1957.124 |
| Dangerous Dog Compliance Certificate (statutory maximum). | D | \$150 | N | \$150 | 21081.1957.124 |
| Companion Animal Impounding Fees | (dog and | l cat) | | | |
| Animal Surrender & Care Fee. | В | \$150 | N | \$155 | 21081.1956.091 |
| Impounding Fee First Offence | | | | 1 | |
| Impounded and released - same day. | С | \$37 | N | \$38 | 21081.1954.091 |
| | C | \$79 | N | \$81 | |
| Impounded and stayed - overnight. | C | | | | 21081.1954.091 |
| Plus each night in addition to first night. | | \$42 | N | \$43 | 21081.1954.091 |
| Impounding Fee Second and Subsequ | ent Offe | nce | | | |
| Impounded and released - same day. | С | \$58 | N | \$59 | 21081.1954.091 |
| Impounded and stayed - overnight. | С | \$100 | N | \$102 | 21081.1954.091 |
| Plus each night in addition to first night. | С | \$42 | N | \$43 | 21081.1954.091 |
| Microchip of impounded animals. | В | \$56 | N | \$57 | 21081.1957.124 |
| Animals Registration Fees (Once in a | Lifetime) | | | | |
| De-sexed animal sold by eligible pound/shelter. | D | \$29 | N | \$30 | 21081.1953.091 |
| Registration Fee. | D | \$210 | N | \$213 | 21081.1953.091 |
| De-sexed animal not owned by an eligible pensioner. | D | \$58 | N | \$59 | 21081.1953.091 |
| De-sexed animal owned by an eligible pensioner. | D | \$25 | N | \$25 | 21081.1953.091 |
| Animal kept by a recognised breeder. | D | \$58 | N | \$59 | 21081.1953.091 |
| Animal kept for research purposes. | D | \$47 | N | \$48 | 21081.1953.091 |
| Animal under 6 months not de-sexed. | D | \$58 | N | \$59 | 21081.1953.091 |
| Assistance animal (guide dog). | D | No charge | N | No charge | |
| Approved Working Dog. | D | No charge | N | No charge | |
| Abandoned Vehicles | | | | | |
| Impounding Fee. | С | \$88 | N | \$90 | 21080.1950.222 |
| Transport to holding area. | В | \$140 | N | \$142 | 21080.1950.222 |
| Storage Fee - per day (Maximum 28 days storage). | С | \$35 | N | \$35 | 21080.1950.222 |
| | | | | | |
| Signage - Illegal | | | | A 40 | 21080.1950.222 |
| Impounding Fee – Real Estate A-frame size | В | \$38 | N | \$40 | 21000.1930.222 |
| <u> </u> | B B | \$38 At Cost | N N | At Cost | 21080.1950.222 |
| Impounding Fee – Real Estate A-frame size signs. | | | | | |
| Impounding Fee – Real Estate A-frame size signs. Impounding Fee – Large size signs. | | | | | |
| Impounding Fee – Real Estate A-frame size signs. Impounding Fee – Large size signs. Market Casual Food Vendors | В | At Cost | N | At Cost | 21080.1950.222 |
| Impounding Fee – Real Estate A-frame size signs. Impounding Fee – Large size signs. Market Casual Food Vendors High Risk. | B D | At Cost | N | At Cost | 21080.1950.222 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|------------------|------------|------------------|----------------------------------|
| Note: | | | | | |
| Electricity charges may also apply. | | | | | |
| Public Health Events | | | | | |
| (Applicable when trading at an events on public or | ·- | | | | T |
| Inspection fee - per hour. | В | \$238 | N | \$242 | 21042.1643.138 |
| Inspection fee - per half hour thereafter. | В | \$119 | N | \$121 | 21042.1643.138 |
| Bulk Water Supply | | | _ | | |
| Vehicle Inspection. | В | \$194 | N | \$197 | 21040.1635.091 |
| Food Premises - Inspection/Registration | on (Annı | ual) | | | |
| Bakery. | D | \$575 | N | \$585 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Bed & Breakfast. | D | \$244 | N | \$250 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Delicatessen. | D | \$575 | N | \$585 | 21040.1630.091 |
| General Store. | D | \$244 | N | \$250 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Fruit & Vegetables/Green Grocer. | D | \$244 | N | \$250 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Health Food Store. | D | \$244 | N | \$250 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Supermarket (Small). | D | \$575 | N | \$585 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Supermarket (Large). Licensed Club. | D D | \$1,365 \$575 | N N | \$1,390 \$585 | 21040.1630.091 21040.1630.091 |
| Licensed Hotel. | D | \$575 | N | \$585 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Mobile Food Van. | D | \$244 | N | \$250 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Motel. | D | \$244 | N | \$250 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Motel with Restaurant. | D | \$575 | N | \$585 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Restaurant/Café. | D | \$575 | N | \$585 | 21040.1630.091 |
| School Canteens - less than 2 days per week. | D | No charge | N | No charge | |
| School Canteens - more than 2 days per week | D | \$98 | N | \$100 | 21040.1630.091 |
| (commercially operated). | | | | | |
| Takeaway. | D | \$575 | N | \$585 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Childcare Centre - commercially operated (Low Risk). | С | N/A | N | \$64 | 21040.1639.091 |
| Home Based Business (Low Risk). | С | N/A | N | \$64 | 21040.1639.091 |
| Home Based Business (Medium & High Risk). | D | \$244 | N | \$250 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Childcare Centre - commercially operated | D | \$244 | N | \$250 | 21040.1630.091 |
| (Medium & High Risk). | | · | | | |
| Function Venues. | D | \$244 | N | \$250 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Major Licensed Club | D | \$1,365 | N | \$1,390 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Ancillary Business/Minor Food Service (e.g. Gyms, Florists/Seasonal/Limited Trade). | D | \$244 | N | \$250 | 21040.1630.091 |
| Re-inspection fees or subsequent inspection fees | D | \$194/hour | N | \$197/hour | 21040.1634.091 |
| to be paid where premises are not being | | (\$97min half | | (\$98.50 min | |
| maintained in accordance with Council's minimum requirements, or further inspection is | | hour) | | half hour) | |
| necessary. | | | | | |
| Improvement Notice - Where Issued. | D | \$330 | N | \$330 | 21040.1633.091 |
| Pre-purchase inspection fees – food | D | \$585 | N | \$595 | 21040.1634.091 |
| premises/commercial premises, including written report. | | | | | |
| Enquiry Fee - Written Response (per hour, minimum. | В | \$194 | N | \$197 | 21042.1645.138 |
| Other Premises - Annual Registration | and Insp | ection | | | |
| Low Risk - Hairdressers & Minor Beauty Salons. | <u>.</u> В | \$63 | N | \$64 | 21040.1631.091 |
| Medium Risk - Beauty Salons. | В | \$188 | N | \$191 | 21040.1631.091 |
| High Risk - Skin Penetration (i.e. Tattooists & | В | \$315 | N | \$320 | 21040.1631.091 |
| Major Beauty Salons). | | <u> </u> | | | |
| Mortuaries. | С | \$315 | N | \$320 | 21040.1631.091 |
| Public Health Regulation 2012 (Statuto | ry) | | | | |
| Service of Improvement Notice or Prohibition | D | \$560 | N | \$560 | 21040.1633.091 |
| Order on ("Regulated System") (clause 97). | <u> </u> | | <u> </u> | | |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|--|------------|--|----------------------------------|
| Service of Improvement Notice or Prohibition Order ("Any other case") (clause 97). | D | \$270 | N | \$270 | 21040.1633.091 |
| Fee for re inspection of premises subject to a Prohibition Order (clause 98). | D | Min 1/2 hr \$125 - Max 2 hrs \$500 | N | Min 1/2 hr \$125 - Max 2 hrs \$500 | 21040.1634.091 |
| Public Swimming Pool Water Quality - | Registra | ation and Insp | ection (| including ana | ılysis). |
| Semi Public Swimming Pools. | С | \$97 | N | \$99 | 21040.1626.091 |
| Public Swimming Pools. | С | \$250 | N | \$254 | 21040.1626.091 |
| Re-inspection and subsequent inspections. | С | \$194 | N | \$197 | 21040.1626.091 |
| Legionella (cooling water or warm water | er syste | ms) | | | |
| Notification and registration. | В | \$100 | N | \$115 | 21042.1645.138 |
| Receiving Certificates. | D | N/A | N | \$65 | 21042.1645.138 |
| Private Burials | | | | | |
| Administration, Inspection & Approval Fee. | В | N/A | N | \$460 | 21042.1645.138 |
| Protection of Environment Operations | Act | | | | |
| Administration fee for Prevention Notice or Clean up Notice (statutory maximum). | D | \$550 | N | \$577 | 21001.1310.222 |
| Contaminated Land | | | | | |
| Review of a Remediation Action Plan (RAP) for | В | \$194 | N | \$197 | 21042.1645.038 |
| "Category 2 Remediation" when not part of a development application - per hour (minimum). | | | | | |
| | | l | <u> </u> | | ļ. |
| Underground Petroleum Storage Syste | • | , | l | I #400 | L 0.40.40.40.45.400 |
| Annual registration Fee. Inspection Fee. | C | \$100 \$165 | N N | \$100 \$297 | 21042.1645.138 21042.1645.138 |
| Sediment and Erosion Sediment and erosion sign only. | В | \$19 | Υ | \$19 | 21042.1646.233 |
| Sediment and erosion Sign only. | В | \$20 | Y | \$20 | 21042.1646.233 |
| Strategic Planning Plans, Strategies and Sundry Booklets All of Council's strategic planning documents are a A copy of each of these documents can be provide purchase. The cost of each document will vary in a | d by Coun | icil on disc. Hard c | opy printe | d versions are av | |
| Per disc. | B | \$45 | N | \$45 | 20002.1102.235 |
| Planning Proposals and Local Environ | | <u></u> | | Ψισ | 20002.1102.200 |
| Correction of errors or anomalies. | В | No charge | N | No charge | |
| Minor amendment considered suitable for annual housekeeping LEP amendment process (50% of fee refundable pre-Gateway if not supported by Council. No refund post Gateway). | В | \$6,650 | N | \$6,983 | 20001.1001.061 |
| Commencement Fee - Stage 1. (No refund provision once considered by Council). | В | \$3,900 | N | \$4,095 | 20001.1001.061 |
| Planning Proposal Preparation Fee - Stage 2 (No refund provision once planning proposal prepared and/or considered by Council). | В | \$6,450 | N | \$6,773 | 20001.1001.061 |
| Post Gateway Determination Fees - Sta | ige 3 | | | | |
| Major Amendment - Multiple sites consistent with strategic planning framework and applicable s9.1 Directions and where all required studies have been prepared and no independent review required. (Fee to be paid prior to commencement of Stage 3 with no refund provision). | В | \$13,300 | N | \$13,965 | 20001.1001.061 |

| Fee Name | Pricing Policy | 2019/20 | GST Y/N | 2020/21 | GL Code |
|--|-------------------|---------------------|------------|---------------------|----------------|
| Major Amendment - Multiple sites or where independent assessment or specialised studies to be completed by Council. (Fee to be paid prior to commencement of Stage 3 with no refund provision. Provision may be made for progress payments depending on complexity and process phases involved). | В | \$13,300 plus costs | N | \$14,000 plus costs | 20001.1001.061 |
| Minor Amendment - Single site or issue generally consistent with strategic planning framework and applicable s9.1 Directions and where no independent assessment or specialised studies to be completed by Council. (Fee to be paid prior to commencement of Stage 3 with no refund provision). | В | \$6,650 | N | \$6,983 | 20001.1001.061 |
| Staff Hourly Rates | | | | | |
| Executive Staff and General Manager - per hour. | В | \$220 | N | \$226 | 20001.1001.061 |
| Other Staff - per hour. | В | \$175 | N | \$180 | 20001.1001.061 |
| Studies and Independent Assessment Fees - at cost subject to advance payments. | В | At Cost | N | At Cost | 20001.1001.061 |
| Development Control Plan Amendment | s | | | | |
| Request to Amend Development Control Plan (Strategic Urban Growth Area - Initial Planning). | В | \$7,800 | N | \$7,925 | 20001.1001.061 |
| Request to Amend Development Control Plan | В | \$3,900 | N | \$3,963 | 20001.1001.061 |
| Advertising DCP Amendments. | В | \$370 | N | \$376 | 20001.1001.061 |

Community Property Investigations

Applicable to requests for Council to investigate the availability of properties for community purposes where consideration of site options and/or analysis is required.

Markets on Public Land

Site rental fees for each market on public land are based on the specific market licence agreement in place. These arrangements vary for each market depending on the circumstances. Where no site specific fees are established, the annual fee below is applied.

| D (() 15 () 114 () | T 5 | \$4.000 | | * 0=0 | 00004.0500.400 |
|---------------------------------------|-----|----------------|---|--------------|----------------|
| Rent of Land Fees for Approved Market | В | \$1,380 | N | \$250 | 26084.8502.138 |
| Operator. | | | | | |
| Market Application Fee. | В | \$65 | N | \$65 | 26060.1123.235 |

| Contribution | Catchment Inclusions / exclusions | Receipt Code | Contribution Unit | Fee or Charge Levied 2019/2020 | Fee or Charge Levied 2020/2021 | Pricing Cat | GST Incl. |
|---|---|--------------|----------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------------|-------------|-----------|
| OPEN SPACE + COMMUNITY FACILITY CONTRIBUTIONS | - Applying to consents issued AFTER 1 January | | | | | | |
| Ballina Island Local Parks 2016 | | 4301 | equivalent residental allotment | \$258 | \$262 | D | N |
| East Ballina Local Parks 2016 | | 4301 | equivalent residential allotment | \$258 | \$262 | D | N |
| West Ballina Local Parks 2016 | | 4301 | equivalent residential allotment | \$258 | \$262 | D | N |
| North Ballina Local Parks 2016 | | 4301 | equivalent residential allotment | \$258 | \$262 | D | N |
| Skennars Head Local Parks 2016 | | 4301 | equivalent residential allotment | \$258 | \$262 | D | N |
| Lennox Head Local Parks 2016 | | 4301 | equivalent residential allotment | \$258 | \$262 | D | N |
| Alstonville Local Parks 2016 | | 4301 | equivalent residential allotment | \$258 | \$262 | D | N |
| Wollongbar Local Parks 2016 | | 4301 | equivalent residential allotment | \$258 | \$262 | D | N |
| Wardell Local Parks 2016 | | 4301 | equivalent residential allotment | \$258 | \$262 | D | N |
| Ballina District Parks 2016 | includes Ballina Heights | 4302 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,146 | \$1,160 | D | N |
| Lennox Head District Parks 2016 | | 4302 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,146 | \$1,160 | D | N |
| Plateau District Parks 2016 | | 4302 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,146 | \$1,160 | D | N |
| Wardell District Parks 2016 | | 4302 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,146 | \$1,160 | D | N |
| Cumbalum Precinct A District Parks 2015 | | 4013 | equivalent residential allotment | \$3,298 | \$3,353 | D | N |
| Ballina Playing Fields 2016 | excluding Ballina Heights, Ferngrove, Riveroaks | 4303 | equivalent residential allotment | \$2,582 | \$2,611 | D | N |
| Lennox Head Playing Fields 2016 | excludes Pacific Pines | 4303 | equivalent residential allotment | \$2,582 | \$2,611 | D | N |
| Plateau Playing Fields 2016 | | 4303 | equivalent residential allotment | \$2,582 | \$2,611 | D | N |
| Wardell Playing Fields 2016 | | 4303 | equivalent residential allotment | \$2,582 | \$2,611 | D | N |
| Cumbalum Precinct A Playing Fields 2015 | | 4028 | equivalent residential allotment | \$6,679 | \$6,789 | D | N |
| Regional Level Recreational Facilities (SHIRE) 2016 | Shire Wide | 4304 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,875 | \$1,898 | D | N |
| Regional Level Recreational Facilities (CURA) 2016 | CURA | 4308 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,875 | \$1,898 | D | N |
| Ballina District Community Centres & Meeting Halls 2016 | | 4305 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,117 | \$1,130 | D | N |
| Lennox Head District Community Centres & Meeting Halls 2016 | | 4305 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,117 | \$1,130 | D | N |
| Plateau District Community Centres & Meeting Halls 2016 | | 4305 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,117 | \$1,130 | D | N |
| Wardell District community Centres & Meeting Halls 2016 | | 4305 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,117 | \$1,130 | D | N |
| Cumbalum Precinct A Community Facilities 2015 | | 4215 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,493 | \$1,517 | D | N |
| Regional Level Community Facilities (SHIRE) 2016 | Shire Wide | 4306 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,100 | \$1,113 | D | N |
| Regional Level Community Facilities (CURA) 2016 | CURA | 4309 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,100 | \$1,113 | D | N |
| OS & CF Plan Administration (SHIRE) 2016 | Shire Wide | 4307 | equivalent residential allotment | \$111 | \$113 | D | N |
| OS & CF Plan Administration (CURA) 2016 | CURA | 4310 | equivalent residential allotment | \$45 | \$45 | D | N |

WOLLONGBAR URBAN EXPANSION AREA ROAD & TRANSPORTATION WORKS -Applying to consents issued AFTER 1 November 2008

NOTE: These rates are approximate only, as the contribution amounts are determined on the area being subdivided

| The TET THOSE rates are approximate emily, as the continuation an | nearle are actornined on the area sering casarraca | | | | | | |
|---|--|------|----------------------------------|---------|---------|---|---|
| WUEA Link Road Works (original subdivision only) | WUEA Link Rd Properties | 4401 | equivalent residential allotment | \$5,410 | \$5,504 | D | N |
| WUEA Transportation Works (original subdivision only) | WUEA Transportation Works Properties | 4402 | equivalent residential allotment | \$568 | \$578 | D | N |

| Contribution | Catchment Inclusions / exclusions | Receipt Code | Contribution Unit | Fee or Charge Levied 2019/2020 | Fee or Charge Levied 2020/2021 | Pricing Cat | GST Incl. |
|--|---|--------------|----------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------------------------|-------------|-----------|
| CUMBALUM PRECINCT A Road Works -Applying to conse | nts issued AFTER 11 March 2015 | | | | | | |
| Cumbalum CURA A S94 | | 4501 | Lot/Tenement | \$14,090 | \$14,322 | D | N |
| ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to development appli | ications submitted AFTER 7 October 2015 | | | | | | |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | Ballina Island Roads 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | Lennox Head Roads 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | North & West Ballina Roads 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | Alstonville Roads 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | Wollongbar Roads 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | WUEA Link Road Catch 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | WUEA Non-Link Road Catch 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | Plateau District Rural Roads 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | Wardell Roads 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| Roads Contribution Plan V4.0 (2015) | Rural Roads 2015 | 5204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,263 | \$12,465 | D | N |
| ROADS ADMINISTRATION CONTRIBUTION - Applying to D | Development Applications submitted AFTER 7 Oc | ctober 2015 | | | | | |
| Roads Administration V4.0 (2015) | Roads Administration 2015 | 5205 | equivalent residential allotment | \$184 | \$187 | D | N |
| CAR PARKING CONTRIBUTIONS - commercial developme | ent for Consents issued AFTER 14 May 2014 | · | | | | | |
| Ballina CBD Car Parking Contribution 2014 | CBD east of Kerr Street | 4603 | per car park not provided | \$27,832 | \$28,291 | D | N |
| Lennox Head Car Parking Contribution 2014 | Lennox Head Village Centre | 4604 | per car park not provided | \$17,554 | | D | N |
| Alstonville Village Centre Car Parking Contribution 2014 | Alstonville Village Centre | 4605 | per car park not provided | \$16,150 | \$16,416 | D | N |

| Contribution | Catchment Inclusions / exclusions | Receipt Code | Contribution Unit | Fee or Charge Levied 2019/2020 | Fee or Charge Levied 2020/2021 | Pricing Cat | GST Incl. |
|--|--|--------------|---------------------|-----------------------------------|--------------------------------|-------------|-----------|
| SEWER HEADWORKS DEVELOPMENT CHARGES - Applyin | g to consents issued AFTER July 2015 | | | | | | |
| Wardell Wastewater Services (DSP Area A) | | 3005 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| Ballina Island Wastewater Services (DSP Area B) | | 3001 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| East Ballina Wastewater Services (DSP Area B) | | 3002 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| West Ballina Wastewater Services (DSP Area B) | | 3003 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| North Ballina Wastewater Services (DSP Area B) | | 3008 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| Skennars Head Wastewater Services (DSP Area B) | | 3010 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| Lennox Head Wastewater Services (DSP Area B) | | 3004 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| Pacific Pines Wastewater Services (DSP Area B) | | 3012 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| Henderson Land Wastewater Services (DSP Area B) | | 3013 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| WUEA Wastewater Services (DSP Area C) | | 3011 | equivalent tenement | \$14,545 | \$14,789 | D | N |
| Alstonville Wastewater Services (DSP Area E) | | 3006 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| Wollongbar Wastewater Services (DSP Area E) | excluding WUEA | 3007 | equivalent tenement | \$5,215 | \$5,302 | D | N |
| CURA Precinct A Ballina Heights Wastewater Services (DSP Area F) | Central & South i.e. Structure Plan Area F & G | 3014 | equivalent tenement | \$3,321 | \$3,377 | D | N |
| CURA Precinct B Ballina Heights Wastewater Services (DSP Area G) | | 3015 | equivalent tenement | \$3,321 | \$3,377 | D | N |
| WATER HEADWORKS DEVELOPMENT CHARGES - Applyin Wardell Water Supply (DSP Area A) | g to consents issued AFTER July 2015 | 2005 | equivalent tenement | \$13,126 | \$13,346 | D | N |
| Ballina Island Water Supply (DSP Area B) | | 2001 | equivalent tenement | \$3,407 | \$3,464 | D | N |
| East Ballina Water Supply (DSP Area B) | | 2002 | equivalent tenement | \$3,407 | \$3,464 | D | N |
| West Ballina Water Supply (DSP Area B) | | 2003 | equivalent tenement | \$3,407 | \$3,464 | D | N |
| North Ballina Water Supply (DSP Area B) | | 2008 | equivalent tenement | \$3,407 | \$3,464 | D | N |
| Skennars Head Water Supply (DSP Area B) | | 2009 | equivalent tenement | \$3,407 | \$3,464 | D | N |
| Lennox Head Water Supply (DSP Area B) | | 2004 | equivalent tenement | \$3,407 | \$3,464 | D | N |
| WUEA - Water Supply (DSP Area C) | | 2011 | equivalent tenement | \$3,407 | \$3,464 | D | N |
| Alstonville Water Supply (DSP Area E) | | 2006 | equivalent tenement | \$3,407 | \$3,464 | D | N |
| Wollongbar Water Supply (DSP Area E) | | 2007 | equivalent tenement | \$3,407 | \$3,464 | D | N |
| CURA Precinct A Ballina Heights Water Supply (DSP Area F) | | 2012 | equivalent tenement | \$664 | \$675 | D | N |
| CURA Precinct B Ballina Heights Water Supply (DSP Area G) | | 2013 | equivalent tenement | \$664 | \$675 | D | N |
| ROUS WATER HEADWORKS CHARGES - for consents issu NB. Council acts as the agent for Rous Water in the collection of thi | | 5001 | equivalent tenement | \$8.733 | ТВА | D | l N |

| Contribution | Catchment Inclusions / exclusions | Receipt Code | Contribution Unit | Fee or Charge Levied 2019/2020 | Fee or Charge Levied 2020/2021 | Pricing Cat | GST Incl. |
|---|---|------------------------|----------------------------------|---------------------------------------|--------------------------------|--------------|-----------|
| HEAVY VEHICLE HAULAGE - consents granted | | | | | | | |
| Boral (Teven) | DA 1995/292 | 4801 | per tonne | \$0.388 | \$0.395 | D | N |
| Holcim - Fox's Quarry , Stokers Lane, Teven | DA 1995/263 & DA 2014/670 | 4802 | per tonne | \$0.388 | \$0.395 | D | N |
| McGeary Sand Quarry | DA 2017/670 | 4803 | per tonne | \$0.388 | \$0.395 | D | N |
| Ballina South Ballina Sandpit | DA 2008/619 | 4805 | per tonne | \$0.350 | \$0.356 | D | N |
| Boral (Tuckombil) | DA 1995/127 | 4806 | per tonne | \$0.388 | \$0.395 | D | N |
| Ballina Sands (Newrybar Swamp Road) | DA 2013/162 | 4815 | per tonne | \$0.388 | \$0.395 | D | N |
| Eaton's Pit | DA 1996/29 | 4810 | per tonne | \$0.388 | \$0.395 | D | N |
| Monti's Pit - McGeary Bros | DA 1996/30 | 4811 | per tonne | \$0.388 | \$0.395 | D | N |
| BSC Airport Sandpit | DA 1996/215 & DA 2011/320 | 4812 | per tonne | \$0.388 | \$0.395 | D | N |
| Monti's Pit North | DA 2006/718 | 4813 | per tonne | \$0.359 | \$0.365 | D | N |
| Dojoo P/L - Westbridge Lane | DA 2008/377 | 4814 | per tonne | \$0.388 | \$0.395 | D | N |
| Ballina Pipeline Constructions | DA 2013/44 | 4816 | per tonne | \$0.376 | \$0.382 | D | N |
| New DA's | created on application | created on application | per tonne | \$0.747 | \$0.760 | D | N |
| Ballina Island Local Parks East Ballina Local Parks | | 4018 4019 | equivalent residential allotment | \$252 \$252 | \$256 \$256 | D D | N N |
| Ballina Island Local Parks | | 4018 | equivalent residential allotment | \$252 | \$256 | D | N |
| | | | equivalent residential allotment | · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · | | D D | |
| West Ballina Local Parks North Ballina Local Parks | | 4020 4021 | equivalent residential allotment | \$252 \$252 | \$256 \$256 | D D | N N |
| Skennars Head Local Parks | | 4021 | equivalent residential allotment | \$252 \$252 | \$256 \$256 | D | N N |
| Lennox Head Local Parks | | 4022 | equivalent residential allotment | \$252 | | D D | |
| | | | equivalent residential allotment | \$252 \$252 | \$256 | D D | N |
| Alstonville Local Parks | | 4024 4025 | equivalent residential allotment | \$252 | \$256 \$256 | D D | N N |
| Wollongbar Local Parks | | | equivalent residential allotment | | \$256 \$256 | D D | N N |
| Wardell Local Parks | inglisher Dalling Heights | 4026 4008 | equivalent residential allotment | \$252 \$1,016 | | D D | N N |
| Ballina District Parks | includes Ballina Heights | | equivalent residential allotment | | \$1,033 | D D | |
| Cumbalum Precinct A District Parks 2015 Lennox Head District Parks | | 4013 4009 | equivalent residential allotment | \$3,298 \$1,052 | \$3,353 \$1,070 | D D | N N |
| | | | equivalent residential allotment | | | D | |
| Plateau District Parks Wardell District Parks | | 4010 4011 | equivalent residential allotment | \$2,126 \$1,166 | \$2,162 \$4.496 | D D | N N |
| Wardell District Parks | analysis a Dalling Heights Foregreen Diversity | | equivalent residential allotment | | \$1,186 \$4,245 | _ | |
| Ballina Playing Fields | excluding Ballina Heights, Ferngrove, Riveroaks | 4027 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,323 | \$1,345 | D D | N |
| Cumbalum Precinct A Playing Fields 2015 | L. D. T. B. | 4028 | equivalent residential allotment | \$6,679 | \$6,791 | _ | N |
| Lennox Head Playing Fields | excludes Pacific Pines | 4029 | equivalent residential allotment | \$2,059 | \$2,094 | D | N |
| Plateau Playing Fields | | 4030 | equivalent residential allotment | \$2,562 | \$2,605 | D | N |
| Wardell Playing Fields | 011 115 | 4031 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,166 | \$1,186 | D | N |
| Regional Open Space Facilities | Shire Wide | 4016 | equivalent residential allotment | \$975 | \$991 | D | N |
| Open Space Administration | Shire Wide | 4017 | equivalent residential allotment | \$40 | \$41 | D | N |

| Contribution | Catchment Inclusions / exclusions | Receipt Code | Contribution Unit | Fee or Charge Levied 2019/2020 | Fee or Charge Levied 2020/2021 | Pricing Cat | GST Incl. |
|--|---|----------------------|---|--------------------------------|--------------------------------|-------------|-----------|
| COMMUNITY FACILITIES CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to | o consents issued PRIOR 1 January 2017 (superce | ded) | | | | | |
| Ballina District Community Facilities | | 4209 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,923 | \$1,955 | D | N |
| Cumbalum Precinct A Community Facilities 2015 | | 4215 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,493 | \$1,518 | D | N |
| Lennox Head District Community Facilities | | 4210 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,540 | \$1,566 | D | N |
| Plateau District Community Facilities | | 4211 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,335 | \$1,357 | D | N |
| Wardell District community Facilities | | 4212 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,401 | \$1,424 | D | N |
| Regional Community Facilities - Amend 1 | Shire Wide | 4213 | equivalent residential allotment | \$4,358 | \$4,431 | D | N |
| Community Facilities Administration | Shire Wide | 4214 | equivalent residential allotment | \$79 | \$80 | D | N |
| PUBLIC OPEN SPACE CONTRIBUTION 1993 - NB this on Ballina 1993 Open Space | ly applies to consents issued PRIOR to 1 November | er 2008 (superceded | equivalent residential allotment | \$958 | \$974 | D | N |
| East Ballina 1993 Open Space | | 4001 | equivalent residential allotment | \$958 | \$974 \$974 | D D | N N |
| | | | equivalent residential allotment | \$958 \$958 | \$974 \$974 | D D | N N |
| West Ballina 1993 Open Space Lennox Head 1993 Open Space | | 4003 4004 | equivalent residential allotment | \$958 \$958 | \$974 \$974 | D D | N N |
| | | 4004 | • | \$958 | \$974 \$974 | D | N N |
| Alstonville 1993 Open Space Wollongbar 1993 Open Space | | 4006 | equivalent residential allotment equivalent residential allotment | \$958 | * - | D D | N N |
| | | 4007 | equivalent residential allotment | \$958 | \$974 \$974 | D D | N N |
| Wardell 1993 Open Space | | 4005 | equivalent residential allotment | \$908 | \$974 | U | IN |
| COMMUNITY FACILITIES CONTRIBUTIONS 1993 - NB th | is only applies to consents issued PRIOR to 1 Nov | ember 2008 (superc | eded) | | | | |
| Ballina 1993 Community Facilities | | 4201 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,533 | \$1,559 | D | N |
| Skennars Head 1993 Community Facilities | | 4203 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,533 | \$1,559 | D | N |
| Lennox Head 1993 Community Facilities | | 4204 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,533 | \$1,559 | D | N |
| Alstonville/Wollongbar 1993 Community Facilities | | 4205 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,533 | \$1,559 | D | N |
| Cumbalum 1993 Community Facilities | | 4206 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,533 | \$1,559 | D | N |
| Wardell 1993 Community Facilities | | 4207 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,533 | \$1,559 | D | N |
| REGIONAL COMMUNITY FACILITIES 2008 - Applying to a This contribution was replace on 8 March 2010 with Regio | • • | 3 & 8 March 2010 (su | perceded) | | | | |
| Regional Community Facilities | Shire Wide | 4213 | equivalent residential allotment | \$3,313 | \$3,369 | D | N |

| Contribution | Catchment Inclusions / exclusions | Receipt Code | Contribution Unit | Fee or Charge Levied 2019/2020 | Fee or Charge Levied 2020/2021 | Pricing Cat | GST Incl. |
|---|---|--------------------|--|--------------------------------|--------------------------------|-------------|-----------|
| ROADS CONTRIBUTIONS - Applying to development applie | cations submitted BETWEEN 8 March 2010 and 7 | October 2015 (supe | rceded) | | | | |
| Ballina Island Roads 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| Lennox Head Roads 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| North & West Ballina Roads 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| Cumbalum Ridge Roads 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| Alstonville Roads 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| Wollongbar Roads 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| WUEA Link Road Catch 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| WUEA Non-Link Road Catch 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| Plateau District Rural Roads 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| Wardell 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| Rural Roads 2010 | | 5202 | equivalent residential allotment | \$12,245 | \$12,450 | D | N |
| ROADS ADMINISTRATION CONTRIBUTION - Applying to D Roads Administration 2010 | | 5203 | equivalent residential allotment | \$185 | \$188 | D | N |
| ROADS CONTRIBUTION 2002 -applying to applications sul | bmitted PRIOR to 8 March 2010 (superceded) | | | | | | |
| Ballina Island Roads | | 4702 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,832 | \$1,863 | D | N |
| East Ballina/Skennars Head Roads | | 4702 | equivalent residential allotment | \$3,632 | \$3,693 | D | N |
| Lennox Head Roads | | 4702 | equivalent residential allotment | \$2,846 | \$2,894 | D | N |
| North & West Ballina Roads | | 4702 | equivalent residential allotment | \$2,291 | \$2,329 | D | N |
| Cumbalum Ridge Roads | | 4702 | equivalent residential allotment | \$2,085 | \$2,120 | D | N |
| Alstonville Roads | | 4702 | equivalent residential allotment | \$1,104 | \$1,123 | D | N |
| Wollongbar Roads | | 4702 | equivalent residential allotment | \$837 | \$851 | D | N |
| Wardell Roads | | 4702 | equivalent residential allotment | \$859 | \$873 | D | N |
| Rural Roads | | 4702 | equivalent residential allotment | \$788 | \$801 | D | N |
| CAR PARKING CONTRIBUTIONS - commercial developmen | nt for consents issued PRIOR to 14 May 2014 (su | perceded) | | | | | |
| Ballina CBD Car Parking Contribution | CBD east of Kerr Street | 4601 | per car park not provided | \$31,611 | \$32,141 | D | N |
| Lennox Head Car Parking Contribution | Lennox Head CBD | 4602 | per 113.6m2 g.f.a.commercial, refreshment rooms, retail | \$21,133 | \$21,487 | D | N |